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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

 

註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類 

 

商標註冊處處長根據《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 5 9／ 6 0 條，爲對下列註

冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類，作出修訂的建議。 

根據《商標規則》第 6 1 條，任何聲稱受擬作出的修訂影響的人，可在本公告公布日

期後的三個月內，採用表格第 T 6 號提交反對建議的通知。(例如，若果公布日期爲

2003 年 4 月 4 日，則該三個月的最後一日爲 2003 年 7 月 4 日。)反對通知須載有提出

反對理由的陳述，該陳述尤須解釋如作出修訂，反對人會如何受有關修訂影響，以

及反對人為何認為作出該等修訂會違反《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 5 8 ( 5 )條。  

根據《商標規則》第 95 條，提交反對通知的時限不得延展。 

RECLASSIFICATION OF SPECIFICATION OF 
GOODS OR SERVICES OF REGISTERED TRADE MARKS 

 

The Registrar of Trade Marks has made proposals for amendment under rule 59/60 of the 
Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) for reclassification of the specification in 
respect of the following registration(s).  
 
Under rule 61 of the Trade Marks Rules, any person claiming to be affected by the 
proposed amendment may, within 3 months after the date of this publication, file a 
notice of opposition to the proposals on Form T6. (For example, if the publication date 
is 4 April 2003, the last day of the 3-month period is 4 July 2003.)  The notice of 
opposition shall include a statement of the grounds of opposition, which statement 
shall, in particular, explain how the opponent would be affected by the amendments if 
they were made and why in the opponent’s opinion the amendments would be contrary to 
section 58(5) of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559).  
 
It should be noted that under rule 95 of the Trade Marks Rules, extension of time 
cannot be allowed for filing the notice of opposition. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
200005958 
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[540] 商標: 
Mark:  

[571] 商標描述: 
Mark Description: 

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

N.V. SUMATRA TOBACCO TRADING COMPANY 
JALAN PATTIMURA NO. 3, PEMATANG SIANTAR, SUMATERA 
UTARA, INDONESIA. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

ECCLES & LEE 
SUITE 4103, JARDINE HOUSE, 1 CONNAUGHT PLACE, CENTRAL, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

43 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 42 
hotel and motel services; restaurant and catering 
services; bar and cocktail lounge services; cafes, 
cafeterias, canteens, coffee shops and delicatessens; 
provision of temporary accommodations; provision of 
dine-in and take-away food and drinks and public house 
services; all included in Class 42.                     

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 43 
hotel and motel services; restaurant and catering 
services; bar and cocktail lounge services; cafes, 
cafeterias, canteens, coffee shops and delicatessens; 
provision of temporary accommodations; provision of 
dine-in and take-away food and drinks and public house 
services; all included in Class 43. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
200006951 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

TIEN HEUNG LAU (CHUN KEE) RESTAURANT COMPANY LIMITED 
SHOP F, GROUND FLOOR, 15B AUSTIN AVENUE, TSIMSHATSUI, 
KOWLOON, HONG KONG. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

N/A 
N/A 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

43 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 42 
restaurant services providing Hangzhou food, drink and 
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Chinese wine; all included in Class 42. 
[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 

Proposed New Specification: 
Class 43 
restaurant services providing Hangzhou food, drink and 
Chinese wine; all included in Class 43. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
200107981 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

TRANSPORT INTERNATIONAL HOLDINGS LIMITED 
9 PO LUN STREET, LAI CHI KOK, KOWLOON, HONG KONG. HONG 
KONG 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

P. C. Woo & Co. 
12th Floor, Prince's Building, 10 Chater Road, Central 
HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

16 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

16, 28 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 16 
paper, cardboard and goods made from these materials, 
not included in other classes; printed matter; 
bookbinding material; photographs; stationery; 
adhesives for stationery or household purposes; 
artists' materials; office requisites (except 
furniture); instructional and teaching material (except 
apparatus); plastic materials for packaging (not 
included in other classes); playing cards; printers' 
type; printing blocks. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 16 
paper, cardboard and goods made from these materials, 
not included in other classes; printed matter; 
bookbinding material; photographs; stationery; 
adhesives for stationery or household purposes; 
artists' materials; office requisites (except 
furniture); instructional and teaching material (except 
apparatus); plastic materials for packaging (not 
included in other classes); printers' type; printing 
blocks. 
 
Class 28 
playing cards. 
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[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.: 

2001B12709AA 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

DYNED INTERNATIONAL, INC. 
1633 BAYSHORE HIGHWAY, SUITE 120, BURLINGAME, 
CALIFORNIA 94010, U.S.A. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

BAKER & MCKENZIE 
14TH FLOOR, HUTCHISON HOUSE, 10 HARCOURT ROAD, HONG 
KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

9, 16, 41, 42 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

9, 16, 28, 38, 41, 42, 45 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 9 
computers, computer software, computer programs; pre-
recorded video tapes, video cassettes, and video discs; 
cassettes; phonograph records, tapes, cassettes, and 
compact discs; amusement apparatus adapted for use with 
television receivers and personal computers; computer 
game cartridges to be used in computer game machines 
adapted for use with television receivers; computer 
memories; computer interfaces; microprocessors, modems, 
digital optical transmission apparatus and instruments; 
laser apparatus and instruments; apparatus for viewing 
electronic images recorded by electronic cameras; 
electronic, telecommunications, intercommunications, 
data communications and data acquisition installations, 
apparatus and instruments, all for processing, logging, 
storing, transmission, display, reception, input, 
output or printout of non-pictorial or graphical data; 
apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction 
of sound or images; discs, tapes and wires, all being 
magnetic data carriers; floppy discs, disk drives for 
computers, printers, scanners, computer keyboards, 
computer peripheral devices, juke boxes for computers; 
magnetic tapes for audio or visual signals, visual 
display units; cinematographic films, animated 
cartoons; parts and fittings for all the aforesaid 
goods; all included in Class 9. 
 
Class 16 
printed matter, calendars, booklets, advertisement 
boards of paper or cardboard, greeting cards, printed 
publications, books, cards, handbooks, magazines, 
newsletters, catalogues, photographs, pictures, 
posters, playing cards, postcards, instructional and 
teaching materials (except apparatus), stationery, bags 
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of paper or plastics for packaging, bookbinding 
material, drawing instruments, writing instruments; all 
included in Class 16. 
 
Class 41 
education and training services in relation to 
computers, computer programs, publishing, encyclopedia 
and atlas reference information, dictionary, thesaurus, 
almanac, directory, chronology, books for reference, 
movies, movie reviews and movie-related topics, music, 
musical performances and performers, music related 
topics, maps, schedules, information and reviews on 
sports, arts, cultural and civic events and 
attractions, night clubs, medicine, health and 
pharmaceuticals, newspapers, magazines, periodicals, 
and journals, television entertainment, radio 
entertainment; educational information; publication of 
books, entertainment information, amusements; arranging 
and conducting of seminars and workshops; organization 
of education or entertainment competitions; 
organization of exhibitions for cultural or educational 
purposes; publication and provision of teaching or 
instructional materials, studying guides and workbooks; 
lending libraries; rental of video tapes, sound 
equipment, radio, television sets and motion pictures; 
production of radio, television programmes, motion 
pictures and videotapes; and all the above also 
provided on-line from a computer database or the 
Internet; provision of information, consultancy 
services and advisory services relating to all the 
aforesaid services; all included in Class 41. 
 
Class 42 
professional, technical, engineering, design, 
development, maintenance and support services relating 
to computers, computer networks, networking systems and 
their parts and components; technical research and 
system analysis relating to computers and networking 
systems; testing of computing, telecommunication, 
electrical and electronic apparatus and instruments; 
computer programming, software design and development; 
professional consultancy services relating to 
telecommunications, computing apparatus and 
instruments, computer networks, software and 
information systems; rental of computers, computer 
software, electrical and electronic apparatus and 
instruments relating to computing; updating computer 
software; leasing access time to a computer data base; 
computer software licensing and leasing services; and 
all the above also provided on-line from a computer 
database or the Internet; provision of information, 
consultancy services and advisory services relating to 
all the aforesaid services; all included in Class 42. 
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[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 9 
computers, computer software, computer programs; pre-
recorded video tapes, video cassettes, and video discs; 
cassettes; phonograph records, tapes, cassettes, and 
compact discs; computer game cartridges to be used in 
computer game machines adapted for use with television 
receivers; computer memories; computer interfaces; 
microprocessors, modems, digital optical transmission 
apparatus and instruments; laser apparatus and 
instruments; apparatus for viewing electronic images 
recorded by electronic cameras; electronic, 
telecommunications, intercommunications, data 
communications and data acquisition installations, 
apparatus and instruments, all for processing, logging, 
storing, transmission, display, reception, input, 
output or printout of non-pictorial or graphical data; 
apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction 
of sound or images; discs, tapes and wires, all being 
magnetic data carriers; floppy discs, disk drives for 
computers, printers, scanners, computer keyboards, 
computer peripheral devices, juke boxes for computers; 
magnetic tapes for audio or visual signals, visual 
display units; cinematographic films, animated 
cartoons; parts and fittings for all the aforesaid 
goods; all included in Class 9. 
 
Class 16 
printed matter, calendars, booklets, advertisement 
boards of paper or cardboard, greeting cards, printed 
publications, books, cards, handbooks, magazines, 
newsletters, catalogues, photographs, pictures, 
posters, postcards, instructional and teaching 
materials (except apparatus), stationery, bags of paper 
or plastics for packaging, bookbinding material, 
drawing instruments, writing instruments; all included 
in Class 16. 
 
Class 28 
amusement apparatus adapted for use with television 
receivers and personal computers; parts and fittings 
for all the aforesaid goods; playing cards; all 
included in Class 28. 
 
Class 38 
professional consultancy services relating to 
telecommunications; leasing access time to a computer 
data base; and all the above also provided on-line from 
a computer database or the Internet; provision of 
information, consultancy services and advisory services 
relating to all the aforesaid services; all included in 
Class 38. 
 
Class 41 
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education and training services in relation to 
computers, computer programs, publishing, encyclopedia 
and atlas reference information, dictionary, thesaurus, 
almanac, directory, chronology, books for reference, 
movies, movie reviews and movie-related topics, music, 
musical performances and performers, music related 
topics, maps, schedules, information and reviews on 
sports, arts, cultural and civic events and 
attractions, night clubs, medicine, health and 
pharmaceuticals, newspapers, magazines, periodicals, 
and journals, television entertainment, radio 
entertainment; educational information; publication of 
books, entertainment information, amusements; arranging 
and conducting of seminars and workshops; organization 
of education or entertainment competitions; 
organization of exhibitions for cultural or educational 
purposes; publication and provision of teaching or 
instructional materials, studying guides and workbooks; 
lending libraries; rental of video tapes, sound 
equipment, radio, television sets and motion pictures; 
production of radio, television programmes, motion 
pictures and videotapes; and all the above also 
provided on-line from a computer database or the 
Internet; provision of information, consultancy 
services and advisory services relating to all the 
aforesaid services; all included in Class 41. 
 
Class 42 
professional, technical, engineering, design, 
development, maintenance and support services relating 
to computers, computer networks, networking systems and 
their parts and components; technical research and 
system analysis relating to computers and networking 
systems; testing of computing, telecommunication, 
electrical and electronic apparatus and instruments; 
computer programming, software design and development; 
professional consultancy services relating to computing 
apparatus and instruments, computer networks, software 
and information systems; rental of computers, computer 
software, electrical and electronic apparatus and 
instruments relating to computing; updating computer 
software; computer software leasing services; and all 
the above also provided on-line from a computer 
database or the Internet; provision of information, 
consultancy services and advisory services relating to 
all the aforesaid services; all included in Class 42. 
 
Class 45 
computer software licensing services; and all the above 
also provided on-line from a computer database or the 
Internet; provision of information, consultancy 
services and advisory services relating to all the 
aforesaid services; all included in Class 45. 
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[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
2002B03402 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

SCMP BOOK PUBLISHING LIMITED 
Morning Post Centre 22 Dai Fat Street Tai Po Industrial 
Estate NEW TERRITORIES HONG KONG 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Deacons 
5TH FLOOR, ALEXANDRA HOUSE, 18 CHATER ROAD, CENTRAL, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

16 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

16, 28 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 16 
books, magazines, periodicals and printed matter, 
paper, cardboard and goods made from these materials, 
not included in other classes; bookbinding material; 
photographs; stationery; adhesives for stationery or 
household purposes; artists' materials; paint brushes; 
typewriters and office requisites (except furniture); 
instructional and teaching material (except apparatus); 
plastic materials for packaging (not included in other 
classes); playing cards; printers' type; printing 
blocks; all included in Class 16. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 16 
books, magazines, periodicals and printed matter, 
paper, cardboard and goods made from these materials, 
not included in other classes; bookbinding material; 
photographs; stationery; adhesives for stationery or 
household purposes; artists' materials; paint brushes; 
typewriters and office requisites (except furniture); 
instructional and teaching material (except apparatus); 
plastic materials for packaging (not included in other 
classes); printers' type; printing blocks; all included 
in Class 16. 
 
Class 28 
playing cards; all included in Class 28. 
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[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
2003B05352AA 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

TOM LEE MUSIC CO. LTD. 
11TH FLOOR, SILVERCORD TOWER 1, 30 CANTON ROAD, 
TSIMSHATSUI, KOWLOON, HONG KONG. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

FAIRBAIRN CATLEY LOW & KONG 
23/F, SHUI ON CENTRE, 6-8 HARBOUR ROAD, WANCHAI, HONG 
KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

16, 41 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

16, 28, 41 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 16 
printed matter, books, booklets, magazines and 
periodicals; bookbinding material, book covers; 
photographs; posters, postcards; printed advertising 
and promotional material; paper and  cardboard 
articles; stationery; office requisites (except 
furniture); instructional and teaching material; 
adhesives for stationery or household purposes; 
artists' materials; paint brushes; paper bags, 
cardboard boxes, plastic bags, plastic materials for 
packaging; playing cards; printers' type; printing 
blocks; stamps and stamp pads; all included in Class 
16. 
 
Class 41 
education and training services relating to performing 
arts, audio-visual displays, audio and video recordings 
and productions; organisation, sponsorship, conducting 
and reservation of entertainment and cultural events 
relating to performing arts and audio-visual displays 
and of sporting events in association with 
entertainment and cultural activities; recording of 
entertainment, cultural and sporting events and screen-
showing of the recordings thereof; production of films 
and audio and video programmes; rental of records, 
tapes, discs, printed matter (other than publicity 
materials), instructional and teaching material, 
musical instruments, sound systems and equipment, 
lighting systems and equipment, audio-visual systems 
and equipment, audio recording equipment, audio-video 
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recording equipment, and of stage and film set scenery; 
rental of costumes for entertainment purposes; all 
included in Class 41. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 16 
printed matter, books, booklets, magazines and 
periodicals; bookbinding material, book covers; 
photographs; posters, postcards; printed advertising 
and promotional material; paper and  cardboard 
articles; stationery; office requisites (except 
furniture); instructional and teaching material; 
adhesives for stationery or household purposes; 
artists' materials; paint brushes; paper bags, 
cardboard boxes, plastic bags, plastic materials for 
packaging; printers' type; printing blocks; stamps and 
stamp pads; all included in Class 16. 
 
Class 28 
playing cards; all included in Class 28. 
 
Class 41 
education and training services relating to performing 
arts, audio-visual displays, audio and video recordings 
and productions; organisation, sponsorship, conducting 
and reservation of entertainment and cultural events 
relating to performing arts and audio-visual displays 
and of sporting events in association with 
entertainment and cultural activities; recording of 
entertainment, cultural and sporting events and screen-
showing of the recordings thereof; production of films 
and audio and video programmes; rental of records, 
tapes, discs, printed matter (other than publicity 
materials), instructional and teaching material, 
musical instruments, sound systems and equipment, 
lighting systems and equipment, audio-visual systems 
and equipment, audio recording equipment, audio-video 
recording equipment, and of stage and film set scenery; 
rental of costumes for entertainment purposes; all 
included in Class 41. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300023633 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

KABUSHIKI KAISHA SONY COMPUTER ENTERTAINMENT (SONY 
COMPUTER ENTERTAINMENT INC.) 
1-1, AKASAKA 7-CHOME, MINATO-KU, TOKYO, JAPAN. 

[740/ 擁有人的送達地址: Owner's DEACONS 
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750] Address for Service: 5TH FLOOR, ALEXANDRA HOUSE, 18 CHATER ROAD, CENTRAL, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

9, 16, 28, 37, 38, 41, 42, 43 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

9, 16, 28, 37, 38, 40, 41, 42, 43 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 9 
abacuses; accounting machines; accumulators, electric; 
acid hydrometers; acidimeters for batteries; acoustic 
conduits; acoustic couplers; actinometers; adding 
machines; aerometers; air analysis apparatus; alarm 
bells, electric; alcoholmeters; alidades; altimeters; 
ammeters; amplifiers; amplifying tubes; amusement 
apparatus adapted for use with television receivers 
only; anemometers; animated cartoons; anodes; answering 
machines; antennas; anti-dazzle shades; anti-glare 
glasses; anti-interference devices [electricity]; anti-
theft warning apparatus; anticathodes; apertometers 
[optics]; apparatus and instruments for astronomy; 
apparatus and instruments for physics; apparatus for 
fermentation, laboratory apparatus; apparatus for 
changing record player needles; apparatus for games 
adapted for use with television receivers only; 
apparatus for measuring the thickness of skins; 
apparatus to check stamping mail; appliances for 
measuring the thickness of leather; armatures 
[electricity]; asbestos clothing for protection against 
fire; asbestos gloves for protection against accidents; 
audio receivers and video receivers; audiovisual 
teaching apparatus; automatic indicators of low 
pressure in vehicle tires; azimuth instruments; 
balancing apparatus; bar code readers; barometers; 
batteries for lighting; batteries for pocketlamps; 
batteries, electric; batteries, electric, for vehicles; 
battery boxes; battery chargers; battery jars; beacons, 
luminous; bells [warning devices]; betatrons; 
binoculars; blueprint apparatus; boiler control 
instruments; branch boxes [electricity]; breathing 
apparatus for underwater swimming; breathing apparatus, 
except for artificial respiration; broadcast satellite 
downlink terminals; broadcasting satellite tuners; 
bullet-proof waistcoats; buzzers; buzzers, electric; 
cabinets for loudspeakers; cables, electric; 
calculating disks; calculating machines; calibrating 
rings; calipers; camcorders; cameras [photography]; 
capacitors; capacity measures; capillary tubes; 
carpenters' rules; carriers for dark plates 
[photography]; Cases especially made for photographic 
apparatus and instruments; cases fitted with dissecting 
instruments [microscopy]; cash registers; cassette 
players; cathodes; cathodic anti-corrosion apparatus; 
cell switches [electricity]; centering apparatus for 
photographic transparencies; central processing units 
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[processors]; chargers for electric batteries; 
chemistry apparatus and instruments; chips [integrated 
circuits]; choking coils [impedance]; chromatography 
apparatus for laboratory use; chronographs [time 
recording apparatus]; cigar lighters for automobiles; 
cinematographic cameras; cinematographic film 
[exposed]; circuit breakers; circuit closers; cleaning 
apparatus for phonograph records; clinometers; clothing 
for protection against accidents, irradiation and fire; 
clothing for protection against fire; coaxial cables; 
coaxial cables; coils, electric; coin-operated gates 
for car parks or parking lots; coin-operated mechanisms 
for television sets; collectors, electric; commutators; 
compact disc players; compact discs [audio-video]; 
compact discs [read-only memory]; compact disc 
recorders; comparators; compasses [measuring 
instruments]; computer game programs; computer 
keyboards; computer memories; computer operating 
programs, recorded; computer peripheral devices; 
computer programs, recorded; computer programs 
[downloadable software]; computer software [recorded]; 
computers; conductors, electric; connections for 
electric lines; connections, electric; connectors 
[electricity]; contact lenses; contacts, electric; 
contacts, electric, of precious metal; containers for 
contact lenses; containers for microscope slides; 
control panels [electricity]; converters, electric; 
copper wire, insulated; correcting lenses [optics]; 
cosmographic instruments; counters; couplers [data 
processing equipment]; covers for electric outlets; 
cupels [laboratory]; cruise control systems for 
vehicle; current rectifiers; cyclotrons; darkroom lamps 
[photography]; darkrooms [photography]; data processing 
apparatus; decompression chambers; decorative Magnets; 
demagnetizing apparatus for magnetic tapes; 
densimeters; densitometers; detectors; diagnostic 
apparatus, not for medical purposes; diaphragms 
[acoustics]; diaphragms [photography]; diaphragms for 
scientific apparatus; dictating machines; diffraction 
apparatus [microscopy]; digital versatile disc Rom 
players; digital versatile disc recorders; digital 
versatile disc video recorders; digital versatile disc 
players; directional compasses; discharge tubes, 
electric, other than for lighting; disk drives for 
computers; distance measuring apparatus; distance 
recording apparatus; distillation apparatus for 
scientific purposes; distribution boards [electricity]; 
distribution boxes [electricity]; distribution consoles 
[electricity]; distribution machines, automatic; 
divers' apparatus; divers' masks; diving suits; dog 
whistles; door closers, electric; door openers, 
electric; dosage dispensers; drainers for use in 
photography; dressmakers' measures; drying apparatus 



公報編號 Journal No.: 482                公布日期 Publication Date: 29-06-2012 
分項名稱 Section Name: 註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類 Reclassification of Specification of Goods or Services of Registered Trade 
Mark(s) 

 

13/165 
 

for photographic prints; drying racks [photography]; 
ducts [electricity]; dynamometers; ear plugs; ear plugs 
for divers; editing appliances for cinematographic 
films; egg timers [sandglasses]; egg-candlers; electric 
apparatus for commutation; electric arc cutting 
apparatus; electric arc welding apparatus; electric 
devices for attracting and killing insects; electric 
door bells; electric installations for the remote 
control of industrial operations; electric loss 
indicators; electric welding apparatus; electrical 
apparatus for sealing plastics, packaging; electricity 
conduits; electrified fences; electrified rails for 
mounting spot lights; electro-dynamic apparatus for the 
remote control of railway points; electro-dynamic 
apparatus for the remote control of signals; 
electrolysers; electromagnetic coils; electromagnetic 
switches; electronic agendas; electronic notice boards; 
electronic pens [visual display units]; electronic 
pocket translators; electronic publications 
[downloadable]; electronic tags for goods; 
electroplating apparatus; encoded cards, magnetic; 
enlarging apparatus [photography]; epidiascopes; 
ergometers; exposure meters [light meters]; eyeglass 
cases; eyeglass chains; eyeglass cords; eyeglass 
frames; eyeglasses; eyepieces; eyeshades; facsimile 
machines; false coin detectors; fiber optic cables; 
film cutting apparatus; films, exposed; filters 
[photography]; filters for respiratory masks; filters 
for ultraviolet rays, for photography; fire alarms; 
fire beaters; fire blankets; fire boats; fire engines; 
fire escapes; fire extinguishing apparatus; fire hose 
nozzles; flash-bulbs [photography]; flashing lights 
[luminous signals]; flashlights [photography]; flat 
irons, electric; floats for bathing and swimming; 
floppy disks; fluorescent screens; fog signals, non-
explosive; food analysis apparatus; frames for 
photographic transparencies; frequency meters; fuel 
dispensing pumps for service stations; furniture 
especially made for laboratories; fuse wire; fuses; 
galena crystals [detectors]; galvanic batteries; 
galvanic cells; galvanizing apparatus; galvanometers; 
garments for protection against fire; gas testing 
instruments; gasoline gauges; gasoline pumps for 
service stations; gasometers; gauges; gene chips; glass 
covered with an electrical conductor; glazing apparatus 
for photographic prints; gloves for divers; gloves for 
protection against X-rays for industrial purposes; 
gloves for protection against accidents; goggles for 
sports; grids for batteries; hair-curlers, electrically 
heated; hard disc drive recorders; hard disc drive 
video recorders; head cleaning tapes [recording]; 
headphones; heat regulating apparatus; heliographic 
apparatus; hemline markers; high tension batteries; 
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high-frequency apparatus; holders for electric coils; 
holograms; horns for loudspeakers; hydrometers; 
hygrometers; identification sheaths for electric wires; 
identification threads for electric wires; identity 
cards, magnetic; igniting apparatus, electric, for 
igniting at a distance; incubators for bacteria 
culture; indicators [electricity]; inductors 
[electricity]; instruments containing eyepieces; 
Integrated circuit cards [smart cards]; integrated 
circuits; intercommunication apparatus; interfaces for 
computers; inverters [electricity]; invoicing machines; 
ionisation apparatus, not for the treatment of air; 
jigs [measuring instruments]; juke boxes [musical]; 
juke boxes for computers; junction boxes [electricity]; 
junction sleeves for electric cables; kilometer 
recorders for vehicles; knee-pads for workers; 
laboratory trays; lactodensimeters; lactometers; 
lasers, not for medical purposes; lens hoods; lenses 
for astrophotography; letter scales; levelling 
instruments; levelling staffs [surveying instruments]; 
levels [instruments for determining the horizontal]; 
life belts; life buoys; life jackets; life jackets; 
life nets; life saving apparatus and equipment; life-
saving rafts; lift operating apparatus; light 
conducting filaments [optical fibers]; light dimmers 
[electric]; light-emitting electronic pointers; 
lighting ballasts; lightning arresters; limiters 
[electricity]; locks, electric; logs [measuring 
instruments]; loudspeakers; magic lanterns; magnetic 
data media; magnetic disks; magnetic encoders; magnetic 
tape units for computers; magnetic tapes; magnetic 
wires; magnets; magnifying glasses [optics]; make-up 
removing appliances, electric; marine compasses; marine 
depth finders; marking buoys; marking gauges [joinery]; 
masts for wireless aerials; material for electricity 
mains (wires or cables); material testing instruments 
and machines; mathematical instruments; measures; 
measuring apparatus; measuring devices, electric; 
measuring glassware; measuring instruments; measuring 
spoons; mechanical signs; mechanisms for coin-operated 
apparatus; mechanisms for counter-operated apparatus; 
megaphones; mercury levels; metal detectors for 
industrial or military purposes; meteorological 
balloons; meteorological instruments; metronomes; 
micrometer gauges; micrometer screws for optical 
instruments; microphones; microprocessors; microscopes; 
microtomes; mirrors [optics]; mirrors for inspecting 
work; modems; money counting and sorting machines; 
monitoring apparatus, electric; monitors [computer 
hardware]; monitors [computer programs]; motor fire 
engines; mouse [data processing equipment]; mouse pads; 
nautical apparatus and instruments; naval signalling 
apparatus; navigation apparatus for vehicles [on-board 
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computers]; navigational instruments; needles for 
record players; neon signs; nets for protection against 
accidents; nose clips for divers and swimmers; notebook 
computers; objectives (lenses) (optics); observation 
instruments; octants; ohmmeters; optical apparatus and 
instruments; optical character readers; optical 
condensers; optical data media; optical discs; optical 
glass; optical goods; optical lamps; optical lenses; 
oscillographs; ovens for laboratory experiments; oxygen 
transvasing apparatus; ozonators; parking meters; 
particle accelerators; pedometers; peepholes for doors; 
periscopes; personal stereos; phonograph records; 
photocopiers [photographic, electrostatic, thermic]; 
photometers; phototelegraphy apparatus; photovoltaic 
cells; pince-nez chains; pipettes; plane tables 
[surveying instruments]; planimeters; plates for 
batteries; plotters; plugs, sockets and other contacts 
[electric connections]; plumb bobs; plumb lines; pocket 
calculators; polarimeters; postage stamp meters; 
precision balances; precision measuring apparatus; 
pressure gauges; pressure indicator plugs for valves; 
pressure indicators; pressure measuring apparatus; 
printed circuits; printers for use with computers; 
prisms [optics]; probes for scientific purposes; 
projection apparatus; projection screens; protection 
devices against X-rays, not for medical purposes; 
protection devices for personal use against accidents; 
protective helmets; protective helmets for sports; 
protective masks; protective suits for aviators; 
protractors [measuring instruments]; punched card 
machines for offices; push buttons for bells; 
pyrometers; quantity indicators; radar apparatus; radio 
pagers; radiological apparatus for industrial purposes; 
radiology screens for industrial purposes; radios; 
radiotelegraphy sets; radiotelephony sets; railway 
traffic safety appliances; readers; [data processing 
equipment]; record players; reflecting discs for wear, 
for the prevention of traffic accidents; 
refractometers; refractors; regulating apparatus, 
electric; relays, electric; remote control apparatus; 
resistances, electric; respirators for filtering air; 
respiratory masks other than for artificial 
respiration; resuscitation mannequins [teaching 
apparatus]; retorts; retorts' stands; revolution 
counters; rheostats; road signs, luminous or 
mechanical; rods for water diviners; roentgen apparatus 
not for medical purposes; rulers [measuring 
instruments]; rules [measuring instruments]; 
saccharometers; safety restraints other than for 
vehicle seats and sports equipment; safety tarpaulins; 
salinometers; satellite navigational apparatus; 
satellites for scientific purposes; scales; scanners 
[data processing equipment]; screens [photography]; 
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screens for photoengraving; screw-tapping gauges; self-
regulating fuel pumps; semi-conductors; sextants; 
sheaths for electric cables; shoes for protection 
against accidents, irradiation and fire; shutter 
releases [photography]; shutters [photography]; 
sighting telescopes for firearms; signal bells; signal 
lanterns; signalling buoys; signalling panels, luminous 
or mechanical; signalling whistles; signals, luminous 
or mechanical; signs, luminous; simulators for the 
steering and control of vehicles; sirens; slide 
calipers; slide-rules; slope indicators; smoke 
detectors; socks, electrically heated; solar batteries; 
solderers' helmets; soldering irons, electric; sonars; 
sound alarms; sound locating instruments; sound 
recording apparatus; sound recording carriers; sound 
recording strips; sound reproduction apparatus; sound 
transmitting apparatus; sounding apparatus and 
machines; sounding leads; sounding lines; spark-guards; 
speaking tubes; spectacle cases; spectacle frames; 
spectacle glasses; spectacles [optics]; spectrograph 
apparatus; spectroscopes; speed checking apparatus for 
vehicles; speed indicators; speed measuring apparatus 
[photography]; speed regulators for record players; 
spherometers; spirit levels; spools [photography]; 
sprinkler systems for fire protection; stage lighting 
regulators; stands for photographic apparatus; starter 
cables for motors; steelyards [lever scales]; steering 
apparatus, automatic, for vehicles; stereoscopes; 
stereoscopic apparatus; stills for laboratory 
experiments; sulphitometers; sunglasses; surveying 
apparatus and instruments; surveying chains; surveying 
instruments; surveyors' levels; swimming belts; 
swimming jackets; switchboards; switchboxes 
[electricity]; switches, electric; tachometers; tape 
recorders; taximeters; teaching apparatus; teeth 
protectors; telegraph wires; telegraphs [apparatus]; 
telemeters; telephone apparatus; telephone receivers; 
telephone transmitters; telephone wires; teleprompters; 
telerupters; telescopes; teletypewriters; television 
apparatus; temperature indicators; terminals 
[electricity]; test tubes; testing apparatus not for 
medical purposes; theft prevention installations, 
electric; theodolites; thermionic lamps and tubes; 
thermionic valves [radio]; thermometers, not for 
medical purposes; thermostats; thermostats for 
vehicles; thread counters; ticket dispensers; time 
recording apparatus; time recording devices; time 
switches, automatic; tone arms for record players; 
totalizators; transformers [electricity]; transistors 
[electronic]; transmitters [telecommunication]; 
transmitters of electronic signals; transmitting sets 
[telecommunication]; transparencies [photography]; 
transparency projection apparatus; tripods for cameras; 
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tuners for television set; turnstiles, automatic; 
urinometers; vacuum gauges; vacuum tubes [radio]; 
variometers; vehicle breakdown warning triangles; 
vehicle radios; verniers; video cassettes; video game 
cartridges; video recorders; video screens; video 
telephones; videotapes; viewfinders, photographic; 
viscosimeters; voltage regulators for vehicles; voltage 
surge protectors; voltmeters; voting machines; wafers 
[silicon slices]; walkie-talkies; washing trays 
[photography]; water level indicators; wavemeters; 
weighbridges; weighing apparatus and instruments; 
weighing machines; weights; welding apparatus, 
electric; welding electrodes; whistle alarms; wind 
socks for indicating wind direction; wire connectors 
[electricity]; wires, electric; word processors; 
workmen's protective face-shields; wrist rests for use 
with computers; X-ray films, exposed; X-ray 
photographs, other than for medical purposes; X-rays 
producing apparatus and installations, not for medical 
purposes; X-rays tubes not for medical purposes; 
portable telephones. 
 
Class 16 
address plates for addressing machines; address stamps; 
addressing machines; adhesive bands for stationery or 
household purposes; adhesive for stationery or 
household purposes; adhesive tape dispensers [office 
requisites]; adhesive tapes for stationery or household 
purposes; adhesives for stationery or household 
purposes; advertisement boards of paper or cardboard; 
almanacs; announcement cards [stationery]; apparatus 
for mounting photographs; aquarelles; aquarium hoods; 
architects' models; artists' watercolor saucers; 
atlases; babies' diapers of paper and cellulose 
[disposable]; babies' napkin-pants of paper and 
cellulose [disposable]; babies' napkins of paper and 
cellulose [disposable]; bags for microwave cooking; 
bags of paper or plastics, for packaging; balls for 
ball-point pens; bibs of paper; binding strips 
[bookbinding]; biological samples for use in 
microscopy, teaching material; blackboards; blotters; 
blueprints; bookbinding apparatus and machines [office 
equipment]; bookbinding cloth; bookbinding cords; 
bookbinding material; bookbindings; bookends; booklets; 
bookmarkers; books; bottle envelopes of cardboard or 
paper; bottle wrappers of cardboard or paper; boxes of 
cardboard or paper; cabinets for stationery [office 
requisites]; calculating tables; calendars; canvas for 
painting; carbon paper; cardboard ; cardboard articles; 
cardboard tubes; cases for stamps; catalogues; chalk 
for lithography; chalk holders; chaplets; charcoal 
pencils; chart pointers, non-electronic; charts; 
chromolithographs; cigar bands; clipboards; coasters of 
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paper; comic books; compasses for drawing; composing 
frames [printing]; conical paper bags; copying paper 
[stationery]; correcting fluids [office requisites]; 
correcting ink [heliography]; covers of paper for 
flower pots; cream containers of paper; credit card 
imprinters, non-electric; decalcomanias; diagrams; 
document files, stationery; document laminators for 
office use; drawer liners of paper [perfumed or not]; 
drawing t-squares; drawing boards; drawing instruments; 
drawing materials; drawing pads; drawing pens; drawing 
pins; drawing rulers; drawing sets; drawing squares; 
duplicators; elastic bands for offices; 
electrocardiograph paper; electrotypes; embroidery 
designs [patterns]; engraving plates; engravings; 
envelope sealing machines, for offices; envelopes 
[stationery]; erasing products; erasing shields; 
etching needles; etchings; fabrics for bookbinding; 
face towels of paper; figurines of papier mache; files 
[office requisites]; filter paper; filtering materials 
[paper]; finger-stalls [office requisites]; flags of 
paper; folders [stationery]; folders for papers; forms 
[printed]; fountain pens; franking machines; french 
curves; galley racks [printing]; garbage bags of paper 
or of plastics; geographical maps; glue for stationery 
or household purposes; gluten for stationery or 
household purposes; graining combs; graphic prints; 
graphic representations; graphic reproductions; 
greeting cards; gummed cloth for stationery purposes; 
gummed tape, stationery; hand labelling appliances; 
hand-rests for painters; handkerchiefs of paper; 
handwriting specimens for copying; hat boxes of 
cardboard; hectographs; histological sections for 
teaching purposes; holders for checkbooks; holders for 
stamps; printed holograms; house painters' rollers; 
index cards [stationery]; indexes; indian inks; indoor 
aquaria; indoor terrariums; ink ; ink sticks; ink 
stones; inking pads; inking ribbons; inking ribbons for 
computer printers; inking sheets for document 
reproducing machines; inking sheets for duplicators; 
inkstands; inkwells; isinglass for stationery or 
household purposes; labels, not of textile ledgers 
[books]; letter trays; lithographic stones; 
lithographic works of art; lithographs; loose-leaf 
binders; luminous paper; magazines [periodicals]; 
manifolds [stationery]; manuals [handbooks]; marking 
chalk; mats for beer glasses; mimeograph apparatus and 
machines; modelling clay; modelling materials; 
modelling paste; modelling wax, not for dental 
purposes; moisteners [office requisites]; moisteners 
for gummed surfaces [office requisites]; musical 
greeting cards; napkins of paper for removing make-up; 
newsletters; newspapers; nibs; nibs of gold; note 
books; numbering apparatus; numbers [type]; 
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obliterating stamps; office perforators; office 
requisites, except furniture; oleographs; packaging 
material made of starches; pads, stationery; paint 
boxes [articles for use in school]; paintbrushes; 
painters' brushes; painters' easels; paintings framed 
or unframed; palettes for painters; pamphlets; 
pantographs [drawing instruments]; paper; paper bows; 
paper clasps; paper coffee filters; paper cutters 
[office requisites]; paper for radiograms ; paper for 
recording machines; paper ribbons; paper seals; paper 
sheets [stationery]; paper shredders for office use; 
paper tapes and cards for the recordal of computer 
programmes; paper-clips; paperweights; papier mache; 
parchment paper; passport holders; pastels; patterns 
for dressmaking; patterns for making clothes; pen 
cases; pen clips; pen wipers; pencil holders; pencil 
lead holders; pencil leads; pencil sharpeners [electric 
or non-electric]; pencil sharpening machines, electric 
or non-electric; pencils; penholders; pens [office 
requisites]; perforated cards for jacquard looms; 
periodicals; photo-engravings; photograph stands; 
photographs; pictures; placards of paper or cardboard; 
place mats of paper; plastic bubble packs for wrapping 
or packaging; plastic cling film, extensible, for 
palletization; plastic film for wrapping; plastics for 
modelling; portraits; postage stamps; postcards; 
posters; printed matter; printed publications; printed 
timetables; printers' blankets, not of textile; 
printers' reglets; printing blocks; printing sets, 
portable [office requisites]; printing type; 
prospectuses; punches [office requisites]; rollers for 
typewriters; rubber erasers; school supplies 
[stationery]; scrapbooks; scrapers for offices; sealing 
compounds for stationery purposes; sealing machines for 
offices; sealing stamps; sealing wafers; sealing wax; 
seals; self-adhesive tapes for stationery or household 
purposes; sheets of reclaimed cellulose for wrapping; 
signboards of paper or cardboard; silver paper; slate 
pencils; song books; spools for inking ribbons; square 
rulers; stamp pads; stamp stands; stamps [seals]; 
stands for pens and pencils; staples for offices; 
stapling presses [office requisites]; starch paste for 
stationery or household purposes; stationery; steel 
letters; steel pens; stencil cases; stencil plates; 
stencils; stencils [stationery]; stickers [stationery]; 
table cloths of paper; table linen of paper; table mats 
of paper; table napkins of paper; tags for index cards; 
tailor's chalk; teaching materials [except apparatus]; 
terrestrial globes; tickets; toilet paper; towels of 
paper; tracing cloth; tracing needles for drawing 
purposes; tracing paper; tracing patterns; 
transparencies [stationery]; trays for sorting and 
counting money; type [numerals and letters]; typewriter 
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keys; typewriter ribbons; typewriters [electric or non-
electric]; vignetting apparatus; viscose sheets for 
wrapping; waxed paper; wood pulp board [stationery]; 
wood pulp paper; wrappers [stationery]; wrapping paper; 
wristbands for the retention of writing instruments; 
writing board erasers; writing brushes; writing cases 
[sets]; writing cases [stationery]; writing chalk; 
writing instruments; writing materials; writing or 
drawing books; writing paper; writing slates; writing 
tablets; xuan paper for chinese painting and 
calligraphy. 
 
Class 28 
air pistols [toys]; ammunition for paintball guns 
[sporting apparatus]; amusement machines, automatic and 
coin-operated; apparatus for electronic games other 
than those adapted for use with television receivers 
only; appliances for gymnastics; archery implements; 
artificial fishing bait; artificial snow for Christmas 
trees; automatic games other than those adapted for use 
with television receivers only; backgammon games; bags 
especially designed for skis and surfboards; balls for 
games; baseball gloves; bats for games; batting gloves 
[accessories for games]; bells for Christmas trees; 
billiard balls; billiard cue tips; billiard cues; 
billiard markers; billiard table cushions; billiard 
tables; bingo cards; bite indicators [fishing tackle]; 
bite sensors [fishing tackle]; bladders of balls for 
games; board games; bob-sleighs; body boards; body-
training apparatus; bowling apparatus and machinery; 
bows for archery; boxing gloves; building blocks 
[toys]; building games; butterfly nets; candle holders 
for Christmas trees; caps for pistols [toys]; chalk for 
billiard cues; checkerboards; checkers [games]; chess 
games; chessboards; chest expanders [exercisers]; 
Christmas tree stands; Christmas trees of synthetic 
material; clay pigeon traps; clay pigeons [targets]; 
climbers' harness; coin-operated billiard tables; 
confetti; conjuring apparatus; counters for games; 
creels [fishing equipment]; cricket bags; cups of dice; 
darts; dice; discuses for sports; divot repair tools 
[golf accessories]; dolls; dolls' beds; dolls' clothes; 
dolls' feeding bottles; dolls' houses; dolls' rooms; 
dominoes; dumb-bells; edges of skis; elbow guards 
[sports articles]; electronic targets for game; 
explosive bonbons [Christmas crackers]; fairground ride 
apparatus; fencing gauntlets; fencing masks; fencing 
weapons; fish hooks; fishing tackle; flippers for 
swimming; floats for fishing; flying discs [toys]; 
foils for fencing; gloves for games; golf bags, with or 
without wheels; golf clubs; golf gloves; gut for 
fishing; gut for rackets; hang gliders; harness for 
sailboards; harpoon guns [sports articles]; hockey 
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sticks; horseshoe games; hunting game calls; ice 
skates; in-line roller skates; jigsaw puzzles; 
kaleidoscopes; kite reels; kites; knee guards [sports 
articles]; landing nets for anglers; lines for fishing; 
lures for hunting or fishing; machines for physical 
exercises; mah-jong; marbles for games; marionettes; 
masts for sailboards; men's athletic supporters [sports 
articles]; mobiles [toys]; nets for sports; ninepins; 
novelties for parties, dances [party favors, favours]; 
ornaments for Christmas trees [except illumination 
articles and confectionery]; paintball guns [sporting 
apparatus]; para-gliders; parlor games; percussion caps 
[toys]; pinatas; play balloons; playing balls; playing 
cards; plush toys; practical jokes [novelties]; 
protective paddings [parts of sports suits]; punching 
bags; quoits; rackets; radio-controlled toy vehicles; 
rattles [playthings]; reels for fishing; ring games; 
rocking horses; rods for fishing; roller skates; 
rollers for stationary exercise bicycles; rosin used by 
athletes; roulette wheels; sailboards; scale model 
vehicles; scooters [toys]; scrapers for skis; seal 
skins [coverings for skis]; shin guards [sports 
articles]; shuttlecocks; skateboards; skating boots 
with skates attached; ski bindings; skis; skittles; 
sleighs [sports articles]; slides [playthings]; sling 
shots [sports articles]; snow globes; snowshoes; soap 
bubbles [toys]; sole coverings for skis; spinning tops 
[toys]; spring boards [sporting articles]; starting 
blocks for sports; stationary exercise bicycles; 
strings for rackets; surf boards; surf skis; surfboard 
leashes; swimming pools [play articles]; swings; tables 
for indoor football; tables for table tennis; targets; 
teddy bears; tennis ball throwing apparatus; tennis 
nets; theatrical masks; toy masks; toy pistols; toy 
vehicles; toys; toys for domestic pets; twirling 
batons; waterskis; wax for skis; weight lifting belts 
[sports articles]. 
 
Class 37 
air conditioning apparatus installation and repair; 
artificial snow-making services; boiler cleaning and 
repair; building construction supervision; building 
insulating; building of fair stalls and shops; building 
sealing; burglar alarm installation and repair; burner 
maintenance and repair; chimney sweeping; rental of 
cleaning machines; cleaning of buildings [exterior 
surface]; cleaning of buildings [interior]; cleaning of 
clothing; clock and watch repair; clothing repair; 
installation, maintenance and repair of computer 
hardware; construction information; demolition of 
buildings; diaper cleaning; disinfecting; drilling of 
wells; dry cleaning; electric appliance installation 
and repair; elevator installation and repair; film 
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projector repair and maintenance; freezing equipment 
installation and repair; fulling of cloth; fur care, 
cleaning and repair; furnace installation and repair; 
furniture maintenance; furniture restoration; heating 
equipment installation and repair; interference 
suppression in electrical apparatus; irrigation devices 
installation and repair; kitchen equipment 
installation; knife sharpening; laundering; linen 
ironing; machinery installation, maintenance and 
repair; motor vehicle maintenance and repair; motor 
vehicle wash; office machines and equipment 
installation, maintenance and repair; painting, 
interior and exterior; paper hanging; parasol repair; 
photographic apparatus repair; pressing of clothing; 
pump repair; rebuilding machines that have been worn or 
partially destroyed; renovation of clothing; rental of 
construction equipment; rental of cranes [construction 
equipment]; repair information; repair of security 
locks; repair of video game machines adapted for use 
with television receivers only; retreading of tires; 
roofing services; safe maintenance and repair; 
shipbuilding; shoe repair; strong-room maintenance and 
repair; telephone installation and repair; umbrella 
repair; vehicle cleaning; vehicle maintenance; vehicle 
service stations; vermin exterminating [other than for 
agriculture]; vulcanization of tires [repair]; washing 
of linen; window cleaning. 
 
Class 38 
cable television broadcasting; cellular telephone 
communication; communications by computer terminals; 
communications by fiber optic networks; communications 
by telegrams; communications by telephone; computer 
aided transmission of messages and images; electronic 
bulletin board services [telecommunications services]; 
electronic mail; facsimile transmission; information 
about telecommunication; message sending; news 
agencies; paging services [radio, telephone or other 
means of electronic communication]; providing 
telecommunications connections to a global computer 
network; providing user access to a global computer 
network [service providers]; radio broadcasting; rental 
of facsimile apparatus; rental of message sending 
apparatus; rental of modems; rental of 
telecommunication equipment; rental of telephones; 
satellite transmission; sending of telegrams; 
telecommunications routing and junction services; 
teleconferencing services; telegraph services; 
telephone services; television broadcasting; telex 
services; transmission of telegrams. 
 
Class 41 
academies [education]; amusement parks; amusements; 
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animal training; arranging and conducting of 
colloquiums; arranging and conducting of conferences; 
arranging and conducting of congresses; arranging and 
conducting of seminars; arranging and conducting of 
symposiums; arranging and conducting of workshops 
[training]; arranging of beauty contests; boarding 
schools; booking of seats for shows; bookmobile 
services; cinema services provided on-line from a 
computer network; circuses; club services 
[entertainment or education]; correspondence courses; 
digital imaging services; discotheque services; 
dubbing; education information; educational 
examination; electronic desktop publishing; entertainer 
services; entertainment information; film production; 
game services provided on-line from a computer network; 
gaming; gymnastic instruction; health club services; 
holiday camp services [entertainment]; instruction 
services; lending libraries; microfilming; modelling 
for artists; movie studios; music composition services; 
music-halls; music services provided on-line from a 
computer network; news reporters services; night clubs; 
nursery schools; operating lotteries; orchestra 
services; organization of balls; organization of 
competitions [education or entertainment]; organization 
of exhibitions for cultural or educational purposes; 
organization of shows [impresario services]; 
organization of sports competitions; party planning 
[entertainment]; photographic reporting; photography; 
physical education; practical training [demonstration]; 
presentation of live performances; production of radio 
and television programs; production of shows; providing 
amusement arcade services; providing amusement arcade 
services; providing casino facilities, gambling; 
providing cinema facilities; providing golf facilities; 
entertainment services providing facilities for singing 
with pre-recorded background music and with lyric shown 
on a screen; providing museum facilities for 
presentation or exhibitions; providing prerecorded 
music, information in the field of music, all on-line 
via a global computer network; providing on-line 
electronic publications [not downloadable]; providing 
recreation facilities; providing sports facilities; 
publication of books; publication of electronic books 
and journals on-line; publication of texts other than 
publicity texts; radio entertainment; recording studio 
services; recreation information; religious education; 
rental of audio equipment; rental of lighting apparatus 
for theatrical sets or television studios; rental of 
motion pictures; rental of movie projectors and 
accessories; rental of radio and television sets; 
rental of show scenery; rental of skin diving 
equipment; rental of sound recordings; rental of sports 
equipment [except vehicles]; rental of stadium 
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facilities; rental of stage scenery; rental of tennis 
courts; rental of video cameras; rental of video 
cassette recorders; rental of videotapes; scriptwriting 
services; sign language interpretation; sport camp 
services; subtitling; television entertainment; theatre 
productions; ticket agency services [entertainment]; 
timing of sports events; translation; videotape 
editing; videotape film production; videotaping; 
vocational guidance [education or training advice]; 
zoological gardens. 
 
Class 42 
analysis for oil-field exploitation; arbitration 
services; architectural consultation; architecture; 
authenticating works of art; bacteriological research; 
biological research; calibration [measuring]; chemical 
analysis; chemical research; chemistry services; cloud 
seeding; computer programming; computer rental; 
computer software design; computer system design; 
computer systems analysis; computer virus protection 
services; computer software consultancy; construction 
drafting; consultancy in the field of computer 
hardware; consultation in environment protection; 
conversion of data or documents from physical to 
electronic media; copyright management; cosmetic 
research; creating and maintaining web sites for 
others; data conversion of computer programs and data 
[not physical conversion]; design of interior decor; 
dress designing; duplication of computer programs; 
engineering; geological prospecting; geological 
research; geological surveys; graphic arts designing; 
hosting computer web sites; industrial design; 
installation of computer software; intellectual 
property consultancy; intellectual property watching 
services; land surveying; legal research; licencing of 
intellectual property; litigation services; maintenance 
of computer software; material testing; mechanical 
research; meteorological information; computer services 
provided on line relating to verification and 
attestation of electronic commerce users; oil 
prospecting; oil-field surveys; oil-well testing; 
packaging design; physics [research]; quality control; 
recovery of computer data; rental of computer software; 
rental of web servers; research and development for 
others; computer services in relation to scanning of 
documents; styling [industrial design]; surveying; 
technical project studies; technical research; textile 
testing; underwater exploration; updating of computer 
software; urban planning; vehicle roadworthiness 
testing; duplication of computer programs. 
 
Class 43 
bar services; boarding for animals; boarding house 
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bookings; boarding houses; cafes; cafeterias; canteens; 
holiday camp services [lodging]; hotel reservations; 
hotels; motels; providing campground facilities; rental 
of chairs, tables, table linen, glassware; rental of 
meeting rooms; rental of temporary accommodation; 
rental of tents; rental of transportable buildings; 
temporary accommodation reservations; restaurants; 
retirement homes; self-service restaurants; snack-bars; 
tourist homes. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 9 
abacuses; accounting machines; accumulators, electric; 
acid hydrometers; acidimeters for batteries; acoustic 
conduits; acoustic couplers; actinometers; adding 
machines; aerometers; air analysis apparatus; alarm 
bells, electric; alcoholmeters; alidades; altimeters; 
ammeters; amplifiers; amplifying tubes; amusement 
apparatus adapted for use with television receivers 
only; anemometers; animated cartoons; anodes; answering 
machines; antennas; anti-dazzle shades; anti-glare 
glasses; anti-interference devices [electricity]; anti-
theft warning apparatus; anticathodes; apertometers 
[optics]; apparatus and instruments for astronomy; 
apparatus and instruments for physics; apparatus for 
fermentation, laboratory apparatus; apparatus for 
changing record player needles; apparatus for games 
adapted for use with television receivers only; 
apparatus for measuring the thickness of skins; 
apparatus to check stamping mail; appliances for 
measuring the thickness of leather; armatures 
[electricity]; asbestos clothing for protection against 
fire; asbestos gloves for protection against accidents; 
audio receivers and video receivers; audiovisual 
teaching apparatus; automatic indicators of low 
pressure in vehicle tires; azimuth instruments; 
balancing apparatus; bar code readers; barometers; 
batteries for lighting; batteries for pocketlamps; 
batteries, electric; batteries, electric, for vehicles; 
battery boxes; battery chargers; battery jars; beacons, 
luminous; bells [warning devices]; betatrons; 
binoculars; blueprint apparatus; boiler control 
instruments; branch boxes [electricity]; breathing 
apparatus for underwater swimming; breathing apparatus, 
except for artificial respiration; broadcast satellite 
downlink terminals; broadcasting satellite tuners; 
bullet-proof waistcoats; buzzers; buzzers, electric; 
cabinets for loudspeakers; cables, electric; 
calculating disks; calculating machines; calibrating 
rings; calipers; camcorders; cameras [photography]; 
capacitors; capacity measures; capillary tubes; 
carpenters' rules; carriers for dark plates 
[photography]; Cases especially made for photographic 
apparatus and instruments; cases fitted with dissecting 
instruments [microscopy]; cash registers; cassette 
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players; cathodes; cathodic anti-corrosion apparatus; 
cell switches [electricity]; centering apparatus for 
photographic transparencies; central processing units 
[processors]; chargers for electric batteries; 
chemistry apparatus and instruments; chips [integrated 
circuits]; choking coils [impedance]; chromatography 
apparatus for laboratory use; chronographs [time 
recording apparatus]; cigar lighters for automobiles; 
cinematographic cameras; cinematographic film 
[exposed]; circuit breakers; circuit closers; cleaning 
apparatus for phonograph records; clinometers; clothing 
for protection against accidents, irradiation and fire; 
clothing for protection against fire; coaxial cables; 
coaxial cables; coils, electric; coin-operated gates 
for car parks or parking lots; coin-operated mechanisms 
for television sets; collectors, electric; commutators; 
compact disc players; compact discs [audio-video]; 
compact discs [read-only memory]; compact disc 
recorders; comparators; compasses [measuring 
instruments]; computer game programs; computer 
keyboards; computer memories; computer operating 
programs, recorded; computer peripheral devices; 
computer programs, recorded; computer programs 
[downloadable software]; computer software [recorded]; 
computers; conductors, electric; connections for 
electric lines; connections, electric; connectors 
[electricity]; contact lenses; contacts, electric; 
contacts, electric, of precious metal; containers for 
contact lenses; containers for microscope slides; 
control panels [electricity]; converters, electric; 
copper wire, insulated; correcting lenses [optics]; 
cosmographic instruments; counters; couplers [data 
processing equipment]; covers for electric outlets; 
cupels [laboratory]; cruise control systems for 
vehicle; current rectifiers; cyclotrons; darkroom lamps 
[photography]; darkrooms [photography]; data processing 
apparatus; decompression chambers; decorative Magnets; 
demagnetizing apparatus for magnetic tapes; 
densimeters; densitometers; detectors; diagnostic 
apparatus, not for medical purposes; diaphragms 
[acoustics]; diaphragms [photography]; diaphragms for 
scientific apparatus; dictating machines; diffraction 
apparatus [microscopy]; digital versatile disc Rom 
players; digital versatile disc recorders; digital 
versatile disc video recorders; digital versatile disc 
players; directional compasses; discharge tubes, 
electric, other than for lighting; disk drives for 
computers; distance measuring apparatus; distance 
recording apparatus; distillation apparatus for 
scientific purposes; distribution boards [electricity]; 
distribution boxes [electricity]; distribution consoles 
[electricity]; distribution machines, automatic; 
divers' apparatus; divers' masks; diving suits; dog 
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whistles; door closers, electric; door openers, 
electric; dosage dispensers; drainers for use in 
photography; dressmakers' measures; drying apparatus 
for photographic prints; drying racks [photography]; 
ducts [electricity]; dynamometers; ear plugs; ear plugs 
for divers; editing appliances for cinematographic 
films; egg timers [sandglasses]; egg-candlers; electric 
apparatus for commutation; electric arc cutting 
apparatus; electric arc welding apparatus; electric 
devices for attracting and killing insects; electric 
door bells; electric installations for the remote 
control of industrial operations; electric loss 
indicators; electric welding apparatus; electrical 
apparatus for sealing plastics, packaging; electricity 
conduits; electrified fences; electrified rails for 
mounting spot lights; electro-dynamic apparatus for the 
remote control of railway points; electro-dynamic 
apparatus for the remote control of signals; 
electrolysers; electromagnetic coils; electromagnetic 
switches; electronic agendas; electronic notice boards; 
electronic pens [visual display units]; electronic 
pocket translators; electronic publications 
[downloadable]; electronic tags for goods; 
electroplating apparatus; encoded cards, magnetic; 
enlarging apparatus [photography]; epidiascopes; 
ergometers; exposure meters [light meters]; eyeglass 
cases; eyeglass chains; eyeglass cords; eyeglass 
frames; eyeglasses; eyepieces; eyeshades; facsimile 
machines; false coin detectors; fiber optic cables; 
film cutting apparatus; films, exposed; filters 
[photography]; filters for respiratory masks; filters 
for ultraviolet rays, for photography; fire alarms; 
fire beaters; fire blankets; fire boats; fire engines; 
fire escapes; fire extinguishing apparatus; fire hose 
nozzles; flash-bulbs [photography]; flashing lights 
[luminous signals]; flashlights [photography]; flat 
irons, electric; floats for bathing and swimming; 
floppy disks; fluorescent screens; fog signals, non-
explosive; food analysis apparatus; frames for 
photographic transparencies; frequency meters; fuel 
dispensing pumps for service stations; furniture 
especially made for laboratories; fuse wire; fuses; 
galena crystals [detectors]; galvanic batteries; 
galvanic cells; galvanizing apparatus; galvanometers; 
garments for protection against fire; gas testing 
instruments; gasoline gauges; gasoline pumps for 
service stations; gasometers; gauges; gene chips; glass 
covered with an electrical conductor; glazing apparatus 
for photographic prints; gloves for divers; gloves for 
protection against X-rays for industrial purposes; 
gloves for protection against accidents; goggles for 
sports; grids for batteries; hair-curlers, electrically 
heated; hard disc drive recorders; hard disc drive 
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video recorders; head cleaning tapes [recording]; 
headphones; heat regulating apparatus; heliographic 
apparatus; hemline markers; high tension batteries; 
high-frequency apparatus; holders for electric coils; 
holograms; horns for loudspeakers; hydrometers; 
hygrometers; identification sheaths for electric wires; 
identification threads for electric wires; identity 
cards, magnetic; igniting apparatus, electric, for 
igniting at a distance; incubators for bacteria 
culture; indicators [electricity]; inductors 
[electricity]; instruments containing eyepieces; 
Integrated circuit cards [smart cards]; integrated 
circuits; intercommunication apparatus; interfaces for 
computers; inverters [electricity]; invoicing machines; 
ionisation apparatus, not for the treatment of air; 
jigs [measuring instruments]; juke boxes [musical]; 
juke boxes for computers; junction boxes [electricity]; 
junction sleeves for electric cables; kilometer 
recorders for vehicles; knee-pads for workers; 
laboratory trays; lactodensimeters; lactometers; 
lasers, not for medical purposes; lens hoods; lenses 
for astrophotography; letter scales; levelling 
instruments; levelling staffs [surveying instruments]; 
levels [instruments for determining the horizontal]; 
life belts; life buoys; life jackets; life jackets; 
life nets; life saving apparatus and equipment; life-
saving rafts; lift operating apparatus; light 
conducting filaments [optical fibers]; light dimmers 
[electric]; light-emitting electronic pointers; 
lighting ballasts; lightning arresters; limiters 
[electricity]; locks, electric; logs [measuring 
instruments]; loudspeakers; magic lanterns; magnetic 
data media; magnetic disks; magnetic encoders; magnetic 
tape units for computers; magnetic tapes; magnetic 
wires; magnets; magnifying glasses [optics]; make-up 
removing appliances, electric; marine compasses; marine 
depth finders; marking buoys; marking gauges [joinery]; 
masts for wireless aerials; material for electricity 
mains (wires or cables); material testing instruments 
and machines; mathematical instruments; measures; 
measuring apparatus; measuring devices, electric; 
measuring glassware; measuring instruments; measuring 
spoons; mechanical signs; mechanisms for coin-operated 
apparatus; mechanisms for counter-operated apparatus; 
megaphones; mercury levels; metal detectors for 
industrial or military purposes; meteorological 
balloons; meteorological instruments; metronomes; 
micrometer gauges; micrometer screws for optical 
instruments; microphones; microprocessors; microscopes; 
microtomes; mirrors [optics]; mirrors for inspecting 
work; modems; money counting and sorting machines; 
monitoring apparatus, electric; monitors [computer 
hardware]; monitors [computer programs]; motor fire 
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engines; mouse [data processing equipment]; mouse pads; 
nautical apparatus and instruments; naval signalling 
apparatus; navigation apparatus for vehicles [on-board 
computers]; navigational instruments; needles for 
record players; neon signs; nets for protection against 
accidents; nose clips for divers and swimmers; notebook 
computers; objectives (lenses) (optics); observation 
instruments; octants; ohmmeters; optical apparatus and 
instruments; optical character readers; optical 
condensers; optical data media; optical discs; optical 
glass; optical goods; optical lamps; optical lenses; 
oscillographs; ovens for laboratory experiments; oxygen 
transvasing apparatus; ozonators; parking meters; 
particle accelerators; pedometers; peepholes for doors; 
periscopes; personal stereos; phonograph records; 
photocopiers [photographic, electrostatic, thermic]; 
photometers; phototelegraphy apparatus; photovoltaic 
cells; pince-nez chains; pipettes; plane tables 
[surveying instruments]; planimeters; plates for 
batteries; plotters; plugs, sockets and other contacts 
[electric connections]; plumb bobs; plumb lines; pocket 
calculators; polarimeters; postage stamp meters; 
precision balances; precision measuring apparatus; 
pressure gauges; pressure indicator plugs for valves; 
pressure indicators; pressure measuring apparatus; 
printed circuits; printers for use with computers; 
prisms [optics]; probes for scientific purposes; 
projection apparatus; projection screens; protection 
devices against X-rays, not for medical purposes; 
protection devices for personal use against accidents; 
protective helmets; protective helmets for sports; 
protective masks; protective suits for aviators; 
protractors [measuring instruments]; punched card 
machines for offices; push buttons for bells; 
pyrometers; quantity indicators; radar apparatus; radio 
pagers; radiological apparatus for industrial purposes; 
radiology screens for industrial purposes; radios; 
radiotelegraphy sets; radiotelephony sets; railway 
traffic safety appliances; readers; [data processing 
equipment]; record players; reflecting discs for wear, 
for the prevention of traffic accidents; 
refractometers; refractors; regulating apparatus, 
electric; relays, electric; remote control apparatus; 
resistances, electric; respirators for filtering air; 
respiratory masks other than for artificial 
respiration; resuscitation mannequins [teaching 
apparatus]; retorts; retorts' stands; revolution 
counters; rheostats; road signs, luminous or 
mechanical; rods for water diviners; roentgen apparatus 
not for medical purposes; rulers [measuring 
instruments]; rules [measuring instruments]; 
saccharometers; safety restraints other than for 
vehicle seats and sports equipment; safety tarpaulins; 
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salinometers; satellite navigational apparatus; 
satellites for scientific purposes; scales; scanners 
[data processing equipment]; screens [photography]; 
screens for photoengraving; screw-tapping gauges; self-
regulating fuel pumps; semi-conductors; sextants; 
sheaths for electric cables; shoes for protection 
against accidents, irradiation and fire; shutter 
releases [photography]; shutters [photography]; 
sighting telescopes for firearms; signal bells; signal 
lanterns; signalling buoys; signalling panels, luminous 
or mechanical; signalling whistles; signals, luminous 
or mechanical; signs, luminous; simulators for the 
steering and control of vehicles; sirens; slide 
calipers; slide-rules; slope indicators; smoke 
detectors; socks, electrically heated; solar batteries; 
solderers' helmets; soldering irons, electric; sonars; 
sound alarms; sound locating instruments; sound 
recording apparatus; sound recording carriers; sound 
recording strips; sound reproduction apparatus; sound 
transmitting apparatus; sounding apparatus and 
machines; sounding leads; sounding lines; spark-guards; 
speaking tubes; spectacle cases; spectacle frames; 
spectacle glasses; spectacles [optics]; spectrograph 
apparatus; spectroscopes; speed checking apparatus for 
vehicles; speed indicators; speed measuring apparatus 
[photography]; speed regulators for record players; 
spherometers; spirit levels; spools [photography]; 
sprinkler systems for fire protection; stage lighting 
regulators; stands for photographic apparatus; starter 
cables for motors; steelyards [lever scales]; steering 
apparatus, automatic, for vehicles; stereoscopes; 
stereoscopic apparatus; stills for laboratory 
experiments; sulphitometers; sunglasses; surveying 
apparatus and instruments; surveying chains; surveying 
instruments; surveyors' levels; swimming belts; 
swimming jackets; switchboards; switchboxes 
[electricity]; switches, electric; tachometers; tape 
recorders; taximeters; teaching apparatus; teeth 
protectors; telegraph wires; telegraphs [apparatus]; 
telemeters; telephone apparatus; telephone receivers; 
telephone transmitters; telephone wires; teleprompters; 
telerupters; telescopes; teletypewriters; television 
apparatus; temperature indicators; terminals 
[electricity]; test tubes; testing apparatus not for 
medical purposes; theft prevention installations, 
electric; theodolites; thermionic lamps and tubes; 
thermionic valves [radio]; thermometers, not for 
medical purposes; thermostats; thermostats for 
vehicles; thread counters; ticket dispensers; time 
recording apparatus; time recording devices; time 
switches, automatic; tone arms for record players; 
totalizators; transformers [electricity]; transistors 
[electronic]; transmitters [telecommunication]; 
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transmitters of electronic signals; transmitting sets 
[telecommunication]; transparencies [photography]; 
transparency projection apparatus; tripods for cameras; 
tuners for television set; turnstiles, automatic; 
urinometers; vacuum gauges; vacuum tubes [radio]; 
variometers; vehicle breakdown warning triangles; 
vehicle radios; verniers; video cassettes; video game 
cartridges; video recorders; video screens; video 
telephones; videotapes; viewfinders, photographic; 
viscosimeters; voltage regulators for vehicles; voltage 
surge protectors; voltmeters; voting machines; wafers 
[silicon slices]; walkie-talkies; washing trays 
[photography]; water level indicators; wavemeters; 
weighbridges; weighing apparatus and instruments; 
weighing machines; weights; welding apparatus, 
electric; welding electrodes; whistle alarms; wind 
socks for indicating wind direction; wire connectors 
[electricity]; wires, electric; word processors; 
workmen's protective face-shields; wrist rests for use 
with computers; X-ray films, exposed; X-ray 
photographs, other than for medical purposes; X-rays 
producing apparatus and installations, not for medical 
purposes; X-rays tubes not for medical purposes; 
portable telephones. 
 
Class 16 
address plates for addressing machines; address stamps; 
addressing machines; adhesive bands for stationery or 
household purposes; adhesive for stationery or 
household purposes; adhesive tape dispensers [office 
requisites]; adhesive tapes for stationery or household 
purposes; adhesives for stationery or household 
purposes; advertisement boards of paper or cardboard; 
almanacs; announcement cards [stationery]; apparatus 
for mounting photographs; aquarelles; aquarium hoods; 
architects' models; artists' watercolor saucers; 
atlases; babies' diapers of paper and cellulose 
[disposable]; babies' napkin-pants of paper and 
cellulose [disposable]; babies' napkins of paper and 
cellulose [disposable]; bags for microwave cooking; 
bags of paper or plastics, for packaging; balls for 
ball-point pens; bibs of paper; binding strips 
[bookbinding]; biological samples for use in 
microscopy, teaching material; blackboards; blotters; 
blueprints; bookbinding apparatus and machines [office 
equipment]; bookbinding cloth; bookbinding cords; 
bookbinding material; bookbindings; bookends; booklets; 
bookmarkers; books; bottle envelopes of cardboard or 
paper; bottle wrappers of cardboard or paper; boxes of 
cardboard or paper; cabinets for stationery [office 
requisites]; calculating tables; calendars; canvas for 
painting; carbon paper; cardboard ; cardboard articles; 
cardboard tubes; cases for stamps; catalogues; chalk 
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for lithography; chalk holders; chaplets; charcoal 
pencils; chart pointers, non-electronic; charts; 
chromolithographs; cigar bands; clipboards; coasters of 
paper; comic books; compasses for drawing; composing 
frames [printing]; conical paper bags; copying paper 
[stationery]; correcting fluids [office requisites]; 
correcting ink [heliography]; covers of paper for 
flower pots; cream containers of paper; credit card 
imprinters, non-electric; decalcomanias; diagrams; 
document files, stationery; document laminators for 
office use; drawer liners of paper [perfumed or not]; 
drawing t-squares; drawing boards; drawing instruments; 
drawing materials; drawing pads; drawing pens; drawing 
pins; drawing rulers; drawing sets; drawing squares; 
duplicators; elastic bands for offices; 
electrocardiograph paper; electrotypes; embroidery 
designs [patterns]; engraving plates; engravings; 
envelope sealing machines, for offices; envelopes 
[stationery]; erasing products; erasing shields; 
etching needles; etchings; fabrics for bookbinding; 
face towels of paper; figurines of papier mache; files 
[office requisites]; filter paper; filtering materials 
[paper]; finger-stalls [office requisites]; flags of 
paper; folders [stationery]; folders for papers; forms 
[printed]; fountain pens; franking machines; french 
curves; galley racks [printing]; garbage bags of paper 
or of plastics; geographical maps; glue for stationery 
or household purposes; gluten for stationery or 
household purposes; graining combs; graphic prints; 
graphic representations; graphic reproductions; 
greeting cards; gummed cloth for stationery purposes; 
gummed tape, stationery; hand labelling appliances; 
hand-rests for painters; handkerchiefs of paper; 
handwriting specimens for copying; hat boxes of 
cardboard; hectographs; histological sections for 
teaching purposes; holders for checkbooks; holders for 
stamps; printed holograms; house painters' rollers; 
index cards [stationery]; indexes; indian inks; indoor 
aquaria; indoor terrariums; ink ; ink sticks; ink 
stones; inking pads; inking ribbons; inking ribbons for 
computer printers; inking sheets for document 
reproducing machines; inking sheets for duplicators; 
inkstands; inkwells; isinglass for stationery or 
household purposes; labels, not of textile ledgers 
[books]; letter trays; lithographic stones; 
lithographic works of art; lithographs; loose-leaf 
binders; luminous paper; magazines [periodicals]; 
manifolds [stationery]; manuals [handbooks]; marking 
chalk; mats for beer glasses; mimeograph apparatus and 
machines; modelling clay; modelling materials; 
modelling paste; modelling wax, not for dental 
purposes; moisteners [office requisites]; moisteners 
for gummed surfaces [office requisites]; musical 
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greeting cards; napkins of paper for removing make-up; 
newsletters; newspapers; nibs; nibs of gold; note 
books; numbering apparatus; numbers [type]; 
obliterating stamps; office perforators; office 
requisites, except furniture; oleographs; packaging 
material made of starches; pads, stationery; paint 
boxes [articles for use in school]; paintbrushes; 
painters' brushes; painters' easels; paintings framed 
or unframed; palettes for painters; pamphlets; 
pantographs [drawing instruments]; paper; paper bows; 
paper clasps; paper coffee filters; paper cutters 
[office requisites]; paper for radiograms ; paper for 
recording machines; paper ribbons; paper seals; paper 
sheets [stationery]; paper shredders for office use; 
paper tapes and cards for the recordal of computer 
programmes; paper-clips; paperweights; papier mache; 
parchment paper; passport holders; pastels; patterns 
for dressmaking; patterns for making clothes; pen 
cases; pen clips; pen wipers; pencil holders; pencil 
lead holders; pencil leads; pencil sharpeners [electric 
or non-electric]; pencil sharpening machines, electric 
or non-electric; pencils; penholders; pens [office 
requisites]; perforated cards for jacquard looms; 
periodicals; photo-engravings; photograph stands; 
photographs; pictures; placards of paper or cardboard; 
place mats of paper; plastic bubble packs for wrapping 
or packaging; plastic cling film, extensible, for 
palletization; plastic film for wrapping; plastics for 
modelling; portraits; postage stamps; postcards; 
posters; printed matter; printed publications; printed 
timetables; printers' blankets, not of textile; 
printers' reglets; printing blocks; printing sets, 
portable [office requisites]; printing type; 
prospectuses; punches [office requisites]; rollers for 
typewriters; rubber erasers; school supplies 
[stationery]; scrapbooks; scrapers for offices; sealing 
compounds for stationery purposes; sealing machines for 
offices; sealing stamps; sealing wafers; sealing wax; 
seals; self-adhesive tapes for stationery or household 
purposes; sheets of reclaimed cellulose for wrapping; 
signboards of paper or cardboard; silver paper; slate 
pencils; song books; spools for inking ribbons; square 
rulers; stamp pads; stamp stands; stamps [seals]; 
stands for pens and pencils; staples for offices; 
stapling presses [office requisites]; starch paste for 
stationery or household purposes; stationery; steel 
letters; steel pens; stencil cases; stencil plates; 
stencils; stencils [stationery]; stickers [stationery]; 
table cloths of paper; table linen of paper; table mats 
of paper; table napkins of paper; tags for index cards; 
tailor's chalk; teaching materials [except apparatus]; 
terrestrial globes; tickets; toilet paper; towels of 
paper; tracing cloth; tracing needles for drawing 
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purposes; tracing paper; tracing patterns; 
transparencies [stationery]; trays for sorting and 
counting money; type [numerals and letters]; typewriter 
keys; typewriter ribbons; typewriters [electric or non-
electric]; vignetting apparatus; viscose sheets for 
wrapping; waxed paper; wood pulp board [stationery]; 
wood pulp paper; wrappers [stationery]; wrapping paper; 
wristbands for the retention of writing instruments; 
writing board erasers; writing brushes; writing cases 
[sets]; writing cases [stationery]; writing chalk; 
writing instruments; writing materials; writing or 
drawing books; writing paper; writing slates; writing 
tablets; xuan paper for chinese painting and 
calligraphy. 
 
Class 28 
air pistols [toys]; ammunition for paintball guns 
[sporting apparatus]; amusement machines, automatic and 
coin-operated; apparatus for electronic games other 
than those adapted for use with television receivers 
only; appliances for gymnastics; archery implements; 
artificial fishing bait; artificial snow for Christmas 
trees; automatic games other than those adapted for use 
with television receivers only; backgammon games; bags 
especially designed for skis and surfboards; balls for 
games; baseball gloves; bats for games; batting gloves 
[accessories for games]; bells for Christmas trees; 
billiard balls; billiard cue tips; billiard cues; 
billiard markers; billiard table cushions; billiard 
tables; bingo cards; bite indicators [fishing tackle]; 
bite sensors [fishing tackle]; bladders of balls for 
games; board games; bob-sleighs; body boards; body-
training apparatus; bowling apparatus and machinery; 
bows for archery; boxing gloves; building blocks 
[toys]; building games; butterfly nets; candle holders 
for Christmas trees; caps for pistols [toys]; chalk for 
billiard cues; checkerboards; checkers [games]; chess 
games; chessboards; chest expanders [exercisers]; 
Christmas tree stands; Christmas trees of synthetic 
material; clay pigeon traps; clay pigeons [targets]; 
climbers' harness; coin-operated billiard tables; 
confetti; conjuring apparatus; counters for games; 
creels [fishing equipment]; cricket bags; cups of dice; 
darts; dice; discuses for sports; divot repair tools 
[golf accessories]; dolls; dolls' beds; dolls' clothes; 
dolls' feeding bottles; dolls' houses; dolls' rooms; 
dominoes; dumb-bells; edges of skis; elbow guards 
[sports articles]; electronic targets for game; 
explosive bonbons [Christmas crackers]; fairground ride 
apparatus; fencing gauntlets; fencing masks; fencing 
weapons; fish hooks; fishing tackle; flippers for 
swimming; floats for fishing; flying discs [toys]; 
foils for fencing; gloves for games; golf bags, with or 
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without wheels; golf clubs; golf gloves; gut for 
fishing; gut for rackets; hang gliders; harness for 
sailboards; harpoon guns [sports articles]; hockey 
sticks; horseshoe games; hunting game calls; ice 
skates; in-line roller skates; jigsaw puzzles; 
kaleidoscopes; kite reels; kites; knee guards [sports 
articles]; landing nets for anglers; lines for fishing; 
lures for hunting or fishing; machines for physical 
exercises; mah-jong; marbles for games; marionettes; 
masts for sailboards; men's athletic supporters [sports 
articles]; mobiles [toys]; nets for sports; ninepins; 
novelties for parties, dances [party favors, favours]; 
ornaments for Christmas trees [except illumination 
articles and confectionery]; paintball guns [sporting 
apparatus]; para-gliders; parlor games; percussion caps 
[toys]; pinatas; play balloons; playing balls; playing 
cards; plush toys; practical jokes [novelties]; 
protective paddings [parts of sports suits]; punching 
bags; quoits; rackets; radio-controlled toy vehicles; 
rattles [playthings]; reels for fishing; ring games; 
rocking horses; rods for fishing; roller skates; 
rollers for stationary exercise bicycles; rosin used by 
athletes; roulette wheels; sailboards; scale model 
vehicles; scooters [toys]; scrapers for skis; seal 
skins [coverings for skis]; shin guards [sports 
articles]; shuttlecocks; skateboards; skating boots 
with skates attached; ski bindings; skis; skittles; 
sleighs [sports articles]; slides [playthings]; sling 
shots [sports articles]; snow globes; snowshoes; soap 
bubbles [toys]; sole coverings for skis; spinning tops 
[toys]; spring boards [sporting articles]; starting 
blocks for sports; stationary exercise bicycles; 
strings for rackets; surf boards; surf skis; surfboard 
leashes; swimming pools [play articles]; swings; tables 
for indoor football; tables for table tennis; targets; 
teddy bears; tennis ball throwing apparatus; tennis 
nets; theatrical masks; toy masks; toy pistols; toy 
vehicles; toys; toys for domestic pets; twirling 
batons; waterskis; wax for skis; weight lifting belts 
[sports articles]. 
 
Class 37 
air conditioning apparatus installation and repair; 
artificial snow-making services; boiler cleaning and 
repair; building construction supervision; building 
insulating; building of fair stalls and shops; building 
sealing; burglar alarm installation and repair; burner 
maintenance and repair; chimney sweeping; rental of 
cleaning machines; cleaning of buildings [exterior 
surface]; cleaning of buildings [interior]; cleaning of 
clothing; clock and watch repair; clothing repair; 
installation, maintenance and repair of computer 
hardware; construction information; demolition of 
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buildings; diaper cleaning; disinfecting; drilling of 
wells; dry cleaning; electric appliance installation 
and repair; elevator installation and repair; film 
projector repair and maintenance; freezing equipment 
installation and repair; fur care, cleaning and repair; 
furnace installation and repair; furniture maintenance; 
furniture restoration; heating equipment installation 
and repair; interference suppression in electrical 
apparatus; irrigation devices installation and repair; 
kitchen equipment installation; knife sharpening; 
laundering; linen ironing; machinery installation, 
maintenance and repair; motor vehicle maintenance and 
repair; motor vehicle wash; office machines and 
equipment installation, maintenance and repair; 
painting, interior and exterior; paper hanging; parasol 
repair; photographic apparatus repair; pressing of 
clothing; pump repair; rebuilding machines that have 
been worn or partially destroyed; renovation of 
clothing; rental of construction equipment; rental of 
cranes [construction equipment]; repair information; 
repair of security locks; repair of video game machines 
adapted for use with television receivers only; 
retreading of tires; roofing services; safe maintenance 
and repair; shipbuilding; shoe repair; strong-room 
maintenance and repair; telephone installation and 
repair; umbrella repair; vehicle cleaning; vehicle 
maintenance; vehicle service stations; vermin 
exterminating [other than for agriculture]; 
vulcanization of tires [repair]; washing of linen; 
window cleaning. 
 
Class 38 
cable television broadcasting; cellular telephone 
communication; communications by computer terminals; 
communications by fiber optic networks; communications 
by telegrams; communications by telephone; computer 
aided transmission of messages and images; electronic 
bulletin board services [telecommunications services]; 
electronic mail; facsimile transmission; information 
about telecommunication; message sending; news 
agencies; paging services [radio, telephone or other 
means of electronic communication]; providing 
telecommunications connections to a global computer 
network; providing user access to a global computer 
network [service providers]; radio broadcasting; rental 
of facsimile apparatus; rental of message sending 
apparatus; rental of modems; rental of 
telecommunication equipment; rental of telephones; 
satellite transmission; sending of telegrams; 
telecommunications routing and junction services; 
teleconferencing services; telegraph services; 
telephone services; television broadcasting; telex 
services; transmission of telegrams. 
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Class 40 
fulling of cloth; all included in Class 40. 
 
Class 41 
academies [education]; amusement parks; amusements; 
animal training; arranging and conducting of 
colloquiums; arranging and conducting of conferences; 
arranging and conducting of congresses; arranging and 
conducting of seminars; arranging and conducting of 
symposiums; arranging and conducting of workshops 
[training]; arranging of beauty contests; boarding 
schools; booking of seats for shows; bookmobile 
services; cinema services provided on-line from a 
computer network; circuses; club services 
[entertainment or education]; correspondence courses; 
digital imaging services; discotheque services; 
dubbing; education information; educational 
examination; electronic desktop publishing; entertainer 
services; entertainment information; film production; 
game services provided on-line from a computer network; 
gaming; gymnastic instruction; health club services; 
holiday camp services [entertainment]; instruction 
services; lending libraries; microfilming; modelling 
for artists; movie studios; music composition services; 
music-halls; music services provided on-line from a 
computer network; news reporters services; night clubs; 
nursery schools; operating lotteries; orchestra 
services; organization of balls; organization of 
competitions [education or entertainment]; organization 
of exhibitions for cultural or educational purposes; 
organization of shows [impresario services]; 
organization of sports competitions; party planning 
[entertainment]; photographic reporting; photography; 
physical education; practical training [demonstration]; 
presentation of live performances; production of radio 
and television programs; production of shows; providing 
amusement arcade services; providing amusement arcade 
services; providing casino facilities, gambling; 
providing cinema facilities; providing golf facilities; 
entertainment services providing facilities for singing 
with pre-recorded background music and with lyric shown 
on a screen; providing museum facilities for 
presentation or exhibitions; providing prerecorded 
music, information in the field of music, all on-line 
via a global computer network; providing on-line 
electronic publications [not downloadable]; providing 
recreation facilities; providing sports facilities; 
publication of books; publication of electronic books 
and journals on-line; publication of texts other than 
publicity texts; radio entertainment; recording studio 
services; recreation information; religious education; 
rental of audio equipment; rental of lighting apparatus 
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for theatrical sets or television studios; rental of 
motion pictures; rental of movie projectors and 
accessories; rental of radio and television sets; 
rental of show scenery; rental of skin diving 
equipment; rental of sound recordings; rental of sports 
equipment [except vehicles]; rental of stadium 
facilities; rental of stage scenery; rental of tennis 
courts; rental of video cameras; rental of video 
cassette recorders; rental of videotapes; scriptwriting 
services; sign language interpretation; sport camp 
services; subtitling; television entertainment; theatre 
productions; ticket agency services [entertainment]; 
timing of sports events; translation; videotape 
editing; videotape film production; videotaping; 
vocational guidance [education or training advice]; 
zoological gardens. 
 
Class 42 
analysis for oil-field exploitation; arbitration 
services; architectural consultation; architecture; 
authenticating works of art; bacteriological research; 
biological research; calibration [measuring]; chemical 
analysis; chemical research; chemistry services; cloud 
seeding; computer programming; computer rental; 
computer software design; computer system design; 
computer systems analysis; computer virus protection 
services; computer software consultancy; construction 
drafting; consultancy in the field of computer 
hardware; consultation in environment protection; 
conversion of data or documents from physical to 
electronic media; copyright management; cosmetic 
research; creating and maintaining web sites for 
others; data conversion of computer programs and data 
[not physical conversion]; design of interior decor; 
dress designing; duplication of computer programs; 
engineering; geological prospecting; geological 
research; geological surveys; graphic arts designing; 
hosting computer web sites; industrial design; 
installation of computer software; intellectual 
property consultancy; intellectual property watching 
services; land surveying; legal research; licencing of 
intellectual property; litigation services; maintenance 
of computer software; material testing; mechanical 
research; meteorological information; computer services 
provided on line relating to verification and 
attestation of electronic commerce users; oil 
prospecting; oil-field surveys; oil-well testing; 
packaging design; physics [research]; quality control; 
recovery of computer data; rental of computer software; 
rental of web servers; research and development for 
others; computer services in relation to scanning of 
documents; styling [industrial design]; surveying; 
technical project studies; technical research; textile 
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testing; underwater exploration; updating of computer 
software; urban planning; vehicle roadworthiness 
testing; duplication of computer programs. 
 
Class 43 
bar services; boarding for animals; boarding house 
bookings; boarding houses; cafes; cafeterias; canteens; 
holiday camp services [lodging]; hotel reservations; 
hotels; motels; providing campground facilities; rental 
of chairs, tables, table linen, glassware; rental of 
meeting rooms; rental of temporary accommodation; 
rental of tents; rental of transportable buildings; 
temporary accommodation reservations; restaurants; 
retirement homes; self-service restaurants; snack-bars; 
tourist homes. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300058996 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

CHINA OCEAN SHIPPING (GROUP) COMPANY 
NO. 6 EAST CHANG'AN AVENUE, BEIJING, PEOPLE'S REPUBLIC 
OF CHINA. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

CHINAHONGKONG IP LIMITED 
3011, 30/F, Office Tower, Convention Plaza, 1 Harbour 
Road, Hong Kong 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

2 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

1, 2 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 2 
dyes; colorants; pigments; food dyes; food colorants; 
printing ink; toners (ink) for computers, printers, 
word processors, photocopiers, facsimile machines and 
calculators; toner cartridges (filled) for computers, 
printers, word processors, photocopiers, facsimile 
machines and calculators; ink for skin-dressing; 
coatings (paints); paints; oil cement (putty); 
agglutinants for paints; varnishes; lacquers; thinners; 
anti-corrosive preparations; raw natural resins; 
preservatives against rust and against deterioration of 
wood; mordants; metals in foil and powder form for 
painters, decorators, printers and artists. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: Class 1 
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Proposed New Specification: oil cement (putty). 
 
Class 2 
dyes; colorants; pigments; food dyes; food colorants; 
printing ink; toners (ink) for computers, printers, 
word processors, photocopiers, facsimile machines and 
calculators; toner cartridges (filled) for computers, 
printers, word processors, photocopiers, facsimile 
machines and calculators; ink for skin-dressing; 
coatings (paints); paints; agglutinants for paints; 
varnishes; lacquers; thinners; anti-corrosive 
preparations; raw natural resins; preservatives against 
rust and against deterioration of wood; mordants; 
metals in foil and powder form for painters, 
decorators, printers and artists. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300059003 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

CHINA OCEAN SHIPPING (GROUP) COMPANY 
NO. 6 EAST CHANG'AN AVENUE, BEIJING, PEOPLE'S REPUBLIC 
OF CHINA. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

CHINAHONGKONG IP LIMITED 
3011, 30/F, Office Tower, Convention Plaza, 1 Harbour 
Road, Hong Kong 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

2 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

1, 2 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 2 
dyes; colorants; pigments; food dyes; food colorants; 
printing ink; toners (ink) for computers, printers, 
word processors, photocopiers, facsimile machines and 
calculators; toner cartridges (filled) for computers, 
printers, word processors, photocopiers, facsimile 
machines and calculators; ink for skin-dressing; 
coatings (paints); paints; oil cement (putty); 
agglutinants for paints; varnishes; lacquers; thinners; 
anti-corrosive preparations; raw natural resins; 
preservatives against rust and against deterioration of 
wood; mordants; metals in foil and powder form for 
painters, decorators, printers and artists. 
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[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 1 
oil cement (putty). 
 
Class 2 
dyes; colorants; pigments; food dyes; food colorants; 
printing ink; toners (ink) for computers, printers, 
word processors, photocopiers, facsimile machines and 
calculators; toner cartridges (filled) for computers, 
printers, word processors, photocopiers, facsimile 
machines and calculators; ink for skin-dressing; 
coatings (paints); paints; agglutinants for paints; 
varnishes; lacquers; thinners; anti-corrosive 
preparations; raw natural resins; preservatives against 
rust and against deterioration of wood; mordants; 
metals in foil and powder form for painters, 
decorators, printers and artists. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300059012 

[540] 商標: 
Mark:  

[571] 商標描述: 
Mark Description: 

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

CHINA OCEAN SHIPPING (GROUP) COMPANY 
NO. 6 EAST CHANG'AN AVENUE, BEIJING, PEOPLE'S REPUBLIC 
OF CHINA. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

CHINAHONGKONG IP LIMITED 
3011, 30/F, Office Tower, Convention Plaza, 1 Harbour 
Road, Hong Kong 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

2 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

1, 2 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 2 
dyes; colorants; pigments; food dyes; food colorants; 
printing ink; toners (ink) for computers, printers, 
word processors, photocopiers, facsimile machines and 
calculators; toner cartridges (filled) for computers, 
printers, word processors, photocopiers, facsimile 
machines and calculators; ink for skin-dressing; 
coatings (paints); paints; oil cement (putty); 
agglutinants for paints; varnishes; lacquers; thinners; 
anti-corrosive preparations; raw natural resins; 
preservatives against rust and against deterioration of 
wood; mordants; metals in foil and powder form for 
painters, decorators, printers and artists. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 1 
oil cement (putty). 
 
Class 2 
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dyes; colorants; pigments; food dyes; food colorants; 
printing ink; toners (ink) for computers, printers, 
word processors, photocopiers, facsimile machines and 
calculators; toner cartridges (filled) for computers, 
printers, word processors, photocopiers, facsimile 
machines and calculators; ink for skin-dressing; 
coatings (paints); paints; agglutinants for paints; 
varnishes; lacquers; thinners; anti-corrosive 
preparations; raw natural resins; preservatives against 
rust and against deterioration of wood; mordants; 
metals in foil and powder form for painters, 
decorators, printers and artists. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300092394 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

V 33 S.A. 
39210 DOMBLANS, FRANCE. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

WILKINSON & GRIST 
6TH FLOOR, PRINCE'S BUILDING, CHATER ROAD, HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

1, 2, 3, 17 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

1, 2, 3, 17 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 1 
corrosive preparations, solvents for varnishes, floor-
coverings-waterproofing preparations (except paints), 
mordants for metals, parquet floor glue, all of which 
being for domestic use. 
 
Class 2 
colorants, varnishes, lacquers, paints, tints (all of 
which are non-insulating); colorants; preparations for 
the treatment and impregnation of wood, among other for 
parquet flooring; products for the glazing of floor, 
among other for parquet flooring; preservatives against 
deterioration of wood; preservatives against rust; 
thinners for pigments, for lacquers and for paints; oil 
cement, mastic (natural resin), filling in again 
coating for wood (wood filler), coatings for wood 
(paints), synthetic wood (resin), oils for the 
preservation of wood; anti-tarnishing preparations for 
metals, protective preparations for metals, 
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bactericidal paints; mordants (not for metal). 
 
Class 3 
cleaning, polishing, scouring and abrasive 
preparations; scouring solutions; parquet floor wax, 
polish for furniture and flooring; rust removing 
preparations. 
 
Class 17 
stopping materials, in particular sealant compounds for 
joints and insulating joints; synthetic resins (semi-
finished products), insulating plaster, insulating 
paints. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 1 
corrosive preparations, solvents for varnishes, floor-
coverings-waterproofing preparations (except paints), 
mordants for metals, parquet floor glue, all of which 
being for domestic use; oil cement. 
 
Class 2 
colorants, varnishes, lacquers, paints, tints (all of 
which are non-insulating); colorants; preparations for 
the treatment and impregnation of wood, among other for 
parquet flooring; products for the glazing of floor, 
among other for parquet flooring; preservatives against 
deterioration of wood; preservatives against rust; 
thinners for pigments, for lacquers and for paints; 
mastic (natural resin), filling in again coating for 
wood (wood filler), coatings for wood (paints), 
synthetic wood (resin), oils for the preservation of 
wood; anti-tarnishing preparations for metals, 
protective preparations for metals, bactericidal 
paints; mordants (not for metal). 
 
Class 3 
cleaning, polishing, scouring and abrasive 
preparations; scouring solutions; parquet floor wax, 
polish for furniture and flooring; rust removing 
preparations. 
 
Class 17 
stopping materials, in particular sealant compounds for 
joints and insulating joints; synthetic resins (semi-
finished products), insulating plaster, insulating 
paints. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300331361 
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[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

TIANJIN SUNCO REAL ESTATE CO., LTD. 
NO. 76, WEIJIN SOUTH ROAD, NANKAI DISTRICT, TIANJIN, 
CHINA. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

VINCENT LUK & ASSOCIATES 
UNIT A, 13TH FLOOR, NATHAN COMMERCIAL BUILDING, 430 
NATHAN ROAD, KOWLOON, HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

2, 6, 7, 19, 20, 21, 35, 36, 37, 42, 43, 44, 45 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

1, 2, 6, 7, 19, 20, 21, 35, 36, 37, 42, 43, 44, 45 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 2 
paints; lacquers; varnishes; coatings for roofing felt 
(paints); lime wash; distempers; coatings (paints); oil 
cement (putty); fireproof paints; anti-corrosive 
preparations; colophony; ink jet cartridges (filled); 
food dyes; dyestuffs; dyes; all included in Class 2. 
 
Class 6 
building materials of metal; buildings of metal; 
reinforcing materials of metal for building; fittings 
of metal for building; building or furniture fittings 
of nickel-silver; fittings of metal for furniture; 
pipes of metal; common metals, unwrought or semi-
wrought; washers of metal; tanks of metal; works of art 
of common metal; all included in Class 6. 
 
Class 7 
colour-washing machines; whitewashing machines; mixing 
machines; capstans; spray guns for paint; electric 
machines and apparatus for cleaning; vehicle washing 
installations; electrically operated curtain drawing 
devices; washing machines; electric kitchen machines; 
all included in Class 7. 
 
Class 19 
building materials, not of metal; buildings, not of 
metal; framework, not of metal, for building; water 
pipes not of metal; concrete building element; cement; 
sandstone for building; building timber; wall tiles, 
not of metal, for building; refractory materials; 
bituminous products for building; building glass; 
coatings (building materials); binding agents for 
making stones; works of art of stone, concrete or 
marble; all included in Class 19. 
 
Class 20 
door fittings, not of metal; window fittings, not of 
metal; cable and pipe clips of plastics; furniture; 
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containers, not of metal (storage, transport); mirrors 
(looking glasses); wind chimes (decoration); display 
boards; furniture fittings, not of metal; bedding 
(except linen); all included in Class 20. 
 
Class 21 
toilet utensils; indoor terrariums (plant cultivation); 
fiberglass thread, not for textile use; powdered glass 
for decoration; utensils for household purposes, not of 
precious metal; glassware; drinking vessels; works of 
art, of porcelain, terra-cotta or glass; combs; 
toothbrushes; all included in Class 21. 
 
Class 35 
import-export agencies; sales promotion for others; 
telephone answering for unavailable subscribers; 
arranging newspaper subscriptions for others; 
organization of trade fairs for commercial or 
advertising purposes; relocation services for 
businesses; data search in computer files for others; 
office machines and equipment rental; business 
management of performing artists; advertising; all 
included in Class 35. 
 
Class 36 
real estate agencies; real estate management; housing 
agents; real estate brokers; pawn; accommodation 
bureaux (apartments); leasing of real estate; 
factoring; insurance underwriting; deposits of 
valuables; jewellery appraisal; home banking; 
brokerage; guarantees; charitable fund raising; 
fiduciary; all included in Class 36. 
 
Class 37 
construction; building construction supervision; 
pipeline construction and maintenance; harbour 
construction; building of fair stalls and stops; 
drilling of wells; upholstery repair; cleaning of 
buildings (exterior surface); heating equipment 
installation and repair; electric appliance 
installation and repair; kitchen equipment 
installation; air conditioning apparatus installation 
and repair; office machines and equipment installation, 
maintenance and repair; installation, maintenance and 
repair of computer hardware; vehicle service stations; 
photographic apparatus repair; clock and watch repair; 
strong-room maintenance and repair; spray smear 
service; retreading of tires (tyres); furniture 
maintenance; dry cleaning; disinfecting; construction 
information; burglar alarm installation and repair; 
pump repair; all included in Class 37. 
 
Class 42 
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engineering; consultation in environment protection; 
urban planning; engineering drawing; quality control; 
vehicle roadworthiness testing; construction drafting; 
design of interior decoration; architecture; litigation 
services; development of construction project; 
geological surveys; cosmetic research; biological 
research; weather forecasting; hosting computer sites 
(web sites); dress designing; industrial design; 
authenticating works of art; graphic arts of designing; 
all included in Class 42. 
 
Class 43 
canteens; providing campground facilities; day-
nurseries (crèches); retirement homes; food and drink 
catering; accommodation bureaux (hotels, boarding 
houses); rental of chairs, tables, table linen and 
glassware; boarding for animals; cafes; hotels; bars; 
restaurants; tea houses; snack-bars; all included in 
Class 43. 
 
Class 44 
nursing homes; diet nutrition guiding; beauty salons; 
landscape gardening; lawn care; pet grooming; plant 
nurseries; physical therapy; health care; public baths 
for hygiene purposes; all included in Class 44. 
 
Class 45 
monitoring of burglar and security alarms; escorting in 
society (chaperoning); chaperoning; clothing rental; 
opening of security locks; night guards; security 
consultancy; personal body guarding; guards; all 
included in Class 45. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 1 
oil cement (putty); all included in Class 1. 
 
Class 2 
paints; lacquers; varnishes; coatings for roofing felt 
(paints); lime wash; distempers; coatings (paints); 
fireproof paints; anti-corrosive preparations; 
colophony; ink jet cartridges (filled); food dyes; 
dyestuffs; dyes; all included in Class 2. 
 
Class 6 
building materials of metal; buildings of metal; 
reinforcing materials of metal for building; fittings 
of metal for building; building or furniture fittings 
of nickel-silver; fittings of metal for furniture; 
pipes of metal; common metals, unwrought or semi-
wrought; washers of metal; tanks of metal; works of art 
of common metal; all included in Class 6. 
 
Class 7 
colour-washing machines; whitewashing machines; mixing 



公報編號 Journal No.: 482                公布日期 Publication Date: 29-06-2012 
分項名稱 Section Name: 註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類 Reclassification of Specification of Goods or Services of Registered Trade 
Mark(s) 

 

47/165 
 

machines; capstans; spray guns for paint; electric 
machines and apparatus for cleaning; vehicle washing 
installations; electrically operated curtain drawing 
devices; washing machines; electric kitchen machines; 
all included in Class 7. 
 
Class 19 
building materials, not of metal; buildings, not of 
metal; framework, not of metal, for building; water 
pipes not of metal; concrete building element; cement; 
sandstone for building; building timber; wall tiles, 
not of metal, for building; refractory materials; 
bituminous products for building; building glass; 
coatings (building materials); binding agents for 
making stones; works of art of stone, concrete or 
marble; all included in Class 19. 
 
Class 20 
door fittings, not of metal; window fittings, not of 
metal; cable and pipe clips of plastics; furniture; 
containers, not of metal (storage, transport); mirrors 
(looking glasses); wind chimes (decoration); display 
boards; furniture fittings, not of metal; bedding 
(except linen); all included in Class 20. 
 
Class 21 
toilet utensils; indoor terrariums (plant cultivation); 
fiberglass thread, not for textile use; powdered glass 
for decoration; utensils for household purposes, not of 
precious metal; glassware; drinking vessels; works of 
art, of porcelain, terra-cotta or glass; combs; 
toothbrushes; all included in Class 21. 
 
Class 35 
import-export agencies; sales promotion for others; 
telephone answering for unavailable subscribers; 
arranging newspaper subscriptions for others; 
organization of trade fairs for commercial or 
advertising purposes; relocation services for 
businesses; data search in computer files for others; 
office machines and equipment rental; business 
management of performing artists; advertising; all 
included in Class 35. 
 
Class 36 
real estate agencies; real estate management; housing 
agents; real estate brokers; pawn; accommodation 
bureaux (apartments); leasing of real estate; 
factoring; insurance underwriting; deposits of 
valuables; jewellery appraisal; home banking; 
brokerage; guarantees; charitable fund raising; 
fiduciary; all included in Class 36. 
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Class 37 
construction; building construction supervision; 
pipeline construction and maintenance; harbour 
construction; building of fair stalls and stops; 
drilling of wells; upholstery repair; cleaning of 
buildings (exterior surface); heating equipment 
installation and repair; electric appliance 
installation and repair; kitchen equipment 
installation; air conditioning apparatus installation 
and repair; office machines and equipment installation, 
maintenance and repair; installation, maintenance and 
repair of computer hardware; vehicle service stations; 
photographic apparatus repair; clock and watch repair; 
strong-room maintenance and repair; spray smear 
service; retreading of tires (tyres); furniture 
maintenance; dry cleaning; disinfecting; construction 
information; burglar alarm installation and repair; 
pump repair; all included in Class 37. 
 
Class 42 
engineering; consultation in environment protection; 
urban planning; engineering drawing; quality control; 
vehicle roadworthiness testing; construction drafting; 
design of interior decoration; architecture; 
development of construction project; geological 
surveys; cosmetic research; biological research; 
weather forecasting; hosting computer sites (web 
sites); dress designing; industrial design; 
authenticating works of art; graphic arts of designing; 
all included in Class 42. 
 
Class 43 
canteens; providing campground facilities; day-
nurseries (crèches); retirement homes; food and drink 
catering; accommodation bureaux (hotels, boarding 
houses); rental of chairs, tables, table linen and 
glassware; boarding for animals; cafes; hotels; bars; 
restaurants; tea houses; snack-bars; all included in 
Class 43. 
 
Class 44 
nursing homes; diet nutrition guiding; beauty salons; 
landscape gardening; lawn care; pet grooming; plant 
nurseries; physical therapy; health care; public baths 
for hygiene purposes; all included in Class 44. 
 
Class 45 
monitoring of burglar and security alarms; escorting in 
society (chaperoning); chaperoning; clothing rental; 
opening of security locks; night guards; security 
consultancy; personal body guarding; guards; litigation 
services; all included in Class 45. 
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[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300331370 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

TIANJIN SUNCO REAL ESTATE CO., LTD. 
NO. 76, WEIJIN SOUTH ROAD, NANKAI DISTRICT, TIANJIN, 
CHINA. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

VINCENT LUK & ASSOCIATES 
UNIT A, 13TH FLOOR, NATHAN COMMERCIAL BUILDING, 430 
NATHAN ROAD, KOWLOON, HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

2, 6, 7, 11, 19, 20, 21, 35, 36, 37, 41, 42, 43, 44, 45 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

1, 2, 6, 7, 11, 19, 20, 21, 35, 36, 37, 41, 42, 43, 44, 
45 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 2 
paints; lacquers; varnishes; coatings for roofing felt 
(paints); lime wash; distempers; coatings (paints); oil 
cement (putty); fireproof paints; anti-corrosive 
preparations; colophony; ink jet cartridges (filled); 
food dyes; dyestuffs; dyes; all included in Class 2. 
 
Class 6 
building materials of metal; buildings of metal; 
reinforcing materials of metal for building; fittings 
of metal for building; building or furniture fittings 
of nickel-silver; fittings of metal for furniture; 
pipes of metal; common metals, unwrought or semi-
wrought; washers of metal; tanks of metal; works of art 
of common metal; all included in Class 6. 
 
Class 7 
colour-washing machines; whitewashing machines; mixing 
machines; capstans; spray guns for paint; electric 
machines and apparatus for cleaning; vehicle washing 
installations; electrically operated curtain drawing 
devices; washing machines; electric kitchen machines; 
all included in Class 7. 
 
Class 11 
lamps; lighting apparatus and installations; lighting 
apparatus for vehicles; cooking apparatus and 
installations; refrigerators; air conditioning 
installations; aquarium heaters; bath installations; 
portable toilets; water purification installations; 
radiators (heating); all included in Class 11. 
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Class 19 
building materials, not of metal; buildings, not of 
metal; framework, not of metal, for building; water 
pipes not of metal; concrete building element; cement; 
sandstone for building; building timber; wall tiles, 
not of metal, for building; refractory materials; 
bituminous products for building; building glass; 
coatings (building materials); binding agents for 
making stones; works of art of stone, concrete or 
marble; all included in Class 19. 
 
Class 20 
door fittings, not of metal; window fittings, not of 
metal; cable and pipe clips of plastics; furniture; 
containers, not of metal (storage, transport); mirrors 
(looking glasses); wind chimes (decoration); display 
boards; furniture fittings, not of metal; bedding 
(except linen); all included in Class 20. 
 
Class 21 
toilet utensils; indoor terrariums (plant cultivation); 
fiberglass thread, not for textile use; powdered glass 
for decoration; utensils for household purposes, not of 
precious metal; glassware; drinking vessels; works of 
art, of porcelain, terra-cotta or glass; combs; 
toothbrushes; all included in Class 21. 
 
Class 35 
import-export agencies; sales promotion for others; 
telephone answering for unavailable subscribers; 
arranging newspaper subscriptions for others; 
organization of trade fairs for commercial or 
advertising purposes; relocation services for 
businesses; data search in computer files for others; 
office machines and equipment rental; business 
management of performing artists; advertising; all 
included in Class 35. 
 
Class 36 
real estate agencies; real estate management; housing 
agents; real estate brokers; pawn; accommodation 
bureaux (apartments); leasing of real estate; 
factoring; insurance underwriting; deposits of 
valuables; jewellery appraisal; home banking; 
brokerage; guarantees; charitable fund raising; 
fiduciary; all included in Class 36. 
 
Class 37 
construction; building construction supervision; 
pipeline construction and maintenance; harbour 
construction; building of fair stalls and stops; 
drilling of wells; upholstery repair; cleaning of 
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buildings (exterior surface); heating equipment 
installation and repair; electric appliance 
installation and repair; kitchen equipment 
installation; air conditioning apparatus installation 
and repair; office machines and equipment installation, 
maintenance and repair; installation, maintenance and 
repair of computer hardware; vehicle service stations; 
photographic apparatus repair; clock and watch repair; 
strong-room maintenance and repair; spray smear 
service; retreading of tires (tyres); furniture 
maintenance; dry cleaning; disinfecting; construction 
information; burglar alarm installation and repair; 
pump repair; all included in Class 37. 
 
Class 41 
club services (entertainment or education); providing 
sports facilities; providing recreation facilities; 
health club services; boarding schools; bookmobile 
services; publication of books; digital imaging 
services; organization of shows (impresario services); 
operating lotteries; all included in Class 41. 
 
Class 42 
engineering; consultation in environment protection; 
urban planning; engineering drawing; quality control; 
vehicle roadworthiness testing; construction drafting; 
design of interior decoration; architecture; litigation 
services; development of construction project; 
geological surveys; cosmetic research; biological 
research; weather forecasting; hosting computer sites 
(web sites); dress designing; industrial design; 
authenticating works of art; graphic arts of designing; 
all included in Class 42. 
 
Class 43 
canteens; providing campground facilities; day-
nurseries (crèches); retirement homes; food and drink 
catering; accommodation bureaux (hotels, boarding 
houses); rental of chairs, tables, table linen and 
glassware; boarding for animals; cafes; hotels; bars; 
restaurants; tea houses; snack-bars; all included in 
Class 43. 
 
Class 44 
nursing homes; diet nutrition guiding; beauty salons; 
landscape gardening; lawn care; pet grooming; plant 
nurseries; physical therapy; health care; public baths 
for hygiene purposes; all included in Class 44. 
 
Class 45 
monitoring of burglar and security alarms; escorting in 
society (chaperoning); chaperoning; clothing rental; 
opening of security locks; night guards; security 
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consultancy; personal body guarding; guards; all 
included in Class 45. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 1 
oil cement (putty); all included in Class 1. 
 
Class 2 
paints; lacquers; varnishes; coatings for roofing felt 
(paints); lime wash; distempers; coatings (paints); 
fireproof paints; anti-corrosive preparations; 
colophony; ink jet cartridges (filled); food dyes; 
dyestuffs; dyes; all included in Class 2. 
 
Class 6 
building materials of metal; buildings of metal; 
reinforcing materials of metal for building; fittings 
of metal for building; building or furniture fittings 
of nickel-silver; fittings of metal for furniture; 
pipes of metal; common metals, unwrought or semi-
wrought; washers of metal; tanks of metal; works of art 
of common metal; all included in Class 6. 
 
Class 7 
colour-washing machines; whitewashing machines; mixing 
machines; capstans; spray guns for paint; electric 
machines and apparatus for cleaning; vehicle washing 
installations; electrically operated curtain drawing 
devices; washing machines; electric kitchen machines; 
all included in Class 7. 
 
Class 11 
lamps; lighting apparatus and installations; lighting 
apparatus for vehicles; cooking apparatus and 
installations; refrigerators; air conditioning 
installations; aquarium heaters; bath installations; 
portable toilets; water purification installations; 
radiators (heating); all included in Class 11. 
 
Class 19 
building materials, not of metal; buildings, not of 
metal; framework, not of metal, for building; water 
pipes not of metal; concrete building element; cement; 
sandstone for building; building timber; wall tiles, 
not of metal, for building; refractory materials; 
bituminous products for building; building glass; 
coatings (building materials); binding agents for 
making stones; works of art of stone, concrete or 
marble; all included in Class 19. 
 
Class 20 
door fittings, not of metal; window fittings, not of 
metal; cable and pipe clips of plastics; furniture; 
containers, not of metal (storage, transport); mirrors 
(looking glasses); wind chimes (decoration); display 



公報編號 Journal No.: 482                公布日期 Publication Date: 29-06-2012 
分項名稱 Section Name: 註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類 Reclassification of Specification of Goods or Services of Registered Trade 
Mark(s) 

 

53/165 
 

boards; furniture fittings, not of metal; bedding 
(except linen); all included in Class 20. 
 
Class 21 
toilet utensils; indoor terrariums (plant cultivation); 
fiberglass thread, not for textile use; powdered glass 
for decoration; utensils for household purposes, not of 
precious metal; glassware; drinking vessels; works of 
art, of porcelain, terra-cotta or glass; combs; 
toothbrushes; all included in Class 21. 
 
Class 35 
import-export agencies; sales promotion for others; 
telephone answering for unavailable subscribers; 
arranging newspaper subscriptions for others; 
organization of trade fairs for commercial or 
advertising purposes; relocation services for 
businesses; data search in computer files for others; 
office machines and equipment rental; business 
management of performing artists; advertising; all 
included in Class 35. 
 
Class 36 
real estate agencies; real estate management; housing 
agents; real estate brokers; pawn; accommodation 
bureaux (apartments); leasing of real estate; 
factoring; insurance underwriting; deposits of 
valuables; jewellery appraisal; home banking; 
brokerage; guarantees; charitable fund raising; 
fiduciary; all included in Class 36. 
 
Class 37 
construction; building construction supervision; 
pipeline construction and maintenance; harbour 
construction; building of fair stalls and stops; 
drilling of wells; upholstery repair; cleaning of 
buildings (exterior surface); heating equipment 
installation and repair; electric appliance 
installation and repair; kitchen equipment 
installation; air conditioning apparatus installation 
and repair; office machines and equipment installation, 
maintenance and repair; installation, maintenance and 
repair of computer hardware; vehicle service stations; 
photographic apparatus repair; clock and watch repair; 
strong-room maintenance and repair; spray smear 
service; retreading of tires (tyres); furniture 
maintenance; dry cleaning; disinfecting; construction 
information; burglar alarm installation and repair; 
pump repair; all included in Class 37. 
 
Class 41 
club services (entertainment or education); providing 
sports facilities; providing recreation facilities; 
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health club services; boarding schools; bookmobile 
services; publication of books; digital imaging 
services; organization of shows (impresario services); 
operating lotteries; all included in Class 41. 
 
Class 42 
engineering; consultation in environment protection; 
urban planning; engineering drawing; quality control; 
vehicle roadworthiness testing; construction drafting; 
design of interior decoration; architecture; 
development of construction project; geological 
surveys; cosmetic research; biological research; 
weather forecasting; hosting computer sites (web 
sites); dress designing; industrial design; 
authenticating works of art; graphic arts of designing; 
all included in Class 42. 
 
Class 43 
canteens; providing campground facilities; day-
nurseries (crèches); retirement homes; food and drink 
catering; accommodation bureaux (hotels, boarding 
houses); rental of chairs, tables, table linen and 
glassware; boarding for animals; cafes; hotels; bars; 
restaurants; tea houses; snack-bars; all included in 
Class 43. 
 
Class 44 
nursing homes; diet nutrition guiding; beauty salons; 
landscape gardening; lawn care; pet grooming; plant 
nurseries; physical therapy; health care; public baths 
for hygiene purposes; all included in Class 44. 
 
Class 45 
monitoring of burglar and security alarms; escorting in 
society (chaperoning); chaperoning; clothing rental; 
opening of security locks; night guards; security 
consultancy; personal body guarding; guards; litigation 
services; all included in Class 45. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300338878 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

SHANGHAI OUCONG XINXING HUANBAO JIANCAI COMPANY LIMITED 
ROOM 301, NO. 61, 1258 NONG, MEILING NORTH ROAD, 
SHANGHAI, PEOPLE'S REPUBLIC OF CHINA. 
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[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

CHINAHONGKONG IP LIMITED 
3011, 30/F, Office Tower, Convention Plaza, 1 Harbour 
Road, Hong Kong 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

2 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

1, 2 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 2 
colorants; wood coatings (paints); coatings (paints); 
oil cement (putty); fireproof paints; primers; gum 
resins; raw natural resins; anti-corrosion 
preparations; bactericidal paints; protective 
preparations for metals. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 1 
oil cement (putty). 
 
Class 2 
colorants; wood coatings (paints); coatings (paints); 
fireproof paints; primers; gum resins; raw natural 
resins; anti-corrosion preparations; bactericidal 
paints; protective preparations for metals. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300402344 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

KABUSHIKI KAISHA RICOH (RICOH COMPANY LIMITED) 
3-6, 1-CHOME, NAKA-MAGOME, OHTA-KU, TOKYO, JAPAN. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

MAYER BROWN JSM 
16TH-19TH FLOORS, PRINCE'S BUILDING, 10 CHATER ROAD, 
CENTRAL, HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

1, 2, 7, 9, 10, 11, 14, 16, 21, 35, 36, 37, 38, 39, 40, 
41, 42, 43, 44, 45 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

1, 2, 7, 9, 10, 11, 14, 16, 21, 35, 36, 37, 38, 39, 40, 
41, 42, 43, 44, 45 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 1 
chemical products for photographic, duplicating, 
copying, and printing purposes; developers, toners 
(chemicals), fixers, fixing solutions, photographic 
sensitizes; developing materials; photographic film; 
photographic paper; sensitized copying paper; light, 
heat, and pressure sensitive reprographic materials; 
diazo sensitized paper (plate, film, foil); 
electrostatic sensitized paper (plate, film, foil); 
offset master paper (plate, film, foil); xerographic 
paper; films for PPC(plain paper copier) or OHP 



公報編號 Journal No.: 482                公布日期 Publication Date: 29-06-2012 
分項名稱 Section Name: 註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類 Reclassification of Specification of Goods or Services of Registered Trade 
Mark(s) 

 

56/165 
 

(overhead projector); TC(Thermal Chromic) film; peel 
toner liquid containing surface active agent; chemicals 
used in industry, science and agriculture, horticulture 
and forestry; unprocessed artificial resins, 
unprocessed plastics; manures; fire extinguishing 
compositions; tempering and soldering preparations; 
chemical substances for preserving foodstuffs; tanning 
substances; adhesives used in industry; thermic paper 
(sensitised); master screen printing master paper 
(plate, film, foil), mimeograph master paper (plate, 
film, foil); all included in Class 1. 
 
Class 2 
toners, fixing agents, printing inks; printing 
pigments, toner contained in cartridges; inks contained 
in cartridges; inks; inks contained in roller cassette; 
paints, varnishes, lacquers; preservatives against rust 
and against deterioration of wood; colorants; mordants; 
raw natural resins; metals in foil and powder form for 
painters, decorators, printers and artists. 
 
Class 7 
printing machines, platemakers, sorters, collators, 
staple units; photocomposing machines; photogravuring 
machines; phototypesetting machines; sorting machines; 
collating machines; staplers; parts and fittings for 
all the aforesaid goods; air cleaner, air compressor; 
pollution-free cleaning device; machines and machine 
tools; motors and engines (except for land vehicles); 
machine coupling and transmission components (except 
for land vehicles); agricultural implements other than 
hand-operated; incubators for eggs; shredders 
(machines); all included in Class 7. 
 
Class 9 
electrostatic, electrophotographic, thermal and 
photographic copying machines; sorters, collators, 
automatic document feeders and staple units; all being 
parts and fittings for copying machines; photographic, 
cinematographic and optical apparatus and instruments; 
projectors, movie projectors, landscape projectors, 
slide projectors; enlargers; cases especially made for 
all the aforesaid goods; interchangeable lenses and 
tripods; camera filters, camera shutter release, camera 
stand, camera range finders; microfilm devices; 
microfilm cameras, readers, reader-printers, 
duplicators, printers, enlargers; all being parts for 
microfilm cameras; image and sound recording and 
playing-back machines; digital cameras; data processing 
devices; central processing unit, data control unit, 
memory unit, data-input terminals and data-output 
terminals; disc drive, data media (magnetic and 
optical); facsimile apparatus; copiers, printers; 
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document feeders, staple units; all being parts for 
facsimile apparatus; gas alarm devices; gas overflow 
detecting and warning devices; gas and water meters; 
electrical white board; electrical white board with 
printer; word processors, printers; sheet feeders, 
staple units and print wheels; all being parts for word 
processors and printers; semi-conductor; integrated 
circuits; telephone apparatus and telephone exchange 
system; TV conference system; computer software, 
computer programs; electrostatic, photostatic and 
thermal copiers; filters being electrical components; 
films, exposed; film holders, film lenses, film 
matrices; film processing apparatus and instruments; 
film projectors; film recorders, film screens, film 
strip viewers; magnetic tapes; computers; data 
processing   apparatus and instruments; computer and 
data processing equipment peripheral devices; mouse; 
modems; apparatus for printing, copying, sending and 
/or receiving facsimile messages; sound recording 
and/or reproducing apparatus; video recording and/or 
reproducing apparatus; video games machines adapted for 
use with television receivers only; video mixers; video 
mixing apparatus; video monitors; video multiplexing 
apparatus; video tuning apparatus; electric and 
electronic apparatus and instruments for storage, 
retrieval, input, output, or transmission of data; 
alarms; metering apparatus; parts and fittings for the 
aforesaid goods; digital printing machines for use with 
computer; plotters; computer aided design apparatus, 
computer aided manufacturing apparatus; video printers; 
video cameras; image scanners; optical document file 
apparatus; barcode scanners, barcode readers; films for 
plain paper copier or overhead projector; recycle 
copier ( machine which take opposite processes of 
copying process and peel the toner on the document and 
make the document clear); thermal chromic film 
printers; facsimile mail system; cash registers, coin 
counting or selecting machines; key cards (encoded); 
font for computer printers, illustration data packages; 
audio and video apparatus with sing along devices; 
sensors, other than for medical use; barometers; LCD 
display panels; toner cartridges for use in copying 
machines, facsimile machines, printing machines and 
printers; all included in Class 9. 
 
Class 10 
oral cleaning apparatus, using a pulsed jet of water to 
clean the teeth and gums, for use in dentistry; 
surgical, medical, dental and veterinary instruments 
and apparatus, dental hygiene apparatus; artificial 
limbs, eyes and teeth; orthopedic articles; suture 
materials. 
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Class 11 
apparatus for lighting, heating, steam generating, 
cooking, refrigerating, ventilating and water supply 
purposes; air conditioners for vehicles; air 
conditioning apparatus; air cooling apparatus; air 
deodorising apparatus; air driers [dryers]; air 
filtering installations; air purifying apparatus and 
machines; air reheaters; air sterilisers; bath tubs; 
spa baths [vessels]; gas condensers [other than parts 
of machines]; installations for conditioning air; 
dental ovens; deodorising apparatus, not for personal 
use; desalination plants; desiccating apparatus; 
disinfectant apparatus; disinfectant distributors for 
toilets; distillation apparatus; distillation columns; 
drying apparatus and installations; drying apparatus 
for fodder and forage; fans [air-conditioning]; fans 
[parts of air conditioning installations]; feeding 
apparatus for heating boilers; filters [parts of 
household or industrial installations]; filters for air 
conditioning; filters for drinking water; regulating 
and safety accessories for gas apparatus; gas 
generators [installations]; gas scrubbers [parts of gas 
installations]; gas scrubbing apparatus; hair driers 
[dryers]; hand drying apparatus for washrooms; hangings 
for lamps; headlights for automobiles; hearths; heat 
accumulators; heat exchangers [not parts of machines]; 
heat pumps; heat regenerators; hot air apparatus; hot 
air bath fittings; hot air ovens; hot plates; hot water 
bottles; humidifiers for central heating radiators; 
hydrants; lamps; laundry dryers, electric; laundry room 
boilers; level controlling valves in tanks; light 
diffusers; nuclear reactors; ornamental fountains; 
pasteurisers; petrol burners; polymerisation 
installations; regulating accessories for water or gas 
apparatus and pipes; regulating and safety accessories 
for gas pipes; regulating and safety accessories for 
water apparatus; rotisseries; safety accessories for 
water or gas apparatus and pipes; safety lamps; 
sanitary apparatus and installations; showers; water 
softening apparatus; solar collectors [heating]; solar 
furnaces; sterilizers; tanning apparatus [sun beds]; 
taps [cocks, spigots] for pipes; taps [faucets]; 
thermostatic valves [parts of heating installations]; 
ventilation [air-conditioning] installations and 
apparatus; ventilation [air-conditioning] installations 
for vehicles; ventilation   hoods; ventilation hoods 
for laboratories; wash-hand basins [parts of sanitary 
installations]; washers for water taps; washing 
coppers; water closets; water conduits installations; 
water distribution installations; water filtering 
apparatus; water flushing installations; water heaters 
[apparatus]; water intake apparatus; water purification 
installations; water purifying apparatus and machines; 
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water softening apparatus and installations; water 
sterilizers; water supply installations; watering 
installations, automatic; whirlpool-jet apparatus; 
alkali ion water conditioner; all included in Class 11. 
 
Class 14 
clocks, watches, stop watches; horological and 
chronometric instruments; parts and fittings for all 
the aforesaid goods; precious metals and their alloys 
and goods in precious metals or coated herewith, not 
included in other classes; jewellery, precious stones. 
 
Class 16 
paper; goods made from paper; not included in other 
classes; duplicators and parts and fittings therefor; 
cartridges for printing ribbon; plain paper; 
typewriters; typewriter ribbons; duplicating inks; 
duplicating paper; stationery; printed publications, 
newspapers, magazine; thermal ribbon for printing; 
paper shredders for office use; instructional and 
teaching material (except apparatus); all included in 
Class 16. 
 
Class 21 
household or kitchen utensils and containers (not of 
precious metal or coated therewith); combs and sponges; 
brushes (except paint brushes); brush-making materials; 
electric toothbrushes; oral cleaning apparatus using a 
pulsed jet of water to clean the teeth and gums, for 
personal use; articles for cleaning purposes; 
steelwool; unworked or semi-worked glass (except glass 
used in building); glassware, porcelain and earthenware 
not included in other classes; all included in Class 
21. 
 
Class 35 
business management assistance; business inquiries; 
outdoor advertising; import-export agencies; commercial 
information agencies; cost price analysis; 
dissemination of advertising matter; photocopying; 
copying of documents for others; evaluation of standing 
timber; employment agencies; office machines and 
equipment rental; statistical information; accounting; 
drawing up of statements of accounts; auditing; 
business management and organization consultancy; 
personnel management consultancy; business management 
consultancy; publicity columns preparation; typing; 
demonstration of goods; direct mail advertising; 
commercial or industrial management assistance; 
document reproduction; updating of advertising 
material; distribution of samples; efficiency experts; 
auctioneering; marketing studies; business appraisals; 
business investigations; location of freight cars by 
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computer; publicity material rental; business 
organization consultancy; publication of publicity 
texts; advertising; radio advertising; radio 
commercials; business research; public relations; 
shorthand; television advertising; transcription; shop 
window dressing; advertising agencies; advisory 
services for business management; modelling for 
advertising or sales promotion; evaluation of wool; 
marketing research; computerized file management; 
professional business consultancy; economic 
forecasting; organization of exhibitions for commercial 
or advertising purposes; business information; opinion 
polling; payroll preparation; personnel recruitment; 
relocation services for businesses; rental of 
advertising space; sales promotion [for others]; 
secretarial services; tax preparation; telephone 
answering [for unavailable subscribers]; word 
processing; arranging newspaper subscriptions [for 
others]; advertising by mail order; dissemination of 
advertising for others via an on-line electronic 
communications network; business management of hotels; 
business management of performing artists; compilation 
of information into computer databases; systemization 
of information into computer databases; organization of 
trade fairs for commercial or advertising purposes; 
promoting the goods and services of others by   
preparing and placing advertisements in an electronic 
magazine accessed through a global computer network; 
rental of photocopying machines; all included in Class 
35. 
 
Class 36 
accident insurance underwriting; installment loans; 
actuarial services; leasing of real estate; financial 
brokerage; credit bureaux; real estate agencies; 
housing agents; real estate brokers; debt collection 
agencies; insurance brokerage; customs brokerage; 
insurance underwriting; banking; real estate appraisal; 
charitable fund raising; mutual funds; capital 
investments; fund investments; bail-bonding; 
guarantees; surety services; exchanging money; issuing 
of travelers checks; clearing [financial]; clearing-
houses [financial]; safe deposit services; organization 
of collections; loans [financing]; fiscal assessments; 
financial evaluation [insurance, banking, real estate]; 
factoring; fiduciary; trusteeship; financing services; 
financial management; lending against security; 
pawnbrokerage; real estate management; apartment house 
management; fire insurance underwriting; renting of 
apartments; leasing of farms; health insurance 
underwriting; marine insurance underwriting; mortgage 
banking; savings banks; lease-purchase financing; 
securities brokerage; stocks and bonds brokerage; life 
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insurance underwriting; accommodation bureaux 
[apartments]; financial analysis; antique appraisal; 
art appraisal; check verification; financial 
consultancy; insurance consultancy; credit card 
services; debit card services; electronic funds 
transfer; financial information; insurance information; 
jewelry appraisal; numismatic appraisal; rent 
collection; stamp appraisal; issue of tokens of value; 
deposits of valuables; stock exchange quotations; 
issuance of credit cards; rental of offices [real 
estate]; retirement payment services; financial 
sponsorship; all included in Class 36. 
 
Class 37 
furniture maintenance; photographic apparatus repair; 
electric appliance installation and repair; elevator 
installation and repair; lift installation and repair; 
asphalting; motor vehicle maintenance and repair; car 
wash; airplane maintenance and repair; cleaning of 
buildings [interior]; laundering; boiler cleaning and 
repair; burner maintenance and repair; rental of 
bulldozers; office machines and equipment installation, 
maintenance and repair; fire alarm installation and 
repair; burglar alarm installation and repair; 
upholstery repair; strong-room maintenance and repair; 
rental of construction equipment; shipbuilding; 
renovation of clothing; heating equipment installation 
and repair; shoe repair; chimney sweeping; safe 
maintenance and repair; air conditioning apparatus 
installation and repair; underwater construction; 
building construction supervision; clothing repair; 
leather care, cleaning and repair; kitchen equipment 
installation; demolition of buildings; rustproofing; 
disinfecting; painting or repair of signs; warehouse 
construction and repair; building sealing; fulling of 
cloth; rental of excavators; window cleaning; film 
projector repair and maintenance; furnace installation 
and repair; fur care, cleaning and repair; vehicle 
lubrication [greasing]; cleaning of clothing; clock and 
watch repair; factory construction; irrigation devices 
installation and repair; building insulating; vehicle 
wash; washing of linen; washing services; machinery 
installation, maintenance and repair; masonry; 
furniture restoration; pier breakwater building; 
pressing of clothing; pipeline construction and 
maintenance; wallpapering; umbrella repair; parasol 
repair; upholstering; painting, interior and exterior; 
pumicing; plastering; plumbing; vehicle polishing; pump 
repair; harbor construction; mending clothing; rat 
exterminating; retreading of tires [tyres]; freezing 
equipment installation and repair; linen ironing; re-
tinning; riveting; anti-rust treatment for vehicles; 
vehicle service stations; telephone installation and 
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repair; vehicle maintenance; varnishing; vehicle 
cleaning; vehicle repair; rental of cleaning machines; 
vermin exterminating [other than for agriculture]; 
cabinet making [repair]; scaffolding; bricklaying; 
diaper cleaning; dry cleaning; construction 
information; repair information; knife sharpening; 
mining extraction; quarrying services; road paving; 
sanding; underwater repair; cleaning of buildings 
[exterior surface]; vulcanization of tires [tyres] 
[repair]; drilling of wells; building of fair stalls 
and shops; installation, maintenance and repair of 
computer hardware; installation, maintenance and repair 
of copiers; installation, maintenance and repair of 
facsimile machines; installation, maintenance and 
repair of printers; interference suppression in 
electrical apparatus; rebuilding engines that have been 
worn or partially destroyed; rebuilding machines that 
have been worn or partially destroyed; rental of cranes 
[construction equipment]; rental of road sweeping 
machines; roofing services; artificial snow-making 
services; street cleaning; construction services, 
namely, damp-proofing, paper hanging, dredging, general 
civil engineering works, glazing (glasswork), steel 
structure construction works, tile laying, block 
laying, carpentry, joinery, reinforcing, interior 
finishing, electrical works, telecommunication wiring, 
thermal insulating for buildings; attic clearance; junk 
clearance; loft clearance. 
 
Class 38 
sending of telegrams; radio broadcasting; message 
sending; facsimile message sending; television 
broadcasting; transmission of telegrams; telegraph 
services; communications by telegrams; telephone 
services; communications by telephone; telex services; 
news agencies; cable television broadcasting; cellular 
telephone communication; communications by computer 
terminals; computer aided transmission of messages and 
images; electronic mail; facsimile transmission; 
provision of information relating to telecommunication; 
paging services [radio, telephone or other means of 
electronic communication]; rental of message sending 
apparatus; rental of telecommunication equipment, 
telephones and facsimile machines; communications by 
fiber optic networks; network conferencing services; 
rental of facsimile apparatus; rental of modems; 
satellite transmission; providing multiple-user access 
to a global computer information network; all included 
in Class 38. 
 
Class 39 
tourist offices [except for hotel reservation]; 
escorting of travelers; water supplying; air transport; 
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ambulance transport; vehicle towing; car rental; car 
transport; bus transport; pleasure boat transport; boat 
rental; ice-breaking; hauling; salvage of ships; barge 
transport; lighterage; carting; railway transport; 
horse rental; parcel delivery; porterage; packaging of 
goods; shipbrokerage; arranging of cruises; sightseeing 
[tourism]; unloading cargo; delivery of goods; storage 
of goods; water distribution; electricity distribution; 
operating canal locks; car parking; storage; 
warehousing; rental of warehouses; ferry-boat 
transport; river transport; freight [shipping of 
goods]; freighting; garage rental; transport by 
pipeline; parking place rental; refrigerator rental; 
vehicle rental; coach rental; truck rental; 
transporting furniture; transport; boat transport; 
arranging of tours; passenger transport; piloting; 
towing; refloating of ships; booking of seats for 
travel; salvaging; taxi transport; streetcar transport; 
freight forwarding; marine transport; guarded transport 
of valuables; transport of travelers; transport and 
storage of trash; transport and storage of waste; 
removal services; boat storage; freight brokerage 
[forwarding (am.)]; transport brokerage; chauffeur 
services; courier services [messages or merchandise]; 
storage information; transportation information; rental 
of diving bells; rental of diving suits; rental of 
storage containers; rental of vehicle roof racks; 
rescue operations [transport]; transport reservation; 
travel reservation; underwater salvage; wrapping of 
goods; message delivery; delivery of newspapers; 
delivery of goods by mail order; distribution of 
energy; rental of motor racing cars; rental of 
wheelchairs. 
 
Class 40 
abrasion; processing of cinematographic films; air 
purification; magnetization; applying finishes to 
textiles; paper finishing; silver-plating; fabric 
bleaching; woodworking; cloth edging; soldering; 
dressmaking; cadmium plating; permanent-press treatment 
of fabrics; pottery firing; shoe staining; chromium 
plating; metal plating; leather staining; fur 
conditioning; cloth cutting; pattern printing; 
photographic film development; gilding; water treating; 
electroplating; tin-plating; custom fashioning of fur; 
blacksmithing; fur mothproofing; millworking; fruit 
crushing; food smoking; galvanization; engraving; cloth 
waterproofing; fabric waterproofing; cloth 
fireproofing; crease-resistant treatment for clothing; 
wool treating; laminating; food grinding; grinding of 
lenses; grinding of metals; grinding of optical 
glasses; metal treating; metal tempering; flour 
milling; nickel plating; warping [looms]; skin 
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dressing; burnishing by abrasion; bookbinding; planing 
[saw mill]; saddlery working; sawing [saw mill]; 
tailoring; tanning; taxidermy; dyeing services; textile 
dyeing; cloth treating; textile mothproofing; cloth 
dyeing; paper treating; glass-blowing; lithographic 
printing; printing; knitting machine rental; offset 
printing; silkscreen printing; photocomposing services; 
sorting of waste and recyclable material. 
 
Class 41 
animal training; rental of movie projectors and 
accessories; movie studios; physical education; rental 
of show scenery; providing recreation facilities; radio 
entertainment; publication of texts, other than 
publicity texts; teaching services for communication 
skills, teaching services relating to computers and 
foreign languages, school services, correspondence 
courses, private school services; rental of sound 
recordings; rental of cine-films; rental of motion 
pictures; production of films; publication of 
librettos; rental of radio and television sets; 
production of radio and television programs; theatre 
productions; production of shows; television 
entertainment; rental of stage scenery; zoological 
gardens; nursery schools; practical training 
[demonstration]; recording studio services; recreation 
information; rental of skin diving equipment; rental of 
sports equipment [except vehicles]; rental of stadium 
facilities; rental of video cassette recorders; rental 
of videotapes; arranging and conducting of seminars; 
sport camp services; arranging and conducting of 
symposiums; timing of sports events; videotape film 
production; boarding schools; arranging and conducting 
of workshops [training]; religious education; rental of 
audio equipment; rental of lighting apparatus for 
theatrical sets or television studios; rental of tennis 
courts; rental of video cameras; scriptwriting 
services; videotape editing; optical disc editing; 
providing a computer game that may be accessed network-
wide by network users; providing facilities for 
exhibitions; vocational guidance; news reporters 
services; translation; sign language interpretation; 
videotaping; microfilming; editing of written texts; 
photographic reporting; photography. 
 
Class 42 
chemical analysis; analysis for oil-field exploitation; 
architecture; copyright management; bacteriology; 
bacteriological research; patent exploitation; 
chemistry services; chemical research; architectural 
consultation; construction drafting; technical 
research; legal services; oil-well testing; cosmetic 
research; design of interior decor; industrial design; 
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material testing; technical project studies; geological 
surveys; oil-field surveys; engineering; surveying; 
genealogical research; engineering drawing; weather 
forecasting; legal research; land surveying; computer 
rental; fashion information; computer programming; oil 
prospecting; physics [research]; mechanical research; 
textile testing; geological prospecting; geological 
research; authenticating works of art; calibration 
[measuring]; computer software design; updating of 
computer software; consultancy in the field of computer 
hardware; dress designing; graphic arts designing; 
leasing access time to a computer data base; licensing 
of intellectual property; quality control; rental of 
computer software; research and development [for 
others]; styling [industrial design]; underwater 
exploration; intellectual property consultancy; 
arbitration services; recovery of computer data; 
maintenance of computer software; computer systems 
analysis; consultation in environment protection; 
leasing access time to a computer for the manipulation 
of data; biological research; urban planning; computer 
services, namely, creating and maintaining web sites 
for others; computer services, namely, designing and 
implementing network web pages for others; computer 
services, namely, designing and implementing web sites 
for others; hosting the web sites of others on a 
computer server for a global computer network; computer 
services, namely, providing search engines for 
obtaining data on a global computer network; 
registration of domain names for identification of 
users on a global computer network; packaging design; 
rental of computer hardware; rental of printers. 
 
Class 43 
providing hotel accommodation; catering; retirement 
homes; cafeterias; providing campground facilities; 
canteens; rental of temporary accommodation; rental of 
vending machines; boarding houses; tourist homes; 
hotels; day-nurseries; restaurants; boarding house 
bookings; hotel reservations; self-service restaurants; 
snack-bars; boarding for animals; child care services; 
cocktail lounge services; butler services; holiday camp 
services [lodging]; rental of portable buildings; 
temporary accommodation reservations; motels; rental of 
chairs, tables, table linen, glassware; rental of 
meeting rooms; rental of tents. 
 
Class 44 
animal breeding; landscape gardening; public baths for 
hygiene purposes; turkish baths; beauty salons; medical 
clinics; chiropractics; hairdressing salons; wreath 
making; convalescent homes; rest homes; hospitals; 
health care; horticulture; gardening; farming equipment 
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rental; massage; medical assistance; opticians' 
services; plant nurseries; physiotherapy; psychological 
testing; sanatoriums; veterinary assistance; dentistry; 
nursing homes; aerial and surface spreading of 
fertilizers and other agricultural chemicals; security 
consultancy; animal grooming; blood bank services; 
flower arranging; hospices; lawn care; manicuring; 
midwife services; nursing [medical]; pharmacy advice; 
plastic surgery; tree surgery; vermin exterminating 
[for agriculture]; weed killing; pet grooming; hair 
implantation; services of a psychologist; rental of 
sanitation facilities. 
 
Class 45 
personal body guarding; chaperoning; detective 
agencies; dating services; night guards; guardianship; 
opening of security locks; personal letter writing; 
evening dress rental; cremation; missing person 
investigations; funerals; undertaking; clothing rental; 
dress rental; uniform rental; guards; marriage bureaux; 
horoscope casting; fire-fighting; organization of 
religious meetings. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 1 
chemical products for photographic, duplicating, 
copying, and printing purposes; developers, toners 
(chemicals), fixers, fixing solutions, photographic 
sensitizes; developing materials; photographic film; 
photographic paper; sensitized copying paper; light, 
heat, and pressure sensitive reprographic materials; 
diazo sensitized paper (plate, film, foil); 
electrostatic sensitized paper (plate, film, foil); 
offset master paper (plate, film, foil); xerographic 
paper; films for PPC(plain paper copier) or OHP 
(overhead projector); TC(Thermal Chromic) film; peel 
toner liquid containing surface active agent; chemicals 
used in industry, science and agriculture, horticulture 
and forestry; unprocessed artificial resins, 
unprocessed plastics; manures; fire extinguishing 
compositions; tempering and soldering preparations; 
chemical substances for preserving foodstuffs; tanning 
substances; adhesives used in industry; thermic paper 
(sensitised); master screen printing master paper 
(plate, film, foil), mimeograph master paper (plate, 
film, foil); all included in Class 1. 
 
Class 2 
toners, fixing agents, printing inks; printing 
pigments, toner contained in cartridges; inks contained 
in cartridges; inks; inks contained in roller cassette; 
paints, varnishes, lacquers; preservatives against rust 
and against deterioration of wood; colorants; mordants; 
raw natural resins; metals in foil and powder form for 
painters, decorators, printers and artists. 
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Class 7 
printing machines, platemakers, sorters, collators, 
staple units; photocomposing machines; photogravuring 
machines; phototypesetting machines; sorting machines; 
collating machines; staplers; parts and fittings for 
all the aforesaid goods; air cleaner, air compressor; 
pollution-free cleaning device; machines and machine 
tools; motors and engines (except for land vehicles); 
machine coupling and transmission components (except 
for land vehicles); agricultural implements other than 
hand-operated; incubators for eggs; shredders 
(machines); all included in Class 7. 
 
Class 9 
electrostatic, electrophotographic, thermal and 
photographic copying machines; sorters, collators, 
automatic document feeders and staple units; all being 
parts and fittings for copying machines; photographic, 
cinematographic and optical apparatus and instruments; 
projectors, movie projectors, landscape projectors, 
slide projectors; enlargers; cases especially made for 
all the aforesaid goods; interchangeable lenses and 
tripods; camera filters, camera shutter release, camera 
stand, camera range finders; microfilm devices; 
microfilm cameras, readers, reader-printers, 
duplicators, printers, enlargers; all being parts for 
microfilm cameras; image and sound recording and 
playing-back machines; digital cameras; data processing 
devices; central processing unit, data control unit, 
memory unit, data-input terminals and data-output 
terminals; disc drive, data media (magnetic and 
optical); facsimile apparatus; copiers, printers; 
document feeders, staple units; all being parts for 
facsimile apparatus; gas alarm devices; gas overflow 
detecting and warning devices; gas and water meters; 
electrical white board; electrical white board with 
printer; word processors, printers; sheet feeders, 
staple units and print wheels; all being parts for word 
processors and printers; semi-conductor; integrated 
circuits; telephone apparatus and telephone exchange 
system; TV conference system; computer software, 
computer programs; electrostatic, photostatic and 
thermal copiers; filters being electrical components; 
films, exposed; film holders, film lenses, film 
matrices; film processing apparatus and instruments; 
film projectors; film recorders, film screens, film 
strip viewers; magnetic tapes; computers; data 
processing   apparatus and instruments; computer and 
data processing equipment peripheral devices; mouse; 
modems; apparatus for printing, copying, sending and 
/or receiving facsimile messages; sound recording 
and/or reproducing apparatus; video recording and/or 
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reproducing apparatus; video games machines adapted for 
use with television receivers only; video mixers; video 
mixing apparatus; video monitors; video multiplexing 
apparatus; video tuning apparatus; electric and 
electronic apparatus and instruments for storage, 
retrieval, input, output, or transmission of data; 
alarms; metering apparatus; parts and fittings for the 
aforesaid goods; digital printing machines for use with 
computer; plotters; computer aided design apparatus, 
computer aided manufacturing apparatus; video printers; 
video cameras; image scanners; optical document file 
apparatus; barcode scanners, barcode readers; films for 
plain paper copier or overhead projector; recycle 
copier ( machine which take opposite processes of 
copying process and peel the toner on the document and 
make the document clear); thermal chromic film 
printers; facsimile mail system; cash registers, coin 
counting or selecting machines; key cards (encoded); 
font for computer printers, illustration data packages; 
audio and video apparatus with sing along devices; 
sensors, other than for medical use; barometers; LCD 
display panels; toner cartridges for use in copying 
machines, facsimile machines, printing machines and 
printers; all included in Class 9. 
 
Class 10 
oral cleaning apparatus, using a pulsed jet of water to 
clean the teeth and gums, for use in dentistry; 
surgical, medical, dental and veterinary instruments 
and apparatus, dental hygiene apparatus; artificial 
limbs, eyes and teeth; orthopedic articles; suture 
materials. 
 
Class 11 
apparatus for lighting, heating, steam generating, 
cooking, refrigerating, ventilating and water supply 
purposes; air conditioners for vehicles; air 
conditioning apparatus; air cooling apparatus; air 
deodorising apparatus; air driers [dryers]; air 
filtering installations; air purifying apparatus and 
machines; air reheaters; air sterilisers; bath tubs; 
spa baths [vessels]; gas condensers [other than parts 
of machines]; installations for conditioning air; 
dental ovens; deodorising apparatus, not for personal 
use; desalination plants; desiccating apparatus; 
disinfectant apparatus; disinfectant distributors for 
toilets; distillation apparatus; distillation columns; 
drying apparatus and installations; drying apparatus 
for fodder and forage; fans [air-conditioning]; fans 
[parts of air conditioning installations]; feeding 
apparatus for heating boilers; filters [parts of 
household or industrial installations]; filters for air 
conditioning; filters for drinking water; regulating 
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and safety accessories for gas apparatus; gas 
generators [installations]; gas scrubbers [parts of gas 
installations]; gas scrubbing apparatus; hair driers 
[dryers]; hand drying apparatus for washrooms; hangings 
for lamps; headlights for automobiles; hearths; heat 
accumulators; heat exchangers [not parts of machines]; 
heat pumps; heat regenerators; hot air apparatus; hot 
air bath fittings; hot air ovens; hot plates; hot water 
bottles; humidifiers for central heating radiators; 
hydrants; lamps; laundry dryers, electric; laundry room 
boilers; level controlling valves in tanks; light 
diffusers; nuclear reactors; ornamental fountains; 
pasteurisers; petrol burners; polymerisation 
installations; regulating accessories for water or gas 
apparatus and pipes; regulating and safety accessories 
for gas pipes; regulating and safety accessories for 
water apparatus; rotisseries; safety accessories for 
water or gas apparatus and pipes; safety lamps; 
sanitary apparatus and installations; showers; water 
softening apparatus; solar collectors [heating]; solar 
furnaces; sterilizers; tanning apparatus [sun beds]; 
taps [cocks, spigots] for pipes; taps [faucets]; 
thermostatic valves [parts of heating installations]; 
ventilation [air-conditioning] installations and 
apparatus; ventilation [air-conditioning] installations 
for vehicles; ventilation   hoods; ventilation hoods 
for laboratories; wash-hand basins [parts of sanitary 
installations]; washers for water taps; washing 
coppers; water closets; water conduits installations; 
water distribution installations; water filtering 
apparatus; water flushing installations; water heaters 
[apparatus]; water intake apparatus; water purification 
installations; water purifying apparatus and machines; 
water softening apparatus and installations; water 
sterilizers; water supply installations; watering 
installations, automatic; whirlpool-jet apparatus; 
alkali ion water conditioner; all included in Class 11. 
 
Class 14 
clocks, watches, stop watches; horological and 
chronometric instruments; parts and fittings for all 
the aforesaid goods; precious metals and their alloys 
and goods in precious metals or coated herewith, not 
included in other classes; jewellery, precious stones. 
 
Class 16 
paper; goods made from paper; not included in other 
classes; duplicators and parts and fittings therefor; 
cartridges for printing ribbon; plain paper; 
typewriters; typewriter ribbons; duplicating inks; 
duplicating paper; stationery; printed publications, 
newspapers, magazine; thermal ribbon for printing; 
paper shredders for office use; instructional and 
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teaching material (except apparatus); all included in 
Class 16. 
 
Class 21 
household or kitchen utensils and containers (not of 
precious metal or coated therewith); combs and sponges; 
brushes (except paint brushes); brush-making materials; 
electric toothbrushes; oral cleaning apparatus using a 
pulsed jet of water to clean the teeth and gums, for 
personal use; articles for cleaning purposes; 
steelwool; unworked or semi-worked glass (except glass 
used in building); glassware, porcelain and earthenware 
not included in other classes; all included in Class 
21. 
 
Class 35 
business management assistance; business inquiries; 
outdoor advertising; import-export agencies; commercial 
information agencies; cost price analysis; 
dissemination of advertising matter; photocopying; 
copying of documents for others; evaluation of standing 
timber; employment agencies; office machines and 
equipment rental; statistical information; accounting; 
drawing up of statements of accounts; auditing; 
business management and organization consultancy; 
personnel management consultancy; business management 
consultancy; publicity columns preparation; typing; 
demonstration of goods; direct mail advertising; 
commercial or industrial management assistance; 
document reproduction; updating of advertising 
material; distribution of samples; efficiency experts; 
auctioneering; marketing studies; business appraisals; 
business investigations; location of freight cars by 
computer; publicity material rental; business 
organization consultancy; publication of publicity 
texts; advertising; radio advertising; radio 
commercials; business research; public relations; 
shorthand; television advertising; transcription; shop 
window dressing; advertising agencies; advisory 
services for business management; modelling for 
advertising or sales promotion; evaluation of wool; 
marketing research; computerized file management; 
professional business consultancy; economic 
forecasting; organization of exhibitions for commercial 
or advertising purposes; business information; opinion 
polling; payroll preparation; personnel recruitment; 
relocation services for businesses; rental of 
advertising space; sales promotion [for others]; 
secretarial services; tax preparation; telephone 
answering [for unavailable subscribers]; word 
processing; arranging newspaper subscriptions [for 
others]; advertising by mail order; dissemination of 
advertising for others via an on-line electronic 
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communications network; business management of hotels; 
business management of performing artists; compilation 
of information into computer databases; systemization 
of information into computer databases; organization of 
trade fairs for commercial or advertising purposes; 
promoting the goods and services of others by   
preparing and placing advertisements in an electronic 
magazine accessed through a global computer network; 
rental of photocopying machines; all included in Class 
35. 
 
Class 36 
accident insurance underwriting; installment loans; 
actuarial services; leasing of real estate; financial 
brokerage; credit bureaux; real estate agencies; 
housing agents; real estate brokers; debt collection 
agencies; insurance brokerage; customs brokerage; 
insurance underwriting; banking; real estate appraisal; 
charitable fund raising; mutual funds; capital 
investments; fund investments; bail-bonding; 
guarantees; surety services; exchanging money; issuing 
of travelers checks; clearing [financial]; clearing-
houses [financial]; safe deposit services; organization 
of collections; loans [financing]; fiscal assessments; 
financial evaluation [insurance, banking, real estate]; 
factoring; fiduciary; trusteeship; financing services; 
financial management; lending against security; 
pawnbrokerage; real estate management; apartment house 
management; fire insurance underwriting; renting of 
apartments; leasing of farms; health insurance 
underwriting; marine insurance underwriting; mortgage 
banking; savings banks; lease-purchase financing; 
securities brokerage; stocks and bonds brokerage; life 
insurance underwriting; accommodation bureaux 
[apartments]; financial analysis; antique appraisal; 
art appraisal; check verification; financial 
consultancy; insurance consultancy; credit card 
services; debit card services; electronic funds 
transfer; financial information; insurance information; 
jewelry appraisal; numismatic appraisal; rent 
collection; stamp appraisal; issue of tokens of value; 
deposits of valuables; stock exchange quotations; 
issuance of credit cards; rental of offices [real 
estate]; retirement payment services; financial 
sponsorship; all included in Class 36. 
 
Class 37 
furniture maintenance; photographic apparatus repair; 
electric appliance installation and repair; elevator 
installation and repair; lift installation and repair; 
asphalting; motor vehicle maintenance and repair; car 
wash; airplane maintenance and repair; cleaning of 
buildings [interior]; laundering; boiler cleaning and 
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repair; burner maintenance and repair; rental of 
bulldozers; office machines and equipment installation, 
maintenance and repair; fire alarm installation and 
repair; burglar alarm installation and repair; 
upholstery repair; strong-room maintenance and repair; 
rental of construction equipment; shipbuilding; 
renovation of clothing; heating equipment installation 
and repair; shoe repair; chimney sweeping; safe 
maintenance and repair; air conditioning apparatus 
installation and repair; underwater construction; 
building construction supervision; clothing repair; 
leather care, cleaning and repair; kitchen equipment 
installation; demolition of buildings; rustproofing; 
disinfecting; painting or repair of signs; warehouse 
construction and repair; building sealing; rental of 
excavators; window cleaning; film projector repair and 
maintenance; furnace installation and repair; fur care, 
cleaning and repair; vehicle lubrication [greasing]; 
cleaning of clothing; clock and watch repair; factory 
construction; irrigation devices installation and 
repair; building insulating; vehicle wash; washing of 
linen; washing services; machinery installation, 
maintenance and repair; masonry; furniture restoration; 
pier breakwater building; pressing of clothing; 
pipeline construction and maintenance; wallpapering; 
umbrella repair; parasol repair; upholstering; 
painting, interior and exterior; pumicing; plastering; 
plumbing; vehicle polishing; pump repair; harbor 
construction; mending clothing; rat exterminating; 
retreading of tires [tyres]; freezing equipment 
installation and repair; linen ironing; re-tinning; 
riveting; anti-rust treatment for vehicles; vehicle 
service stations; telephone installation and repair; 
vehicle maintenance; varnishing; vehicle cleaning; 
vehicle repair; rental of cleaning machines; vermin 
exterminating [other than for agriculture]; cabinet 
making [repair]; scaffolding; bricklaying; diaper 
cleaning; dry cleaning; construction information; 
repair information; knife sharpening; mining 
extraction; quarrying services; road paving; sanding; 
underwater repair; cleaning of buildings [exterior 
surface]; vulcanization of tires [tyres] [repair]; 
drilling of wells; building of fair stalls and shops; 
installation, maintenance and repair of computer 
hardware; installation, maintenance and repair of 
copiers; installation, maintenance and repair of 
facsimile machines; installation, maintenance and 
repair of printers; interference suppression in 
electrical apparatus; rebuilding engines that have been 
worn or partially destroyed; rebuilding machines that 
have been worn or partially destroyed; rental of cranes 
[construction equipment]; rental of road sweeping 
machines; roofing services; artificial snow-making 
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services; street cleaning; construction services, 
namely, damp-proofing, paper hanging, dredging, general 
civil engineering works, glazing (glasswork), steel 
structure construction works, tile laying, block 
laying, carpentry, joinery, reinforcing, interior 
finishing, electrical works, telecommunication wiring, 
thermal insulating for buildings; attic clearance; junk 
clearance; loft clearance. 
 
Class 38 
sending of telegrams; radio broadcasting; message 
sending; facsimile message sending; television 
broadcasting; transmission of telegrams; telegraph 
services; communications by telegrams; telephone 
services; communications by telephone; telex services; 
news agencies; cable television broadcasting; cellular 
telephone communication; communications by computer 
terminals; computer aided transmission of messages and 
images; electronic mail; facsimile transmission; 
provision of information relating to telecommunication; 
paging services [radio, telephone or other means of 
electronic communication]; rental of message sending 
apparatus; rental of telecommunication equipment, 
telephones and facsimile machines; communications by 
fiber optic networks; network conferencing services; 
rental of facsimile apparatus; rental of modems; 
satellite transmission; providing multiple-user access 
to a global computer information network; leasing 
access time to a computer data base; all included in 
Class 38. 
 
Class 39 
tourist offices [except for hotel reservation]; 
escorting of travelers; water supplying; air transport; 
ambulance transport; vehicle towing; car rental; car 
transport; bus transport; pleasure boat transport; boat 
rental; ice-breaking; hauling; salvage of ships; barge 
transport; lighterage; carting; railway transport; 
horse rental; parcel delivery; porterage; packaging of 
goods; shipbrokerage; arranging of cruises; sightseeing 
[tourism]; unloading cargo; delivery of goods; storage 
of goods; water distribution; electricity distribution; 
operating canal locks; car parking; storage; 
warehousing; rental of warehouses; ferry-boat 
transport; river transport; freight [shipping of 
goods]; freighting; garage rental; transport by 
pipeline; parking place rental; refrigerator rental; 
vehicle rental; coach rental; truck rental; 
transporting furniture; transport; boat transport; 
arranging of tours; passenger transport; piloting; 
towing; refloating of ships; booking of seats for 
travel; salvaging; taxi transport; streetcar transport; 
freight forwarding; marine transport; guarded transport 
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of valuables; transport of travelers; transport and 
storage of trash; transport and storage of waste; 
removal services; boat storage; freight brokerage 
[forwarding (am.)]; transport brokerage; chauffeur 
services; courier services [messages or merchandise]; 
storage information; transportation information; rental 
of diving bells; rental of diving suits; rental of 
storage containers; rental of vehicle roof racks; 
rescue operations [transport]; transport reservation; 
travel reservation; underwater salvage; wrapping of 
goods; message delivery; delivery of newspapers; 
delivery of goods by mail order; distribution of 
energy; rental of motor racing cars; rental of 
wheelchairs. 
 
Class 40 
abrasion; processing of cinematographic films; air 
purification; magnetization; applying finishes to 
textiles; paper finishing; silver-plating; fabric 
bleaching; woodworking; cloth edging; soldering; 
dressmaking; cadmium plating; permanent-press treatment 
of fabrics; pottery firing; shoe staining; chromium 
plating; metal plating; leather staining; fur 
conditioning; cloth cutting; pattern printing; 
photographic film development; gilding; water treating; 
electroplating; tin-plating; custom fashioning of fur; 
blacksmithing; fur mothproofing; millworking; fruit 
crushing; food smoking; galvanization; engraving; cloth 
waterproofing; fabric waterproofing; cloth 
fireproofing; crease-resistant treatment for clothing; 
wool treating; laminating; food grinding; grinding of 
lenses; grinding of metals; grinding of optical 
glasses; metal treating; metal tempering; flour 
milling; nickel plating; warping [looms]; skin 
dressing; burnishing by abrasion; bookbinding; planing 
[saw mill]; saddlery working; sawing [saw mill]; 
tailoring; tanning; taxidermy; dyeing services; textile 
dyeing; cloth treating; textile mothproofing; cloth 
dyeing; paper treating; glass-blowing; lithographic 
printing; printing; knitting machine rental; offset 
printing; silkscreen printing; photocomposing services; 
sorting of waste and recyclable material; fulling of 
cloth. 
 
Class 41 
animal training; rental of movie projectors and 
accessories; movie studios; physical education; rental 
of show scenery; providing recreation facilities; radio 
entertainment; publication of texts, other than 
publicity texts; teaching services for communication 
skills, teaching services relating to computers and 
foreign languages, school services, correspondence 
courses, private school services; rental of sound 
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recordings; rental of cine-films; rental of motion 
pictures; production of films; publication of 
librettos; rental of radio and television sets; 
production of radio and television programs; theatre 
productions; production of shows; television 
entertainment; rental of stage scenery; zoological 
gardens; nursery schools; practical training 
[demonstration]; recording studio services; recreation 
information; rental of skin diving equipment; rental of 
sports equipment [except vehicles]; rental of stadium 
facilities; rental of video cassette recorders; rental 
of videotapes; arranging and conducting of seminars; 
sport camp services; arranging and conducting of 
symposiums; timing of sports events; videotape film 
production; boarding schools; arranging and conducting 
of workshops [training]; religious education; rental of 
audio equipment; rental of lighting apparatus for 
theatrical sets or television studios; rental of tennis 
courts; rental of video cameras; scriptwriting 
services; videotape editing; optical disc editing; 
providing a computer game that may be accessed network-
wide by network users; providing facilities for 
exhibitions; vocational guidance; news reporters 
services; translation; sign language interpretation; 
videotaping; microfilming; editing of written texts; 
photographic reporting; photography. 
 
Class 42 
chemical analysis; analysis for oil-field exploitation; 
architecture; bacteriology; bacteriological research; 
chemistry services; chemical research; architectural 
consultation; construction drafting; technical 
research; oil-well testing; cosmetic research; design 
of interior decor; industrial design; material testing; 
technical project studies; geological surveys; oil-
field surveys; engineering; surveying; genealogical 
research; engineering drawing; weather forecasting; 
land surveying; computer rental; computer programming; 
oil prospecting; physics [research]; mechanical 
research; textile testing; geological prospecting; 
geological research; authenticating works of art; 
calibration [measuring]; computer software design; 
updating of computer software; consultancy in the field 
of computer hardware; dress designing; graphic arts 
designing; quality control; rental of computer 
software; research and development [for others]; 
styling [industrial design]; underwater exploration; 
recovery of computer data; maintenance of computer 
software; computer systems analysis; consultation in 
environment protection; leasing access time to a 
computer for the manipulation of data; biological 
research; urban planning; computer services, namely, 
creating and maintaining web sites for others; computer 
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services, namely, designing and implementing network 
web pages for others; computer services, namely, 
designing and implementing web sites for others; 
hosting the web sites of others on a computer server 
for a global computer network; computer services, 
namely, providing search engines for obtaining data on 
a global computer network; packaging design; rental of 
computer hardware; rental of printers. 
 
Class 43 
providing hotel accommodation; catering; retirement 
homes; cafeterias; providing campground facilities; 
canteens; rental of temporary accommodation; rental of 
vending machines; boarding houses; tourist homes; 
hotels; day-nurseries; restaurants; boarding house 
bookings; hotel reservations; self-service restaurants; 
snack-bars; boarding for animals; child care services; 
cocktail lounge services; butler services; holiday camp 
services [lodging]; rental of portable buildings; 
temporary accommodation reservations; motels; rental of 
chairs, tables, table linen, glassware; rental of 
meeting rooms; rental of tents. 
 
Class 44 
animal breeding; landscape gardening; public baths for 
hygiene purposes; turkish baths; beauty salons; medical 
clinics; chiropractics; hairdressing salons; wreath 
making; convalescent homes; rest homes; hospitals; 
health care; horticulture; gardening; farming equipment 
rental; massage; medical assistance; opticians' 
services; plant nurseries; physiotherapy; psychological 
testing; sanatoriums; veterinary assistance; dentistry; 
nursing homes; aerial and surface spreading of 
fertilizers and other agricultural chemicals; security 
consultancy; animal grooming; blood bank services; 
flower arranging; hospices; lawn care; manicuring; 
midwife services; nursing [medical]; pharmacy advice; 
plastic surgery; tree surgery; vermin exterminating 
[for agriculture]; weed killing; pet grooming; hair 
implantation; services of a psychologist; rental of 
sanitation facilities. 
 
Class 45 
personal body guarding; chaperoning; detective 
agencies; dating services; night guards; guardianship; 
opening of security locks; personal letter writing; 
evening dress rental; cremation; missing person 
investigations; funerals; undertaking; clothing rental; 
dress rental; uniform rental; guards; marriage bureaux; 
horoscope casting; fire-fighting; organization of 
religious meetings; copyright management; patent 
exploitation; legal services; legal research; fashion 
information; licensing of intellectual property; 
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intellectual property consultancy; arbitration 
services; registration of domain names for 
identification of users on a global computer network. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300432648 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

KABUSHIKI KAISHA RICOH (RICOH COMPANY LIMITED) 
3-6, 1-CHOME, NAKA-MAGOME, OHTA-KU, TOKYO, JAPAN. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

MAYER BROWN JSM 
16TH-19TH FLOORS, PRINCE'S BUILDING, 10 CHATER ROAD, 
CENTRAL, HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

10, 11, 14, 35, 36, 37, 38, 39, 40, 41, 42, 43, 44, 45 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

10, 11, 14, 35, 36, 37, 38, 39, 40, 41, 42, 43, 44, 45 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 10 
oral cleaning apparatus, using a pulsed jet of water to 
clean the teeth and gums, for use in dentistry; 
surgical, medical, dental and veterinary instruments 
and apparatus, dental hygiene apparatus; artificial 
limbs, eyes and teeth; orthopedic articles; suture 
materials. 
 
Class 11 
apparatus for lighting, heating, steam generating, 
cooking, refrigerating, ventilating and water supply 
purposes; air conditioners for vehicles; air 
conditioning apparatus; air cooling apparatus; air 
deodorising apparatus; air driers [dryers]; air 
filtering installations; air purifying apparatus and 
machines; air reheaters; air sterilisers; bath tubs; 
spa baths [vessels]; gas condensers [other than parts 
of machines]; installations for conditioning air; 
dental ovens; deodorising apparatus, not for personal 
use; desalination plants; desiccating apparatus; 
disinfectant apparatus; disinfectant distributors for 
toilets; distillation apparatus; distillation columns; 
drying apparatus and installations; drying apparatus 
for fodder and forage; fans [air-conditioning]; fans 
[parts of air conditioning installations]; feeding 
apparatus for heating boilers; filters [parts of 
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household or industrial installations]; filters for air 
conditioning; filters for drinking water; regulating 
and safety accessories for gas apparatus; gas 
generators [installations]; gas scrubbers [parts of gas 
installations]; gas scrubbing apparatus; hair driers 
[dryers]; hand drying apparatus for washrooms; hangings 
for lamps; headlights for automobiles; hearths; heat 
accumulators; heat exchangers [not parts of machines]; 
heat pumps; heat regenerators; hot air apparatus; hot 
air bath fittings; hot air ovens; hot plates; hot water 
bottles; humidifiers for central heating radiators; 
hydrants; lamps; laundry dryers, electric; laundry room 
boilers; level controlling valves in tanks; light 
diffusers; nuclear reactors; ornamental fountains; 
pasteurisers; petrol burners; polymerisation 
installations; regulating accessories for water or gas 
apparatus and pipes; regulating and safety accessories 
for gas pipes; regulating and safety accessories for 
water apparatus; rotisseries; safety accessories for 
water or gas apparatus and pipes; safety lamps; 
sanitary apparatus and installations; showers; water 
softening apparatus; solar collectors [heating]; solar 
furnaces; sterilizers; tanning apparatus [sun beds]; 
taps [cocks, spigots] for pipes; taps [faucets]; 
thermostatic valves [parts of heating installations]; 
ventilation [air-conditioning] installations and 
apparatus; ventilation [air-conditioning] installations 
for vehicles; ventilation hoods; ventilation hoods for 
laboratories; wash-hand basins [parts of sanitary 
installations]; washers for water taps; washing 
coppers; water closets; water conduits installations; 
water distribution installations; water filtering 
apparatus; water flushing installations; water heaters 
[apparatus]; water intake apparatus; water purification 
installations; water purifying apparatus and machines; 
water softening apparatus and installations; water 
sterilizers; water supply installations; watering 
installations, automatic; whirlpool-jet apparatus; 
alkali ion water conditioner; all included in Class 11. 
 
Class 14 
clocks, watches, stop watches; horological and 
chronometric instruments; parts and fittings for all 
the aforesaid goods; precious metals and their alloys 
and goods in precious metals or coated herewith, not 
included in other classes; jewellery, precious stones. 
 
Class 35 
business management assistance; business inquiries; 
outdoor advertising; import-export agencies; commercial 
information agencies; cost price analysis; 
dissemination of advertising matter; photocopying; 
copying of documents for others; evaluation of standing 
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timber; employment agencies; office machines and 
equipment rental; statistical information; accounting; 
drawing up of statements of accounts; auditing; 
business management and organization consultancy; 
personnel management consultancy; business management 
consultancy; publicity columns preparation; typing; 
demonstration of goods; direct mail advertising; 
commercial or industrial management assistance; 
document reproduction; updating of advertising 
material; distribution of samples; efficiency experts; 
auctioneering; marketing studies; business appraisals; 
business investigations; location of freight cars by 
computer; publicity material rental; business 
organization consultancy; publication of publicity 
texts; advertising; radio advertising; radio 
commercials; business research; public relations; 
shorthand; television advertising; transcription; shop 
window dressing; advertising agencies; advisory 
services for business management; modelling for 
advertising or sales promotion; evaluation of wool; 
marketing research; computerized file management; 
professional business consultancy; economic 
forecasting; organization of exhibitions for commercial 
or advertising purposes; business information; opinion 
polling; payroll preparation; personnel recruitment; 
relocation services for businesses; rental of 
advertising space; sales promotion [for others]; 
secretarial services; tax preparation; telephone 
answering [for unavailable subscribers]; word 
processing; arranging newspaper subscriptions [for 
others]; advertising by mail order; dissemination of 
advertising for others via an on-line electronic 
communications network; business management of hotels; 
business management of performing artists; compilation 
of information into computer databases; systemization 
of information into computer databases; organization of 
trade fairs for commercial or advertising purposes; 
promoting the goods and services of others by preparing 
and placing advertisements in an electronic magazine 
accessed through a global computer network; rental of 
photocopying machines; all included in Class 35. 
 
Class 36 
accident insurance underwriting; installment loans; 
actuarial services; leasing of real estate; financial 
brokerage; credit bureaux; real estate agencies; 
housing agents; real estate brokers; debt collection 
agencies; insurance brokerage; customs brokerage; 
insurance underwriting; banking; real estate appraisal; 
charitable fund raising; mutual funds; capital 
investments; fund investments; bail-bonding; 
guarantees; surety services; exchanging money; issuing 
of travelers checks; clearing [financial]; clearing-
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houses [financial]; safe deposit services; organization 
of collections; loans [financing]; fiscal assessments; 
financial evaluation [insurance, banking, real estate]; 
factoring; fiduciary; trusteeship; financing services; 
financial management; lending against security; 
pawnbrokerage; real estate management; apartment house 
management; fire insurance underwriting; renting of 
apartments; leasing of farms; health insurance 
underwriting; marine insurance underwriting; mortgage 
banking; savings banks; lease-purchase financing; 
securities brokerage; stocks and bonds brokerage; life 
insurance underwriting; accommodation bureaux 
[apartments]; financial analysis; antique appraisal; 
art appraisal; check verification; financial 
consultancy; insurance consultancy; credit card 
services; debit card services; electronic funds 
transfer; financial information; insurance information; 
jewelry appraisal; numismatic appraisal; rent 
collection; stamp appraisal; issue of tokens of value; 
deposits of valuables; stock exchange quotations; 
issuance of credit cards; rental of offices [real 
estate]; retirement payment services; financial 
sponsorship; all included in Class 36. 
 
Class 37 
furniture maintenance; photographic apparatus repair; 
electric appliance installation and repair; elevator 
installation and repair; lift installation and repair; 
asphalting; motor vehicle maintenance and repair; car 
wash; airplane maintenance and repair; cleaning of 
buildings [interior]; laundering; boiler cleaning and 
repair; burner maintenance and repair; rental of 
bulldozers; office machines and equipment installation, 
maintenance and repair; fire alarm installation and 
repair; burglar alarm installation and repair; 
upholstery repair; strong-room maintenance and repair; 
rental of construction equipment; shipbuilding; 
renovation of clothing; heating equipment installation 
and repair; shoe repair; chimney sweeping; safe 
maintenance and repair; air conditioning apparatus 
installation and repair; underwater construction; 
building construction supervision; clothing repair; 
leather care, cleaning and repair; kitchen equipment 
installation; demolition of buildings; rustproofing; 
disinfecting; painting or repair of signs; warehouse 
construction and repair; building sealing; fulling of 
cloth; rental of excavators; window cleaning; film 
projector repair and maintenance; furnace installation 
and repair; fur care, cleaning and repair; vehicle 
lubrication [greasing]; cleaning of clothing; clock and 
watch repair; factory construction; irrigation devices 
installation and repair; building insulating; vehicle 
wash; washing of linen; washing services; machinery 
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installation, maintenance and repair; masonry; 
furniture restoration; pier breakwater building; 
pressing of clothing; pipeline construction and 
maintenance; wallpapering; umbrella repair; parasol 
repair; upholstering; painting, interior and exterior; 
pumicing; plastering; plumbing; vehicle polishing; pump 
repair; harbor construction; mending clothing; rat 
exterminating; retreading of tires [tyres]; freezing 
equipment installation and repair; linen ironing; re-
tinning; riveting; anti-rust treatment for vehicles; 
vehicle service stations; telephone installation and 
repair; vehicle maintenance; varnishing; vehicle 
cleaning; vehicle repair; rental of cleaning machines; 
vermin exterminating [other than for agriculture]; 
cabinet making [repair]; scaffolding; bricklaying; 
diaper cleaning; dry cleaning; construction 
information; repair information; knife sharpening; 
mining extraction; quarrying services; road paving; 
sanding; underwater repair; cleaning of buildings 
[exterior surface]; vulcanization of tires [tyres] 
[repair]; drilling of wells; building of fair stalls 
and shops; installation, maintenance and repair of 
computer hardware; installation, maintenance and repair 
of copiers; installation, maintenance and repair of 
facsimile machines; installation, maintenance and 
repair of printers; interference suppression in 
electrical apparatus; rebuilding engines that have been 
worn or partially destroyed; rebuilding machines that 
have been worn or partially destroyed; rental of cranes 
[construction equipment]; rental of road sweeping 
machines; roofing services; artificial snow-making 
services; street cleaning; construction services, 
namely, damp-proofing, paper hanging, dredging, general 
civil engineering works, glazing (glasswork) , steel 
structure construction works, tile laying, block 
laying, carpentry, joinery, reinforcing, interior 
finishing, electrical works, telecommunication wiring, 
thermal insulating for buildings; attic clearance; junk 
clearance; loft clearance. 
 
Class 38 
sending of telegrams; radio broadcasting; message 
sending; facsimile message sending; television 
broadcasting; transmission of telegrams; telegraph 
services; communications by telegrams; telephone 
services; communications by telephone; telex services; 
news agencies; cable television broadcasting; cellular 
telephone communication; communications by computer 
terminals; computer aided transmission of messages and 
images; electronic mail; facsimile transmission; 
provision of information relating to telecommunication; 
paging services [radio, telephone or other means of 
electronic communication]; rental of message sending 
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apparatus; rental of telecommunication equipment, 
telephones and facsimile machines; communications by 
fiber optic networks; network conferencing services; 
rental of facsimile apparatus; rental of modems; 
satellite transmission; providing multiple-user access 
to a global computer information network; all included 
in Class 38. 
 
Class 39 
tourist offices [except for hotel reservation]; 
escorting of travelers; water supplying; air transport; 
ambulance transport; vehicle towing; car rental; car 
transport; bus transport; pleasure boat transport; boat 
rental; ice-breaking; hauling; salvage of ships; barge 
transport; lighterage; carting; railway transport; 
horse rental; parcel delivery; porterage; packaging of 
goods; shipbrokerage; arranging of cruises; sightseeing 
[tourism]; unloading cargo; delivery of goods; storage 
of goods; water distribution; electricity distribution; 
operating canal locks; car parking; storage; 
warehousing; rental of warehouses; ferry-boat 
transport; river transport; freight [shipping of 
goods]; freighting; garage rental; transport by 
pipeline; parking place rental; refrigerator rental; 
vehicle rental; coach rental; truck rental; 
transporting furniture; transport; boat transport; 
arranging of tours; passenger transport; piloting; 
towing; refloating of ships; booking of seats for 
travel; salvaging; taxi transport; streetcar transport; 
freight forwarding; marine transport; guarded transport 
of valuables; transport of travelers; transport and 
storage of trash; transport and storage of waste; 
removal services; boat storage; freight brokerage 
[forwarding (am.)]; transport brokerage; chauffeur 
services; courier services [messages or merchandise]; 
storage information; transportation information; rental 
of diving bells; rental of diving suits; rental of 
storage containers; rental of vehicle roof racks; 
rescue operations [transport]; transport reservation; 
travel reservation; underwater salvage; wrapping of 
goods; message delivery; delivery of newspapers; 
delivery of goods by mail order; distribution of 
energy; rental of motor racing cars; rental of 
wheelchairs. 
 
Class 40 
abrasion; processing of cinematographic films; air 
purification; magnetization; applying finishes to 
textiles; paper finishing; silver-plating; fabric 
bleaching; woodworking; cloth edging; soldering; 
dressmaking; cadmium plating; permanent-press treatment 
of fabrics; pottery firing; shoe staining; chromium 
plating; metal plating; leather staining; fur 
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conditioning; cloth cutting; pattern printing; 
photographic film development; gilding; water treating; 
electroplating; tin-plating; custom fashioning of fur; 
blacksmithing; fur mothproofing; millworking; fruit 
crushing; food smoking; galvanization; engraving; cloth 
waterproofing; fabric waterproofing; cloth 
fireproofing; crease-resistant treatment for clothing; 
wool treating; laminating; food grinding; grinding of 
lenses; grinding of metals; grinding of optical 
glasses; metal treating; metal tempering; flour 
milling; nickel plating; warping [looms]; skin 
dressing; burnishing by abrasion; bookbinding; planing 
[saw mill]; saddlery working; sawing [saw mill]; 
tailoring; tanning; taxidermy; dyeing services; textile 
dyeing; cloth treating; textile mothproofing; cloth 
dyeing; paper treating; glass-blowing; lithographic 
printing; printing; knitting machine rental; offset 
printing; silkscreen printing; photocomposing services; 
sorting of waste and recyclable material. 
 
Class 41 
animal training; rental of movie projectors and 
accessories; movie studios; physical education; rental 
of show scenery; providing recreation facilities; radio 
entertainment; publication of texts, other than 
publicity texts; teaching services for communication 
skills, teaching services relating to computers and 
foreign languages, school services, correspondence 
courses, private school services; rental of sound 
recordings; rental of cine-films; rental of motion 
pictures; production of films; publication of 
librettos; rental of radio and television sets; 
production of radio and television programs; theatre 
productions; production of shows; television 
entertainment; rental of stage scenery; zoological 
gardens; nursery schools; practical training 
[demonstration]; recording studio services; recreation 
information; rental of skin diving equipment; rental of 
sports equipment [except vehicles]; rental of stadium 
facilities; rental of video cassette recorders; rental 
of videotapes; arranging and conducting of seminars; 
sport camp services; arranging and conducting of 
symposiums; timing of sports events; videotape film 
production; boarding schools; arranging and conducting 
of workshops [training]; religious education; rental of 
audio equipment; rental of lighting apparatus for 
theatrical sets or television studios; rental of tennis 
courts; rental of video cameras; scriptwriting 
services; videotape editing; optical disc editing; 
providing a computer game that may be accessed network-
wide by network users; providing facilities for 
exhibitions; vocational guidance; news reporters 
services; translation; sign language interpretation; 
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videotaping; microfilming; editing of written texts; 
photographic reporting; photography. 
 
Class 42 
chemical analysis; analysis for oil-field exploitation; 
architecture; copyright management; bacteriology; 
bacteriological research; patent exploitation; 
chemistry services; chemical research; architectural 
consultation; construction drafting; technical 
research; legal services; oil-well testing; cosmetic 
research; design of interior decor; industrial design; 
material testing; technical project studies; geological 
surveys; oil-field surveys; engineering; surveying; 
genealogical research; engineering drawing; weather 
forecasting; legal research; land surveying; computer 
rental; fashion information; computer programming; oil 
prospecting; physics [research]; mechanical research; 
textile testing; geological prospecting; geological 
research; authenticating works of art; calibration 
[measuring]; computer software design; updating of 
computer software; consultancy in the field of computer 
hardware; dress designing; graphic arts designing; 
leasing access time to a computer data base; licensing 
of intellectual property; quality control; rental of 
computer software; research and development [for 
others]; styling [industrial design]; underwater 
exploration; intellectual property consultancy; 
arbitration services; recovery of computer data; 
maintenance of computer software; computer systems 
analysis; consultation in environment protection; 
leasing access time to a computer for the manipulation 
of data; biological research; urban planning; computer 
services, namely, creating and maintaining web sites 
for others; computer services, namely, designing and 
implementing network web pages for others; computer 
services, namely, designing and implementing web sites 
for others; hosting the web sites of others on a 
computer server for a global computer network; computer 
services, namely, providing search engines for 
obtaining data on a global computer network; 
registration of domain names for identification of 
users on a global computer network; packaging design; 
rental of computer hardware; rental of printers. 
 
Class 43 
providing hotel accommodation; catering; retirement 
homes; cafeterias; providing campground facilities; 
canteens; rental of temporary accommodation; rental of 
vending machines; boarding houses; tourist homes; 
hotels; day-nurseries; restaurants; boarding house 
bookings; hotel reservations; self-service restaurants; 
snack-bars; boarding for animals; child care services; 
cocktail lounge services; butler services; holiday camp 
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services [lodging]; rental of portable buildings; 
temporary accommodation reservations; motels; rental of 
chairs, tables, table linen, glassware; rental of 
meeting rooms; rental of tents. 
 
Class 44 
animal breeding; landscape gardening; public baths for 
hygiene purposes; turkish baths; beauty salons; medical 
clinics; chiropractics; hairdressing salons; wreath 
making; convalescent homes; rest homes; hospitals; 
health care; horticulture; gardening; farming equipment 
rental; massage; medical assistance; opticians' 
services; plant nurseries; physiotherapy; psychological 
testing; sanatoriums; veterinary assistance; dentistry; 
nursing homes; aerial and surface spreading of 
fertilizers and other agricultural chemicals; security 
consultancy; animal grooming; blood bank services; 
flower arranging; hospices; lawn care; manicuring; 
midwife services; nursing [medical]; pharmacy advice; 
plastic surgery; tree surgery; vermin exterminating 
[for agriculture]; weed killing; pet grooming; hair 
implantation; services of a psychologist; rental of 
sanitation facilities. 
 
Class 45 
personal body guarding; chaperoning; detective 
agencies; dating services; night guards; guardianship; 
opening of security locks; personal letter writing; 
evening dress rental; cremation; missing person 
investigations; funerals; undertaking; clothing rental; 
dress rental; uniform rental; guards; marriage bureaux; 
horoscope casting; fire-fighting; organization of 
religious meetings. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 10 
oral cleaning apparatus, using a pulsed jet of water to 
clean the teeth and gums, for use in dentistry; 
surgical, medical, dental and veterinary instruments 
and apparatus, dental hygiene apparatus; artificial 
limbs, eyes and teeth; orthopedic articles; suture 
materials. 
 
Class 11 
apparatus for lighting, heating, steam generating, 
cooking, refrigerating, ventilating and water supply 
purposes; air conditioners for vehicles; air 
conditioning apparatus; air cooling apparatus; air 
deodorising apparatus; air driers [dryers]; air 
filtering installations; air purifying apparatus and 
machines; air reheaters; air sterilisers; bath tubs; 
spa baths [vessels]; gas condensers [other than parts 
of machines]; installations for conditioning air; 
dental ovens; deodorising apparatus, not for personal 
use; desalination plants; desiccating apparatus; 
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disinfectant apparatus; disinfectant distributors for 
toilets; distillation apparatus; distillation columns; 
drying apparatus and installations; drying apparatus 
for fodder and forage; fans [air-conditioning]; fans 
[parts of air conditioning installations]; feeding 
apparatus for heating boilers; filters [parts of 
household or industrial installations]; filters for air 
conditioning; filters for drinking water; regulating 
and safety accessories for gas apparatus; gas 
generators [installations]; gas scrubbers [parts of gas 
installations]; gas scrubbing apparatus; hair driers 
[dryers]; hand drying apparatus for washrooms; hangings 
for lamps; headlights for automobiles; hearths; heat 
accumulators; heat exchangers [not parts of machines]; 
heat pumps; heat regenerators; hot air apparatus; hot 
air bath fittings; hot air ovens; hot plates; hot water 
bottles; humidifiers for central heating radiators; 
hydrants; lamps; laundry dryers, electric; laundry room 
boilers; level controlling valves in tanks; light 
diffusers; nuclear reactors; ornamental fountains; 
pasteurisers; petrol burners; polymerisation 
installations; regulating accessories for water or gas 
apparatus and pipes; regulating and safety accessories 
for gas pipes; regulating and safety accessories for 
water apparatus; rotisseries; safety accessories for 
water or gas apparatus and pipes; safety lamps; 
sanitary apparatus and installations; showers; water 
softening apparatus; solar collectors [heating]; solar 
furnaces; sterilizers; tanning apparatus [sun beds]; 
taps [cocks, spigots] for pipes; taps [faucets]; 
thermostatic valves [parts of heating installations]; 
ventilation [air-conditioning] installations and 
apparatus; ventilation [air-conditioning] installations 
for vehicles; ventilation hoods; ventilation hoods for 
laboratories; wash-hand basins [parts of sanitary 
installations]; washers for water taps; washing 
coppers; water closets; water conduits installations; 
water distribution installations; water filtering 
apparatus; water flushing installations; water heaters 
[apparatus]; water intake apparatus; water purification 
installations; water purifying apparatus and machines; 
water softening apparatus and installations; water 
sterilizers; water supply installations; watering 
installations, automatic; whirlpool-jet apparatus; 
alkali ion water conditioner; all included in Class 11. 
 
Class 14 
clocks, watches, stop watches; horological and 
chronometric instruments; parts and fittings for all 
the aforesaid goods; precious metals and their alloys 
and goods in precious metals or coated herewith, not 
included in other classes; jewellery, precious stones. 
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Class 35 
business management assistance; business inquiries; 
outdoor advertising; import-export agencies; commercial 
information agencies; cost price analysis; 
dissemination of advertising matter; photocopying; 
copying of documents for others; evaluation of standing 
timber; employment agencies; office machines and 
equipment rental; statistical information; accounting; 
drawing up of statements of accounts; auditing; 
business management and organization consultancy; 
personnel management consultancy; business management 
consultancy; publicity columns preparation; typing; 
demonstration of goods; direct mail advertising; 
commercial or industrial management assistance; 
document reproduction; updating of advertising 
material; distribution of samples; efficiency experts; 
auctioneering; marketing studies; business appraisals; 
business investigations; location of freight cars by 
computer; publicity material rental; business 
organization consultancy; publication of publicity 
texts; advertising; radio advertising; radio 
commercials; business research; public relations; 
shorthand; television advertising; transcription; shop 
window dressing; advertising agencies; advisory 
services for business management; modelling for 
advertising or sales promotion; evaluation of wool; 
marketing research; computerized file management; 
professional business consultancy; economic 
forecasting; organization of exhibitions for commercial 
or advertising purposes; business information; opinion 
polling; payroll preparation; personnel recruitment; 
relocation services for businesses; rental of 
advertising space; sales promotion [for others]; 
secretarial services; tax preparation; telephone 
answering [for unavailable subscribers]; word 
processing; arranging newspaper subscriptions [for 
others]; advertising by mail order; dissemination of 
advertising for others via an on-line electronic 
communications network; business management of hotels; 
business management of performing artists; compilation 
of information into computer databases; systemization 
of information into computer databases; organization of 
trade fairs for commercial or advertising purposes; 
promoting the goods and services of others by preparing 
and placing advertisements in an electronic magazine 
accessed through a global computer network; rental of 
photocopying machines; all included in Class 35. 
 
Class 36 
accident insurance underwriting; installment loans; 
actuarial services; leasing of real estate; financial 
brokerage; credit bureaux; real estate agencies; 
housing agents; real estate brokers; debt collection 
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agencies; insurance brokerage; customs brokerage; 
insurance underwriting; banking; real estate appraisal; 
charitable fund raising; mutual funds; capital 
investments; fund investments; bail-bonding; 
guarantees; surety services; exchanging money; issuing 
of travelers checks; clearing [financial]; clearing-
houses [financial]; safe deposit services; organization 
of collections; loans [financing]; fiscal assessments; 
financial evaluation [insurance, banking, real estate]; 
factoring; fiduciary; trusteeship; financing services; 
financial management; lending against security; 
pawnbrokerage; real estate management; apartment house 
management; fire insurance underwriting; renting of 
apartments; leasing of farms; health insurance 
underwriting; marine insurance underwriting; mortgage 
banking; savings banks; lease-purchase financing; 
securities brokerage; stocks and bonds brokerage; life 
insurance underwriting; accommodation bureaux 
[apartments]; financial analysis; antique appraisal; 
art appraisal; check verification; financial 
consultancy; insurance consultancy; credit card 
services; debit card services; electronic funds 
transfer; financial information; insurance information; 
jewelry appraisal; numismatic appraisal; rent 
collection; stamp appraisal; issue of tokens of value; 
deposits of valuables; stock exchange quotations; 
issuance of credit cards; rental of offices [real 
estate]; retirement payment services; financial 
sponsorship; all included in Class 36. 
 
Class 37 
furniture maintenance; photographic apparatus repair; 
electric appliance installation and repair; elevator 
installation and repair; lift installation and repair; 
asphalting; motor vehicle maintenance and repair; car 
wash; airplane maintenance and repair; cleaning of 
buildings [interior]; laundering; boiler cleaning and 
repair; burner maintenance and repair; rental of 
bulldozers; office machines and equipment installation, 
maintenance and repair; fire alarm installation and 
repair; burglar alarm installation and repair; 
upholstery repair; strong-room maintenance and repair; 
rental of construction equipment; shipbuilding; 
renovation of clothing; heating equipment installation 
and repair; shoe repair; chimney sweeping; safe 
maintenance and repair; air conditioning apparatus 
installation and repair; underwater construction; 
building construction supervision; clothing repair; 
leather care, cleaning and repair; kitchen equipment 
installation; demolition of buildings; rustproofing; 
disinfecting; painting or repair of signs; warehouse 
construction and repair; building sealing; rental of 
excavators; window cleaning; film projector repair and 
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maintenance; furnace installation and repair; fur care, 
cleaning and repair; vehicle lubrication [greasing]; 
cleaning of clothing; clock and watch repair; factory 
construction; irrigation devices installation and 
repair; building insulating; vehicle wash; washing of 
linen; washing services; machinery installation, 
maintenance and repair; masonry; furniture restoration; 
pier breakwater building; pressing of clothing; 
pipeline construction and maintenance; wallpapering; 
umbrella repair; parasol repair; upholstering; 
painting, interior and exterior; pumicing; plastering; 
plumbing; vehicle polishing; pump repair; harbor 
construction; mending clothing; rat exterminating; 
retreading of tires [tyres]; freezing equipment 
installation and repair; linen ironing; re-tinning; 
riveting; anti-rust treatment for vehicles; vehicle 
service stations; telephone installation and repair; 
vehicle maintenance; varnishing; vehicle cleaning; 
vehicle repair; rental of cleaning machines; vermin 
exterminating [other than for agriculture]; cabinet 
making [repair]; scaffolding; bricklaying; diaper 
cleaning; dry cleaning; construction information; 
repair information; knife sharpening; mining 
extraction; quarrying services; road paving; sanding; 
underwater repair; cleaning of buildings [exterior 
surface]; vulcanization of tires [tyres] [repair]; 
drilling of wells; building of fair stalls and shops; 
installation, maintenance and repair of computer 
hardware; installation, maintenance and repair of 
copiers; installation, maintenance and repair of 
facsimile machines; installation, maintenance and 
repair of printers; interference suppression in 
electrical apparatus; rebuilding engines that have been 
worn or partially destroyed; rebuilding machines that 
have been worn or partially destroyed; rental of cranes 
[construction equipment]; rental of road sweeping 
machines; roofing services; artificial snow-making 
services; street cleaning; construction services, 
namely, damp-proofing, paper hanging, dredging, general 
civil engineering works, glazing (glasswork) , steel 
structure construction works, tile laying, block 
laying, carpentry, joinery, reinforcing, interior 
finishing, electrical works, telecommunication wiring, 
thermal insulating for buildings; attic clearance; junk 
clearance; loft clearance. 
 
Class 38 
sending of telegrams; radio broadcasting; message 
sending; facsimile message sending; television 
broadcasting; transmission of telegrams; telegraph 
services; communications by telegrams; telephone 
services; communications by telephone; telex services; 
news agencies; cable television broadcasting; cellular 
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telephone communication; communications by computer 
terminals; computer aided transmission of messages and 
images; electronic mail; facsimile transmission; 
provision of information relating to telecommunication; 
paging services [radio, telephone or other means of 
electronic communication]; rental of message sending 
apparatus; rental of telecommunication equipment, 
telephones and facsimile machines; communications by 
fiber optic networks; network conferencing services; 
rental of facsimile apparatus; rental of modems; 
satellite transmission; providing multiple-user access 
to a global computer information network; leasing 
access time to a computer data base; all included in 
Class 38. 
 
Class 39 
tourist offices [except for hotel reservation]; 
escorting of travelers; water supplying; air transport; 
ambulance transport; vehicle towing; car rental; car 
transport; bus transport; pleasure boat transport; boat 
rental; ice-breaking; hauling; salvage of ships; barge 
transport; lighterage; carting; railway transport; 
horse rental; parcel delivery; porterage; packaging of 
goods; shipbrokerage; arranging of cruises; sightseeing 
[tourism]; unloading cargo; delivery of goods; storage 
of goods; water distribution; electricity distribution; 
operating canal locks; car parking; storage; 
warehousing; rental of warehouses; ferry-boat 
transport; river transport; freight [shipping of 
goods]; freighting; garage rental; transport by 
pipeline; parking place rental; refrigerator rental; 
vehicle rental; coach rental; truck rental; 
transporting furniture; transport; boat transport; 
arranging of tours; passenger transport; piloting; 
towing; refloating of ships; booking of seats for 
travel; salvaging; taxi transport; streetcar transport; 
freight forwarding; marine transport; guarded transport 
of valuables; transport of travelers; transport and 
storage of trash; transport and storage of waste; 
removal services; boat storage; freight brokerage 
[forwarding (am.)]; transport brokerage; chauffeur 
services; courier services [messages or merchandise]; 
storage information; transportation information; rental 
of diving bells; rental of diving suits; rental of 
storage containers; rental of vehicle roof racks; 
rescue operations [transport]; transport reservation; 
travel reservation; underwater salvage; wrapping of 
goods; message delivery; delivery of newspapers; 
delivery of goods by mail order; distribution of 
energy; rental of motor racing cars; rental of 
wheelchairs. 
 
Class 40 
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abrasion; processing of cinematographic films; air 
purification; magnetization; applying finishes to 
textiles; paper finishing; silver-plating; fabric 
bleaching; woodworking; cloth edging; soldering; 
dressmaking; cadmium plating; permanent-press treatment 
of fabrics; pottery firing; shoe staining; chromium 
plating; metal plating; leather staining; fur 
conditioning; cloth cutting; pattern printing; 
photographic film development; gilding; water treating; 
electroplating; tin-plating; custom fashioning of fur; 
blacksmithing; fur mothproofing; millworking; fruit 
crushing; food smoking; galvanization; engraving; cloth 
waterproofing; fabric waterproofing; cloth 
fireproofing; crease-resistant treatment for clothing; 
wool treating; laminating; food grinding; grinding of 
lenses; grinding of metals; grinding of optical 
glasses; metal treating; metal tempering; flour 
milling; nickel plating; warping [looms]; skin 
dressing; burnishing by abrasion; bookbinding; planing 
[saw mill]; saddlery working; sawing [saw mill]; 
tailoring; tanning; taxidermy; dyeing services; textile 
dyeing; cloth treating; textile mothproofing; cloth 
dyeing; paper treating; glass-blowing; lithographic 
printing; printing; knitting machine rental; offset 
printing; silkscreen printing; photocomposing services; 
sorting of waste and recyclable material; fulling of 
cloth. 
 
Class 41 
animal training; rental of movie projectors and 
accessories; movie studios; physical education; rental 
of show scenery; providing recreation facilities; radio 
entertainment; publication of texts, other than 
publicity texts; teaching services for communication 
skills, teaching services relating to computers and 
foreign languages, school services, correspondence 
courses, private school services; rental of sound 
recordings; rental of cine-films; rental of motion 
pictures; production of films; publication of 
librettos; rental of radio and television sets; 
production of radio and television programs; theatre 
productions; production of shows; television 
entertainment; rental of stage scenery; zoological 
gardens; nursery schools; practical training 
[demonstration]; recording studio services; recreation 
information; rental of skin diving equipment; rental of 
sports equipment [except vehicles]; rental of stadium 
facilities; rental of video cassette recorders; rental 
of videotapes; arranging and conducting of seminars; 
sport camp services; arranging and conducting of 
symposiums; timing of sports events; videotape film 
production; boarding schools; arranging and conducting 
of workshops [training]; religious education; rental of 
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audio equipment; rental of lighting apparatus for 
theatrical sets or television studios; rental of tennis 
courts; rental of video cameras; scriptwriting 
services; videotape editing; optical disc editing; 
providing a computer game that may be accessed network-
wide by network users; providing facilities for 
exhibitions; vocational guidance; news reporters 
services; translation; sign language interpretation; 
videotaping; microfilming; editing of written texts; 
photographic reporting; photography. 
 
Class 42 
chemical analysis; analysis for oil-field exploitation; 
architecture; bacteriology; bacteriological research; 
chemistry services; chemical research; architectural 
consultation; construction drafting; technical 
research; oil-well testing; cosmetic research; design 
of interior decor; industrial design; material testing; 
technical project studies; geological surveys; oil-
field surveys; engineering; surveying; genealogical 
research; engineering drawing; weather forecasting; 
land surveying; computer rental; computer programming; 
oil prospecting; physics [research]; mechanical 
research; textile testing; geological prospecting; 
geological research; authenticating works of art; 
calibration [measuring]; computer software design; 
updating of computer software; consultancy in the field 
of computer hardware; dress designing; graphic arts 
designing; quality control; rental of computer 
software; research and development [for others]; 
styling [industrial design]; underwater exploration; 
recovery of computer data; maintenance of computer 
software; computer systems analysis; consultation in 
environment protection; leasing access time to a 
computer for the manipulation of data; biological 
research; urban planning; computer services, namely, 
creating and maintaining web sites for others; computer 
services, namely, designing and implementing network 
web pages for others; computer services, namely, 
designing and implementing web sites for others; 
hosting the web sites of others on a computer server 
for a global computer network; computer services, 
namely, providing search engines for obtaining data on 
a global computer network; packaging design; rental of 
computer hardware; rental of printers. 
 
Class 43 
providing hotel accommodation; catering; retirement 
homes; cafeterias; providing campground facilities; 
canteens; rental of temporary accommodation; rental of 
vending machines; boarding houses; tourist homes; 
hotels; day-nurseries; restaurants; boarding house 
bookings; hotel reservations; self-service restaurants; 
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snack-bars; boarding for animals; child care services; 
cocktail lounge services; butler services; holiday camp 
services [lodging]; rental of portable buildings; 
temporary accommodation reservations; motels; rental of 
chairs, tables, table linen, glassware; rental of 
meeting rooms; rental of tents. 
 
Class 44 
animal breeding; landscape gardening; public baths for 
hygiene purposes; turkish baths; beauty salons; medical 
clinics; chiropractics; hairdressing salons; wreath 
making; convalescent homes; rest homes; hospitals; 
health care; horticulture; gardening; farming equipment 
rental; massage; medical assistance; opticians' 
services; plant nurseries; physiotherapy; psychological 
testing; sanatoriums; veterinary assistance; dentistry; 
nursing homes; aerial and surface spreading of 
fertilizers and other agricultural chemicals; security 
consultancy; animal grooming; blood bank services; 
flower arranging; hospices; lawn care; manicuring; 
midwife services; nursing [medical]; pharmacy advice; 
plastic surgery; tree surgery; vermin exterminating 
[for agriculture]; weed killing; pet grooming; hair 
implantation; services of a psychologist; rental of 
sanitation facilities. 
 
Class 45 
personal body guarding; chaperoning; detective 
agencies; dating services; night guards; guardianship; 
opening of security locks; personal letter writing; 
evening dress rental; cremation; missing person 
investigations; funerals; undertaking; clothing rental; 
dress rental; uniform rental; guards; marriage bureaux; 
horoscope casting; fire-fighting; organization of 
religious meetings; copyright management; patent 
exploitation; legal services; legal research; fashion 
information; licensing of intellectual property; 
intellectual property consultancy; arbitration 
services; registration of domain names for 
identification of users on a global computer network. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300680346 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  

Wacker Chemie AG 
Hanns-Seidel-Platz 4, 81737 München, Germany. 
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Owner's Name, Address: 
[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

NTD PATENT & TRADE MARK AGENCY LTD. 
UNITS 1805-6, 18/F, GREENFIELD TOWER, CONCORDIA PLAZA, 
NO. 1, SCIENCE MUSEUM ROAD, TSIMSHATSUI EAST, KOWLOON, 
HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

1, 2, 17 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

1, 2, 17 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 1 
chemical products for industrial, scientific (except 
for medical science), photographic, agricultural, 
horticultural and forestry purposes; unprocessed 
artificial resins, unprocessed plastics; fertilizers; 
fire extinguishing agents; chemical products for 
keeping fresh and preserving foodstuffs; tanning 
agents; adhesives for industrial purposes; cement for 
glow lamp bases; unprocessed organosilicon compounds in 
form of monomers, telomers, polymers, copolymers and as 
starting materials for copolymers; binding agents for 
mica and for woven and unwoven glass and mineral 
fibers; chemical impregnating agents for leather, 
agents for making cement durable and water-tight; 
filtering material made of chemical, mineral, 
phytogenic substances, unprocessed plastics material or 
ceramic particles; special cements, namely shoe cement, 
china cement; grafting cement for trees, tree cavity 
fillers, impregnating agents for magnesium oxide. 
 
Class 2 
paints, varnishes, lacquers as well as their 
constituents, binding, thinning, flowing, thickening, 
dispersing agents, pigments therefore, additives to 
lacquers for achieving hammer blow and metallic 
effects; preservatives against rust, wood conservation 
agents; colorants, mordants for wood and leather; 
glaziers' putties; printing inks. 
 
Class 17 
rubber, gum, semi-worked plastics; asbestos; mica and 
semi-worked goods made thereof; insulating paints and 
insulating lacquers; sealants for joints, sealing, 
packing and insulating material; hoses (not made of 
metal); binding agents for electrical insulating means 
made of mica, glass and mineral fibers in woven or 
unwoven form and inorganic oxides, such as magnesium 
oxide; impregnating agents for electrical insulation of 
engines and their parts and for trimmings. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 1 
chemical products for industrial, scientific (except 
for medical science), photographic, agricultural, 
horticultural and forestry purposes; unprocessed 
artificial resins, unprocessed plastics; fertilizers; 
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fire extinguishing agents; chemical products for 
keeping fresh and preserving foodstuffs; tanning 
agents; adhesives for industrial purposes; cement for 
glow lamp bases; unprocessed organosilicon compounds in 
form of monomers, telomers, polymers, copolymers and as 
starting materials for copolymers; binding agents for 
mica and for woven and unwoven glass and mineral 
fibers; chemical impregnating agents for leather, 
agents for making cement durable and water-tight; 
filtering material made of chemical, mineral, 
phytogenic substances, unprocessed plastics material or 
ceramic particles; special cements, namely shoe cement, 
china cement; grafting cement for trees, tree cavity 
fillers, impregnating agents for magnesium oxide; 
glaziers' putties. 
 
Class 2 
paints, varnishes, lacquers as well as their 
constituents, binding, thinning, flowing, thickening, 
dispersing agents, pigments therefore, additives to 
lacquers for achieving hammer blow and metallic 
effects; preservatives against rust, wood conservation 
agents; colorants, mordants for wood and leather; 
printing inks. 
 
Class 17 
rubber, gum, semi-worked plastics; asbestos; mica and 
semi-worked goods made thereof; insulating paints and 
insulating lacquers; sealants for joints, sealing, 
packing and insulating material; hoses (not made of 
metal); binding agents for electrical insulating means 
made of mica, glass and mineral fibers in woven or 
unwoven form and inorganic oxides, such as magnesium 
oxide; impregnating agents for electrical insulation of 
engines and their parts and for trimmings. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300699715 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 Guangdong Huarun Paint Chemical Co., Ltd. (廣東華潤塗料
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地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

有限公司) 
Shunde High-Tech Industry Development Zone,  Foshan 
City, Guangdong Province,  CHINA 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

HONG KONG TRADEMARK & DESIGN PROTECTION AGENCY LTD. 
ROOM 2802, 28/F, LIPPO CENTRE TOWER 2, 89 QUEENSWAY, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

2 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

1, 2 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 2 
Dyes, colorants, printing compositions (inks), paints, 
coatings (paints), varnishes, thinners for paints, 
thinners, primers, oil cements (putty). 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 1 
oil cements (putty). 
 
Class 2 
Dyes, colorants, printing compositions (inks), paints, 
coatings (paints), varnishes, thinners for paints, 
thinners, primers. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300731853 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

VAI CHEONG BUILDING WORKS CO LTD 
FLAT/ROOM 11, G/F, 581 RECLAMATION STREET, MONGKOK, 
KOWLOON, HONG KONG 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Huen & Partners, Solicitors 
8TH FLOOR, LI PO CHUN CHAMBERS, 189 DES VOEUS ROAD 
CENTRAL, HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

1 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

1, 17 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 1 
Adhesives for industrial purposes; chemicals used in 
industry; dehydrating preparations for industrial 
purposes; oil dispersants; petroleum dispersants; 
dispersions of plastics; liquid rubber; rubber 
preservatives; rubber solutions; size for finishing and 
priming; sizing preparations; cement waterproofing 
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chemicals, except paints; all included in Class 1. 
[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 

Proposed New Specification: 
Class 1 
Adhesives for industrial purposes; chemicals used in 
industry; dehydrating preparations for industrial 
purposes; oil dispersants; petroleum dispersants; 
dispersions of plastics; rubber preservatives; size for 
finishing and priming; sizing preparations; cement 
waterproofing chemicals, except paints; all included in 
Class 1. 
 
Class 17 
liquid rubber; rubber solutions. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300759907 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
The application claims the colours red and yellow as 
elements of mark "A" in the series, and the colour red 
as an element of mark "B" in the series. 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

INVISTA TECHNOLOGIES S.A.R.L. 
Pestalozzistrasse 2, CH-9000 St. Gallen SWITZERLAND 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

HOGAN LOVELLS 
11th Floor, One Pacific Place, 88 Queensway HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

1, 16, 22, 23, 24, 35 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

1, 16, 17, 22, 23, 24, 35 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 1 
stain-preventing chemicals for use on fabric; chemicals 
for industrial use; unprocessed artificial resins, 
unprocessed plastics; manures; fire extinguishing 
compositions; tempering and soldering preparations; 
chemical substances for preserving food stuffs; tanning 
substances; adhesive used in industry; Solidified gases 
for industrial purposes; Fluorine; Welding (Protective 
gases for -); Hydrogen; Oxygen; Alkaline metals; 
Alkaline-earth metals; Cellulose esters for industrial 
purposes; Cellulose derivatives [chemicals]; Acids; 
Alkalies; Salts for industrial purposes; Salts from 
rare earth metals; Salts of alkaline metals; Benzene 
derivatives; Esters; Surface-active chemical agents; 
Fissionable chemical elements; Textile-waterproofing 
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chemicals; Chemicals (Industrial -); antioxidant; dye 
finish; Textile-brightening chemicals; Stockings 
(Substances for preventing runs in -); Moistening 
[wetting] preparations for use in bleaching; Fabrics 
(Stain-preventing chemicals for use on -); Fulling 
preparations for use in textile industry; Textile-
waterproofing chemicals; Moistening [wetting] 
preparations for use in dyeing; Fuller's earth for use 
in textile industry; dye fixatives; dye penetrant;  
brightener; dye abstergent; softener; dyestuff 
assister; anti-creasing agent; fibre lubricant; Wetting 
preparations for use in dyeing; Color-brightening 
chemicals for industrial purposes; Cellulose (Acetate 
of -), unprocessed; Textile-impregnating chemicals; 
Dressing and finishing preparations for textiles; 
Combusting preparations [chemical additives to motor 
fuel]; Size for finishing and priming; Enamel (Chemical 
preparations, except pigments, for the manufacture of -
); Chemical preparations for facilitating the alloying 
of metals; Molding preparations (Foundry -); Emollients 
for industrial purposes;  Detergents for use in 
manufacturing processes; preventing microbe agent; 
Forestry (Chemicals for -), except fungicides, 
herbicides, insecticides and parasiticides; Chemical 
substances for analyses in laboratories [other than for 
medical or veterinary purposes]; Reagents (Chemical -) 
other than for medical or veterinary purposes; 
Sensitized cloth for photography; Photography (Chemical 
preparations for use in -); Plastics, unprocessed; 
synthetic resin plastic; Synthetic resins, unprocessed; 
Fertilizers; Fireproofing preparations; Fire 
extinguishing compositions; Metal tempering 
preparations; Welding chemicals; Preserving foodstuffs 
(Chemical substances for -); Dressing chemicals 
(Leather- -);  Dressing, except oils, for skins;  
Impregnating chemicals (Leather- -); Adhesives for 
industrial purposes; Rubber solutions; Paper pulp; 
Electricity; Chemicals used in industry, science and 
photography, as well as in agriculture, horticulture 
and forestry; unprocessed artificial resins, 
unprocessed plastics; manures; fire extinguishing 
compositions; tempering and soldering preparations; 
chemical substances for preserving foodstuffs; tanning 
substances; adhesives used in industry 
 
Class 16 
paper, cardboard and goods made from these materials, 
not included in other classes; printed matter; 
bookbinding material; photographs; stationery; 
adhesives for stationery or household purposes; 
artists' materials; paint brushes; typewriters and 
office requisites (except furniture); instructional and 
teaching material (except apparatus); plastic materials 
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for packaging (not included in other classes); 
printers' type; printing blocks; cotton paper, typing 
paper); Tracing paper; Table cloths of paper; Napkins 
of paper (Table -); Towels of paper; Table mats of 
paper; Embroidery designs [patterns];  Catalogues; 
Calendars;  Printed matter;  Handbooks [manuals]; Paper 
sheets [stationery]; Charts; Diagrams; Envelopes 
[stationery]; business card; certificate; Books; 
Prospectuses; Periodicals; Newspapers; Printed 
publications; Pictures; publicizing picture;  
Photographs; Bags [envelopes, pouches] of paper or 
plastics, for packaging; Bookbinding material; 
Stationery; Folders for papers; Office requisites, 
except furniture; Ink; Stamps [seals]; Writing 
instruments; Adhesives [glues] for stationery or 
household purposes; Drawing instruments; Drawing 
materials; Printing blocks; Teaching materials [except 
apparatus]; Modelling materials; Chaplets 
 
Class 22 
ropes, string, nets, tents, awnings, tarpaulins, sails; 
padding and stuffing materials (except of rubber or 
plastics); raw fibrous textile materials; Raw fibrous 
textile; Carbon fibers [fibers] for textile use; 
Vitreous silica fibers [fibres] for textile use; Glass 
fibers [fibres] for textile use; Textile  fibers 
[fibres] ; Plastic fibers [fibres] for textile use; 
Cotton tow; Raw or treated Wool; Raw silk; Silk waste; 
Raw cotton; Jute; Wool flock; Linen (Raw-) [flax]; 
coconut fiber [fibre]; Cotton (Raw-); Flock (Silk-); 
Kapok; Fleece wool Ramie fibre; Network; Vehicle covers 
[not fitted]; sails; Tents; Awnings of textile; 
Tarpaulins; Hammocks; antiflaming cloth; Ropes; Ladder 
tapes for Venetian blinds; Bands (Hemp-); Raw linen 
[flax]; Silk rope; loads (Straps, not of metal, for 
handing-); Sash cords; Sack [bags] of textile, for 
packaging; flour bag; Weave bage; packing, of straw, 
for bottles; Down [feathers]; Stuffing; Stuffing, not 
of rubber or plastic; Upholstery wool [stuffing]; 
Grasses for upholstering; Bedding (Feathers for-); 
Wadding for padding and stuffing upholstery; Upholstery 
(straw for stuffing-); Feathers for stuffing 
upholstery; Raffia; Cotton waste [flock] for padding 
and stuffing 
 
Class 23 
yarns and threads, for textile use; elastic thread and 
yarn for textile; yarns; threads; spun wool; Yarn; 
Cotton thread and yarn; Spun cotton; Spun thread and 
yarn; Wool (Spun-); Linen thread and yarn; Rayon thread 
and yarn; Spun silk; Embroidery thread and yarn; 
Elastic thread and yarn for textile use; rayon; 
polyethylene single thread; coir thread and yarn; 
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Darning thread and yarn; cotton thread and yarn; spun 
thread and yarn; Linen thread and yarn; Rayon thread 
and yarn; Embroidery thread and yarn; Elastic thread 
and yarn for textile use; Coir thread and yarn; Darning 
thread and yarn; Thread; Hemp thread and yarn; 
Fiberglass thread for textile use; Threads of plastic 
materials for textile use; nylon string (threads); 
Rubber thread for textile use; Spun wool; threads and 
yards made of cashimare (cashmere); Chenille yarn 
 
Class 24 
textile goods, fabrics; bed covers; table covers; 
plastic material (substitute) for fabrics); non-woven 
fabric; wall coverings; blankets; towels of textile; 
furniture covers; textiles and textile goods, not 
included in other classes; bed and table covers; Fabric 
of imitation animal skins; Upholstery fabrics; Fabric; 
Brocades; Textile Material; Cloth; Hemp cloth; Fabric 
for boots and shoes; Velvet; Cotton fabrics; Damask; 
Lingerie fabric; Bunting; Elastic woven material; Gauze 
[cloth]; Printed Calico cloth; Jersey [fabric]; Woollen 
cloth; Woollen fabric; Linen cloth; Household linen; 
Knitted fabric; Fabrics for textile use; Fabric 
impervious to gases for aeronautical Balloons; Plastic 
material [substitute for fabrics]; Adhesive fabric for 
application by heat; Trellis [cloth]; Labels [cloth]; 
Fiberglass fabrics, for textile use; Filtering 
materials of textile; Resin cloth; Wall hangings of 
textile; Felt; Flannel [fabric]; Towels of textile; 
Napkins of textile (Table -); Handkerchiefs of textile; 
Turkish towel; Pillow cloth; Terra cloth; Bedspreads; 
Bed covers; Mattress covers; Travelling rugs [lap 
robes]; Sheets [textile]; Bed linen; Ticks [mattress 
covers]; Pillowcases; Bed clothes; Sleeping bags 
[sheeting]; Bed blankets; bedcover; mat cover; cotton 
blanket; blanketry; curtain edge; curtain; silk 
blanket; Table cloths [not of paper]; Covers [loose] 
for furniture; Table linen [not of paper]; Furniture 
coverings of plastic; Coasters [table linen]; Coverings 
(Furniture -) of textile; Net curtains; Door curtains; 
Shower curtains of textile or plastic; Curtains of 
textile or plastic; Place mats [not of paper]; Covers 
(Fitted toilet lid -) [fabric]; Mitts (Washing -); 
Washing mitts; Marabouts [cloth]; white cloth strip; 
Flags [not of paper]; Banners; Shrouds 
 
Class 35 
advertising and retail store service; advertising; 
business management; business administration; office 
functions; Demonstration of goods; Direct mail 
advertising; Distribution of samples; Advertising; 
Television commercials; Shop window dressing; On-line 
advertising on a computer network; advertisement plan; 
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Rental of advertising time on communication media; 
advertising devise; Business inquiries; Assistance 
(Business management; Commercial information agencies;  
Business management and organization consultancy; 
Business management consultancy; Commercial or 
Industrial management assistance; Marketing studies; 
Business Appraisals; Public relations; Advisory 
services for business Management; Marketing research; 
Professional Business consultancy; Organization of 
Trade fairs for commercial or advertising purposes; 
Organization of Exhibitions for commercial or 
advertising purposes; Import-export agencies; 
Procurement services for others [purchasing goods and 
services for other businesses]; Auctioneering; 
Personnel Management consultancy; Relocation services 
for businesses; Computerized File management; Data 
search in computer files [for others]; Compilation of 
information into Computer databases; Systemization of 
information into computer databases;  Accounting; 
Rental of vending machines 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 1 
stain-preventing chemicals for use on fabric; chemicals 
for industrial use; unprocessed artificial resins, 
unprocessed plastics; manures; fire extinguishing 
compositions; tempering and soldering preparations; 
chemical substances for preserving food stuffs; tanning 
substances; adhesive used in industry; Solidified gases 
for industrial purposes; Fluorine; Welding (Protective 
gases for -); Hydrogen; Oxygen; Alkaline metals; 
Alkaline-earth metals; Cellulose esters for industrial 
purposes; Cellulose derivatives [chemicals]; Acids; 
Alkalies; Salts for industrial purposes; Salts from 
rare earth metals; Salts of alkaline metals; Benzene 
derivatives; Esters; Surface-active chemical agents; 
Fissionable chemical elements; Textile-waterproofing 
chemicals; Chemicals (Industrial -); antioxidant; dye 
finish; Textile-brightening chemicals; Stockings 
(Substances for preventing runs in -); Moistening 
[wetting] preparations for use in bleaching; Fabrics 
(Stain-preventing chemicals for use on -); Fulling 
preparations for use in textile industry; Textile-
waterproofing chemicals; Moistening [wetting] 
preparations for use in dyeing; Fuller's earth for use 
in textile industry; dye fixatives; dye penetrant;  
brightener; dye abstergent; softener; dyestuff 
assister; anti-creasing agent; fibre lubricant; Wetting 
preparations for use in dyeing; Color-brightening 
chemicals for industrial purposes; Cellulose (Acetate 
of -), unprocessed; Textile-impregnating chemicals; 
Dressing and finishing preparations for textiles; 
Combusting preparations [chemical additives to motor 
fuel]; Size for finishing and priming; Enamel (Chemical 
preparations, except pigments, for the manufacture of -
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); Chemical preparations for facilitating the alloying 
of metals; Molding preparations (Foundry -); Emollients 
for industrial purposes;  Detergents for use in 
manufacturing processes; preventing microbe agent; 
Forestry (Chemicals for -), except fungicides, 
herbicides, insecticides and parasiticides; Chemical 
substances for analyses in laboratories [other than for 
medical or veterinary purposes]; Reagents (Chemical -) 
other than for medical or veterinary purposes; 
Sensitized cloth for photography; Photography (Chemical 
preparations for use in -); Plastics, unprocessed; 
synthetic resin plastic; Synthetic resins, unprocessed; 
Fertilizers; Fireproofing preparations; Fire 
extinguishing compositions; Metal tempering 
preparations; Welding chemicals; Preserving foodstuffs 
(Chemical substances for -); Dressing chemicals 
(Leather- -);  Dressing, except oils, for skins;  
Impregnating chemicals (Leather- -); Adhesives for 
industrial purposes; Paper pulp; Electricity; Chemicals 
used in industry, science and photography, as well as 
in agriculture, horticulture and forestry; unprocessed 
artificial resins, unprocessed plastics; manures; fire 
extinguishing compositions; tempering and soldering 
preparations; chemical substances for preserving 
foodstuffs; tanning substances; adhesives used in 
industry 
 
Class 16 
paper, cardboard and goods made from these materials, 
not included in other classes; printed matter; 
bookbinding material; photographs; stationery; 
adhesives for stationery or household purposes; 
artists' materials; paint brushes; typewriters and 
office requisites (except furniture); instructional and 
teaching material (except apparatus); plastic materials 
for packaging (not included in other classes); 
printers' type; printing blocks; cotton paper, typing 
paper); Tracing paper; Table cloths of paper; Napkins 
of paper (Table -); Towels of paper; Table mats of 
paper; Embroidery designs [patterns];  Catalogues; 
Calendars;  Printed matter;  Handbooks [manuals]; Paper 
sheets [stationery]; Charts; Diagrams; Envelopes 
[stationery]; business card; certificate; Books; 
Prospectuses; Periodicals; Newspapers; Printed 
publications; Pictures; publicizing picture;  
Photographs; Bags [envelopes, pouches] of paper or 
plastics, for packaging; Bookbinding material; 
Stationery; Folders for papers; Office requisites, 
except furniture; Ink; Stamps [seals]; Writing 
instruments; Adhesives [glues] for stationery or 
household purposes; Drawing instruments; Drawing 
materials; Printing blocks; Teaching materials [except 
apparatus]; Modelling materials; Chaplets 
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Class 17 
Rubber solutions. 
 
Class 22 
ropes, string, nets, tents, awnings, tarpaulins, sails; 
padding and stuffing materials (except of rubber or 
plastics); raw fibrous textile materials; Raw fibrous 
textile; Carbon fibers [fibers] for textile use; 
Vitreous silica fibers [fibres] for textile use; Glass 
fibers [fibres] for textile use; Textile  fibers 
[fibres] ; Plastic fibers [fibres] for textile use; 
Cotton tow; Raw or treated Wool; Raw silk; Silk waste; 
Raw cotton; Jute; Wool flock; Linen (Raw-) [flax]; 
coconut fiber [fibre]; Cotton (Raw-); Flock (Silk-); 
Kapok; Fleece wool Ramie fibre; Network; Vehicle covers 
[not fitted]; sails; Tents; Awnings of textile; 
Tarpaulins; Hammocks; antiflaming cloth; Ropes; Ladder 
tapes for Venetian blinds; Bands (Hemp-); Raw linen 
[flax]; Silk rope; loads (Straps, not of metal, for 
handing-); Sash cords; Sack [bags] of textile, for 
packaging; flour bag; Weave bage; packing, of straw, 
for bottles; Down [feathers]; Stuffing; Stuffing, not 
of rubber or plastic; Upholstery wool [stuffing]; 
Grasses for upholstering; Bedding (Feathers for-); 
Wadding for padding and stuffing upholstery; Upholstery 
(straw for stuffing-); Feathers for stuffing 
upholstery; Raffia; Cotton waste [flock] for padding 
and stuffing 
 
Class 23 
yarns and threads, for textile use; elastic thread and 
yarn for textile; yarns; threads; spun wool; Yarn; 
Cotton thread and yarn; Spun cotton; Spun thread and 
yarn; Wool (Spun-); Linen thread and yarn; Rayon thread 
and yarn; Spun silk; Embroidery thread and yarn; 
Elastic thread and yarn for textile use; rayon; 
polyethylene single thread; coir thread and yarn; 
Darning thread and yarn; cotton thread and yarn; spun 
thread and yarn; Linen thread and yarn; Rayon thread 
and yarn; Embroidery thread and yarn; Elastic thread 
and yarn for textile use; Coir thread and yarn; Darning 
thread and yarn; Thread; Hemp thread and yarn; 
Fiberglass thread for textile use; Threads of plastic 
materials for textile use; nylon string (threads); 
Rubber thread for textile use; Spun wool; threads and 
yards made of cashimare (cashmere); Chenille yarn 
 
Class 24 
textile goods, fabrics; bed covers; table covers; 
plastic material (substitute) for fabrics); non-woven 
fabric; wall coverings; blankets; towels of textile; 
furniture covers; textiles and textile goods, not 
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included in other classes; bed and table covers; Fabric 
of imitation animal skins; Upholstery fabrics; Fabric; 
Brocades; Textile Material; Cloth; Hemp cloth; Fabric 
for boots and shoes; Velvet; Cotton fabrics; Damask; 
Lingerie fabric; Bunting; Elastic woven material; Gauze 
[cloth]; Printed Calico cloth; Jersey [fabric]; Woollen 
cloth; Woollen fabric; Linen cloth; Household linen; 
Knitted fabric; Fabrics for textile use; Fabric 
impervious to gases for aeronautical Balloons; Plastic 
material [substitute for fabrics]; Adhesive fabric for 
application by heat; Trellis [cloth]; Labels [cloth]; 
Fiberglass fabrics, for textile use; Filtering 
materials of textile; Resin cloth; Wall hangings of 
textile; Felt; Flannel [fabric]; Towels of textile; 
Napkins of textile (Table -); Handkerchiefs of textile; 
Turkish towel; Pillow cloth; Terra cloth; Bedspreads; 
Bed covers; Mattress covers; Travelling rugs [lap 
robes]; Sheets [textile]; Bed linen; Ticks [mattress 
covers]; Pillowcases; Bed clothes; Sleeping bags 
[sheeting]; Bed blankets; bedcover; mat cover; cotton 
blanket; blanketry; curtain edge; curtain; silk 
blanket; Table cloths [not of paper]; Covers [loose] 
for furniture; Table linen [not of paper]; Furniture 
coverings of plastic; Coasters [table linen]; Coverings 
(Furniture -) of textile; Net curtains; Door curtains; 
Shower curtains of textile or plastic; Curtains of 
textile or plastic; Place mats [not of paper]; Covers 
(Fitted toilet lid -) [fabric]; Mitts (Washing -); 
Washing mitts; Marabouts [cloth]; white cloth strip; 
Flags [not of paper]; Banners; Shrouds 
 
Class 35 
advertising and retail store service; advertising; 
business management; business administration; office 
functions; Demonstration of goods; Direct mail 
advertising; Distribution of samples; Advertising; 
Television commercials; Shop window dressing; On-line 
advertising on a computer network; advertisement plan; 
Rental of advertising time on communication media; 
advertising devise; Business inquiries; Assistance 
(Business management; Commercial information agencies;  
Business management and organization consultancy; 
Business management consultancy; Commercial or 
Industrial management assistance; Marketing studies; 
Business Appraisals; Public relations; Advisory 
services for business Management; Marketing research; 
Professional Business consultancy; Organization of 
Trade fairs for commercial or advertising purposes; 
Organization of Exhibitions for commercial or 
advertising purposes; Import-export agencies; 
Procurement services for others [purchasing goods and 
services for other businesses]; Auctioneering; 
Personnel Management consultancy; Relocation services 
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for businesses; Computerized File management; Data 
search in computer files [for others]; Compilation of 
information into Computer databases; Systemization of 
information into computer databases;  Accounting; 
Rental of vending machines 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300761931 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

VAI CHEONG BUILDING WORKS CO LTD 
FLAT/ROOM 11, G/F, 581 RECLAMATION STREET, MONGKOK, 
KOWLOON, HONG KONG 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Huen & Partners, Solicitors 
8TH FLOOR, LI PO CHUN CHAMBERS, 189 DES VOEUS ROAD 
CENTRAL, HONG KONG. 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

1, 35 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

1, 17, 35 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 1 
Chemicals used in industry; adhesives used in industry; 
adhesives for wall tiles; cement for mending broken 
articles; cement preservatives, except paints and oils; 
cement-waterproofing preparation, except paints; 
concrete preservatives, except paints and oils; 
concrete-aeration chemicals; dehydrating preparations 
for industrial purposes; filtering materials [chemical 
preparations]; fluids for use with abrasives 
(auxiliary); gelatine for industrial purposes; glue for 
industrial purposes; liquid rubber; paints (chemical 
preparations for the manufacture of-); rubber 
preservatives; rubber solutions; cement waterproofing 
chemicals, except paints; waterproofing mixture 
(chemicals); all included in Class 1. 
 
Class 35 
Retailing services of chemicals used in industry, 
adhesives used in industry, adhesives for wall tiles, 
cement for mending broken articles, cement 
preservatives except paints and oils, cement-
waterproofing preparation except paints, concrete 
preservatives except paints and oils, concrete-aeration 
chemicals, dehydrating preparations for industrial 
purposes, filtering materials [chemical preparations], 
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fluids for use with abrasives (auxiliary), gelatine for 
industrial purposes, glue for industrial purposes, 
liquid rubber, paints (chemical preparations for the 
manufacture of-), rubber preservatives, rubber 
solutions, cement waterproofing chemicals, except 
paints, waterproofing mixture; all included in Class 
35. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 1 
Chemicals used in industry; adhesives used in industry; 
adhesives for wall tiles; cement for mending broken 
articles; cement preservatives, except paints and oils; 
cement-waterproofing preparation, except paints; 
concrete preservatives, except paints and oils; 
concrete-aeration chemicals; dehydrating preparations 
for industrial purposes; filtering materials [chemical 
preparations]; fluids for use with abrasives 
(auxiliary); gelatine for industrial purposes; glue for 
industrial purposes; paints (chemical preparations for 
the manufacture of-); rubber preservatives; cement 
waterproofing chemicals, except paints; waterproofing 
mixture (chemicals); all included in Class 1. 
 
Class 17 
liquid rubber; rubber solutions; all included in Class 
17. 
 
Class 35 
Retailing services of chemicals used in industry, 
adhesives used in industry, adhesives for wall tiles, 
cement for mending broken articles, cement 
preservatives except paints and oils, cement-
waterproofing preparation except paints, concrete 
preservatives except paints and oils, concrete-aeration 
chemicals, dehydrating preparations for industrial 
purposes, filtering materials [chemical preparations], 
fluids for use with abrasives (auxiliary), gelatine for 
industrial purposes, glue for industrial purposes, 
liquid rubber, paints (chemical preparations for the 
manufacture of-), rubber preservatives, rubber 
solutions, cement waterproofing chemicals, except 
paints, waterproofing mixture; all included in Class 
35. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300771390 

[540] 商標: 
Mark:  

[571] 商標描述: 
Mark Description: 

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 GRUPO MASSIMO DUTTI, S.A. 
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地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

AVENIDA DE LA DIPUTACIÓN,  EDIFICIO INDITEX, 15142 
ARTEIXO (A CORUÑA),  SPAIN 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Ella Cheong (Hong Kong) Limited 
5001 HOPEWELL CENTRE, 183 QUEEN'S ROAD EAST, HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

16, 20, 21, 24, 26, 35, 40 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

3, 14, 16, 19, 20, 21, 24, 26, 35, 40 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 16 
Paper, cardboard and goods made from these materials, 
not included in other classes; printed matter; 
bookbinding material; photographs; stationery; 
adhesives for stationery or household purposes; 
artists' materials; paint brushes; typewriters and 
office requisites (except furniture); instructional and 
teaching material (except apparatus); plastic materials 
for packaging (not included in other classes); 
printers' type; printing blocks; engravings; boxes made 
of cardboard or paper; patterns for making clothes and 
for dressmaking; tissues of paper for removing make up; 
stencil cases; labels, not of textile; table linen of 
paper; table napkins of paper; babies napkins of paper 
and cellulose (disposable); babies napkin pants (diaper 
pants) of paper and cellulose (disposable); 
handkerchiefs of paper; pen cases; holders for cheque 
books; writing cases (sets); inking sheets for document 
reproducing machines; bags (envelopes, pouches) of 
paper or plastics, for packaging; tailors chalk; face 
towels of paper; hat boxes of cardboard; tracing cloth 
and paper; fabrics for bookbinding; canvas for 
painting; hand towels of paper; albums; almanacs; hand 
labelling appliances; loose leaf binders; writing 
materials and instruments; transfers (decalcomanias); 
calendars; posters; folders for papers; catalogues; 
chromos; drawing sets; newspapers; periodicals; 
magazines (periodicals); books; lithographs; wrapping 
paper; toilet paper; paperweights; mats for beer 
glasses; bookmarkers; bookends; inks; inkwells; bibs of 
paper; drawing materials; graphic prints; school 
supplies (stationery); writing slates; comic books; 
trays for sorting and counting money; embroidery 
designs (patterns); garbage bags of paper or of 
plastics; geographical maps; terrestrial globes; 
moisteners (office requisites); plastics for modelling; 
blueprints, plans; stencils (stationery); placards of 
paper or cardboard; cards, charts; steel letters and 
steel pens; watercolours (paintings); indoor aquaria; 
adhesive tape dispensers; adhesive tapes and bands for 
stationery or household purposes; stickers 
(stationery); cigar bands; files (office requisites); 
modelling clay; calculating tables, arithmetical 
tables; drawer liners of paper (perfumed or not); 
architects models; atlases; banners and flags (of 
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paper); tickets; pads (stationery); balls for ball 
point pens; bags for microwave cooking; writing board 
erasers; rubber erasers; erasing products; bottles 
wrappers and envelopes of cardboard or paper; painters 
easels; song books; charcoal pencils; writing paper; 
advertisement boards of paper or cardboard; booklets; 
ink sticks; modelling wax, not for dental purposes; 
sealing wax; drawing pins, thumbtacks; paper ribbons 
and bows; inking ribbons for computer printers; 
typewriter ribbons; clipboards;  cabinets for 
stationery (office requisites); compasses for drawing; 
paper clasps; folders (stationery); writing or drawing 
books; paintings (pictures) framed or unframed; finger 
stalls (office requisites); bookbinding apparatus and 
machines (office equipment); gummed cloth for 
stationery purposes; inking pads; square rulers; 
shields (paper seals); greeting cards; filter paper; 
covers (stationery), wrappers (stationery); photograph 
stands; elastic bands for offices; stapling presses 
(office requisites); paper clips; paper sheets 
(stationery); pencil sharpeners; pencil holders; 
luminous paper; palettes for painters; silver paper; 
waxed paper; modelling paste; office perforators; 
painters brushes; house painters rollers; postcards; 
printed publications; chaplets, rosaries; blotters; 
envelopes (stationery). 
 
Class 20 
Furniture, mirrors, picture frames; goods (not included 
in other classes) of wood, cork, reed, cane, wicker, 
horn, bone, ivory, whalebone, shell, amber, mother of 
pearl, meerschaum and substitutes for all these 
materials, or of plastics; fans for personal use (non 
electric); pillows; curtain rings; chests, not of 
metal; cupboards; lecterns; benches (furniture); table 
tops; screens (furniture); trunks (furniture); boxes of 
wood or plastic; chests for toys; beds; head rests 
(furniture); trolleys (furniture); bottle racks; brush 
mountings; baskets, not of metal; cushions; mattresses; 
chest of drawers; bamboo curtains; cots; wind chimes 
(decoration); mobiles (decoration); divans; racks 
(furniture); display stands; bed, furniture, door and 
window fittings (not of metal); flower stands 
(furniture); jewellery cases (caskets), not of precious 
metal; mannequins; tables; works of art, of wood, wax, 
plaster or plastic; drinking straws; umbrella stands; 
playpens for babies; coat hangers and hat stands; coat 
stands; desks; magazine racks; sleeping bags for 
camping; chairs (seats); armchairs; sofas; keyboards 
for hanging keys; footstools, stools; corks for 
bottles; high chairs for babies; infant walkers; deck 
chairs; curtain holders, not of textile material; air 
pillows, air cushions and air mattresses, not for 



公報編號 Journal No.: 482                公布日期 Publication Date: 29-06-2012 
分項名稱 Section Name: 註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類 Reclassification of Specification of Goods or Services of Registered Trade 
Mark(s) 

 

109/165 
 

medical purposes; stair rods; animal horns; pet 
cushions; beds for household pets; kennels for 
household pets; nesting boxes for household pets; 
stuffed animals; animal claws and hooves; decorative 
wall plaques (furniture) not of textile; bedsteads 
(wood); bamboo; fishing baskets; vice benches, not of 
metal; work benches; library shelves; hinges, not of 
metal; reels of wood for yarn, silk and cord; bottle 
casings of wood; sideboards; busts of wood, wax, 
plaster or plastic; costume stands; letter boxes, not 
of metal or masonry; trestles (furniture); lockers; 
bedding (except linen); hydrostatic beds, not for 
medical purposes; bed casters, not of metal; spring 
mattresses; settees; loading pallets, not of metal; 
house numbers, not of metal, non luminous; filing 
cabinets; wax figures; wickerwork; bakers bread 
baskets; hampers (baskets); easy chairs; fireguards, 
fire screens (domestic); bottle closures, not of metal; 
closures, not of metal, for containers; stag antlers; 
shelves for filing cabinets (furniture); bins, not of 
metal; oyster shells; containers, not of metal 
(storage, transport); coral; corozo; corks; cork bands; 
bead curtains for decoration; curtain hooks; curtain 
rails; curtain rollers; curtain rods; casks of wood for 
decanting wine; knife handles, not of metal; 
decorations of plastic for foodstuffs; reservoirs, not 
of metal nor of masonry, tanks, not of metal nor of 
masonry; draughtmans table; towel dispensers, not of 
metal; bedroom fittings (except linen); cabinet work; 
packaging containers of plastic; duckboards, not of 
metal; broom handles, not of metal; school furniture; 
tent pegs, not of metal; scratching posts for cats; 
steps (ladders), not of metal; medicine cabinets; index 
cabinets (furniture); statuettes of wood, wax, plaster 
or plastic, figurines (statuettes) of wood, wax, 
plaster or plastic; display boards; flower pot 
pedestals; removable mats or covers for sinks; meat 
chests, not of metal; garment covers (storage); covers 
for clothing (wardrobe); gun racks; hooks, not of 
metal, for clothes rails, coathooks, not of metal; tool 
handles, not of metal; identity plates, not of metal, 
nameplates, not of metal; straw mattresses; signboards 
of wood or plastics; picture rods (frames), picture 
frame brackets; furniture partitions of wood; handling 
pallets, not of metal; mouldings for picture frames; 
number plates, not of metal, registration plates, not 
of metal; carts, trolleys for computers (furniture); 
massage tables and dressing tables; tables of metal; 
tea carts, tea trolleys; items of furniture; counters 
(tables); edgings of plastic for furniture; furniture 
of metal and office furniture; doors for furniture; 
furniture casters, not of metal; furniture shelves; 
inflatable publicity objects; plaited straw (except 
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matting); nesting boxes; shoulder poles (yokes); 
hairdressers chairs; poles, not of metal; newspaper 
display stands; bolts, not of metal; slatted indoor 
blinds; indoor window blinds (furniture); timber blinds 
(furniture); latches, not of metal; pulleys of plastics 
for blinds; rivets, not of metal; stakes for plants or 
trees; writing desks; book rests (furniture); binding 
screws, not of metal, for cables; cable clips, not of 
metal; shelves for storage; shelves for typewriters, 
typing desks; wood plugs, not of metal, plugs (dowels) 
not of metal; screws, not of metal; bolsters; nuts, not 
of metal; showcases (furniture). 
 
Class 21 
Household or kitchen utensils and containers (not of 
precious metal or coated therewith); combs and sponges; 
brushes (except paint brushes); brush making materials; 
articles for cleaning purposes; steelwool; unworked or 
semi worked glass (except glass used in building); 
glassware, porcelain and earthenware not included in 
other classes; bottle openers; oil cruets, not of 
precious metal; cocktail stirrers; candle 
extinguishers, not of precious metal; appliances for 
removing make up (non electric); sugar bowls, not of 
precious metal; trays for domestic purposes, not of 
precious metal; baby baths (portable); cloth for 
washing floors; crystal balls; tea infusers, not of 
precious metal; boxes for sweetmeats, not of precious 
metal, candy boxes, not of precious metal; bottles; 
shaving brushes; pottery; coffee pots, non electric, 
not of precious metal; boxes; heaters for feeding 
bottles, non electric; shoe horns; candlesticks, not of 
precious metal; wine tasters (siphons), pipettes (wine 
tasters); fly swatters, fly catchers (traps or whisks); 
epergnes, not of precious metal; baskets, for domestic 
use, not of precious metal; strainers, not of precious 
metal; trouser stretchers; coolers (ice pails); tie 
presses; door handles of porcelain; comb cases; ironing 
board covers (shaped); gardening gloves; gloves for 
household purposes; polishing gloves; shoe trees 
(stretchers); piggy banks, not of metal; soap boxes; 
decanters; birdcages; fitted vanity cases; works of 
art, of porcelain, terra cotta or glass; toothpick 
holders, not of precious metal; carpet beaters (hand 
instruments); bread bins; cloths and rags for cleaning; 
pepper pots; clothes pegs and drying racks for washing; 
table plates, not of precious metal; feather dusters; 
shaving brush stands; sponge holders; toilet paper 
holders; trouser presses; perfume sprayers and 
vaporisers; graters; crumb trays; coasters, not of 
paper and other than table linen; trivets (table 
utensils); boot jacks; salt shakers, not of precious 
metal; clothes racks (for drying); coffee and tea 
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services, not of precious metal; napkin rings, not of 
precious metal; washing boards and ironing boards; 
bread boards; cutting boards; cups; shirt stretchers; 
footwear stretchers; teapots; flower pots; toilet 
utensils; tableware (other than knives, forks and 
spoons) not of precious metal; glasses (receptacles); 
cruets, not of precious metal; thermally insulated 
containers for food and beverages; cloths impregnated 
with a detergent for cleaning; toothbrushes; 
toothbrushes, electric; floss for dental purposes; 
fruit presses, non electric, for household purposes; 
buttonhooks; steel wool for cleaning; aerosol 
dispensers, not for medical purposes; siphons for 
carbonated water; insulating flasks, vacuum bottles; 
nozzles for watering cans, roses for watering cans; 
cotton waste for cleaning; pestle and mortar (kitchen 
utensils); garlic presses (kitchen utensils); glass 
bulbs (receptacles), glass vials (receptacles); poultry 
rings; litter trays for pets; cages for household pets; 
animal bristles (brushware); buckskin for cleaning; 
feeding troughs; buckets, pails; covers for dishes; 
bird baths; mess tins; cooking pot sets; beaters, non 
electric; drinking vessels; bottle gourds; glass jars 
(carboys); isothermic bags; carboys; glass flasks 
(containers); nozzles for sprinkler hoses; powder 
puffs; refrigerating bottles; knobs of porcelain; busts 
of china, terra cotta or glass; hair brushes; stew 
pans; pots; pot lids; boxes of glass; coffee grinders, 
hand operated; boxes of metal, for dispensing paper 
towels; cookie jars and lunch boxes; tea caddies, not 
of precious metal; cauldrons; butter dish and cheese 
dish covers; candle rings, not of precious metal; jugs, 
not of precious metal; lazy susans; basting spoons, for 
kitchen use; earthenware saucepans; dishwashing 
brushes; electric brushes (except parts of machines); 
rat traps; ceramics for household purposes; beer mugs; 
fitted picnic baskets (including dishes); closures for 
pot lids; cooking utensils, non electric; cookery 
moulds; glue pots; washtubs; feeding troughs for 
animals; fruit cups; corkscrews; pastry cutters; 
cosmetic utensils; sifters (household utensils); 
enamelled crystal; fibreglass thread, not for textile 
use; glass for vehicle windows (semi finished product); 
painted glassware; cups of paper or plastic; goblets, 
not of precious metal; refuse bins; flower pot covers, 
not of paper; mixing spoons (kitchen utensils); knife 
rests for the table; bowls (basins); demijohns; dusting 
apparatus, non electric; deodorising apparatus for 
personal use; soap dispensers; water apparatus for 
cleaning teeth and gums; funnels; apparatus for wax 
polishing, non electric; wax polishing appliances, non 
electric, for shoes; salad bowls, not of precious 
metal; brooms; mops; carpet sweepers; brushes for 
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cleaning tanks and containers; basins (bowls); 
enamelled glass; spatulas (kitchen utensils); spice 
sets; statues and statuettes of porcelain, terra cotta 
or glass; pads for cleaning, scouring pads; coffee 
filters, non electric; strainers for household 
purposes; holders for flowers (flower arranging); 
flasks, not of precious metal; deep fryers, non 
electric; frying pans; scrubbing brushes; basins 
(receptacles); smoke absorbers for household purposes; 
chamois leather for cleaning; pitchers; ice buckets; 
ice cube moulds; egg cups, not of precious metal; 
dishes for soap; vegetable dishes; signboards of 
porcelain or glass; liqueur sets; cabarets (trays), not 
of precious metal; furniture dusters; confectioners' 
decorating bags (pastry bags); butter dishes; cooking 
pots; mixers, manual (cocktail shakers); moulds 
(kitchen utensils); mosaics of glass, not for building; 
portable coldboxes, non electric; autoclaves (pressure 
cookers), non electric; chamber pots; washbasins; 
scoops (tableware); toothpicks; candelabra 
(candlesticks), not of precious metal; rolling pins 
(domestic); perfume burners; spouts; flat iron stands; 
holders for plants (flower arranging); saucers, not of 
precious metal; powder compacts, not of precious metal; 
currycombs; mouse traps; containers for household use 
(except in precious metal); food cooling devices, 
containing heat exchange fluids, for household 
purposes; watering cans; sprinklers; sprinkling 
devices, watering devices; biscuit cutters; services 
(tableware), not of precious metal; soup bowls, not of 
precious metal; vessels of metal for making ices and 
iced drinks; sieves (household utensils); abrasive pads 
for kitchen purposes; glass caps, glass stoppers; mugs; 
buckets made of woven fabrics; stretchers for clothing; 
indoor terrariums (plant cultivation); napkin holders, 
not of precious metal; kitchen mixers, domestic 
grinders, mixing machines for household purposes, non 
electric; urns, not of precious metal; chopsticks; 
powdered glass for decoration. 
 
Class 24 
Textiles and textile goods, not included in other 
classes; bed and table covers; bath linen (except 
clothing); tissues of textile for removing make up; 
labels (cloth); linings (textile); toilet gloves; wall 
hangings of textile; handkerchiefs of textile; curtains 
of textile or plastic; household linen; towels of 
textile; travelling rugs (lap robes); net curtains; 
curtain holders of textile material; banners and flags 
(not of paper); eiderdowns (down coverlets); loose 
covers for furniture; covers for cushions; mattress 
covers; pillowcases; mosquito nets; glass cloths; 
billiard cloth; table cloths (not of paper); traced 
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cloths for embroidery; upholstery cloths; face towels 
of textile; sleeping bags (sheeting); cotton fabrics; 
haircloth (sackcloth); traced cloths for embroidery; 
brocades; lining fabric for shoes; fabric for boots and 
shoes; coverlets (bedspreads); bed blankets; trellis 
(cloth); zephyr (cloth); table centrepieces (textile); 
cheviots (cloth); ticks (mattress covers); shower 
curtains of textile or plastic; crepe (fabric); crepon; 
bedspreads; damask; elastic woven material; oilcloth 
(for use as table cloths); gummed cloth, other than for 
stationery; esparto fabric; chenille fabric; felt; 
flannel (fabric); fitted toilet lid covers (fabric); 
gauze (cloth); jersey (fabric); woollen cloth, woollen 
fabric; lingerie fabric; linen cloth; place mats of 
textile; table cloths (not of paper); printers blankets 
of textile; marabouts (cloth); upholstery fabrics; 
fabric of imitation animal skins; knitted fabric; 
cheese cloth; ramie fabric; rayon fabric; silk (cloth); 
taffeta (cloth); fibreglass fabrics for textile use; 
adhesive fabric for application by heat; diapered 
linen; velvet; tulle. 
 
Class 26 
Lace and embroidery, ribbons and braid; buttons, hooks 
and eyes, pins and needles; artificial flowers; tinsels 
(trimmings for clothing); pin cushions; shoe and hat 
ornaments (not of precious metal); haberdashery, except 
thread; hair bands; brassards; reins for guiding 
children; brooches (clothing accessories); sewing 
boxes; belt clasps; shoe laces; wreaths of artificial 
flowers; tea cosies; ornamental novelty badges 
(buttons); sewing thimbles; bows for the hair; needle 
cases, not of precious metal; buckles (clothing 
accessories); shoe buckles; shoulder pads for clothing; 
hair pins; badges for wear, not of precious metal; 
orsedew (trimmings for clothing); numerals or letters 
for marking linen; bodkins; barrettes (hair slides); 
passementerie; birds feathers (clothing accessories); 
top knots (pompoms); zip fasteners; competitors 
numbers; heat adhesive patches for decoration of 
textile articles (haberdashery); rug hooks; snap 
fasteners; ostrich feathers (clothing accessories); 
corset busks, whalebones for corsets; prize ribbons; 
cords for rimming, for clothing; tassels 
(haberdashery); expanding bands for holding sleeves; 
hair ornaments; false hair; hair nets; shoe eyelets; 
chenille (passementerie); frills (lacework); trouser 
clips for cyclists; fastenings for clothing; hook and 
pile fastening tapes; elastic ribbons; tapes for 
curtain headings; cords for clothing; collar supports; 
false hems; cockades (haberdashery); festoons 
(embroidery); fringes; artificial fruits; braids; hair 
colouring caps; artificial garlands; darning lasts; 
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trimmings for clothing; plaited hair; wigs; silver 
embroidery; dress fastenings; edgings for clothing; 
rosettes (haberdashery); zip fasteners for bags, slide 
locks for bags; braces for clothing, suspenders; 
fastenings for braces, fastenings for suspenders; skirt 
flounces; tresses of hair; toupees; shoe hooks. 
 
Class 35 
Advertising; business management; business 
administration; office functions; assistance services 
for business management or commercial functions for an 
industrial or commercial company; organisation of 
exhibitions and trade fairs for commercial or 
advertising purposes; promotion services provided by a 
commercial company by issuing store service cards to 
clients; modelling services for sales promotions or 
advertising purposes; edition of advertising texts; 
shop window dressing; assistance services for the 
operating of a commercial company on a franchise basis; 
product demonstration; sales promotion (for third 
parties); sales at public auctions; shopping centre 
promotion and management services; assistance services 
for the commercial functions of a business consisting 
in processing orders through global communications 
networks; import export agencies; on-line advertising 
on a computer network; supplying services to third 
parties (purchasing of products and services for other 
companies); distribution of samples; computerized file 
management; public relations; commercial information 
agencies; advertising agencies; rental of vending 
machines; renting of advertising space; dissemination 
of advertising matter; business management assistance; 
data search in computer files (for others); compilation 
of information into computer databases; transcription; 
publicity columns preparation; commercial or industrial 
management assistance; business management of 
performing artists; direct mail advertising; updating 
of advertising material; document reproduction; 
marketing studies; bill posting, outdoor advertising; 
opinion polling; systemisation of information into 
computer databases; publication of advertising texts; 
sales agencies and arranging sales services; wholesale 
and retail services in stores, including selling 
through worldwide computer networks, via 
correspondence, via catalogue, via telephone, via 
television or radio broadcasts, and via any other 
electronic means of bleaching preparations and other 
substances for laundry use, cleaning, polishing, 
scouring and abrasive preparations, soaps, perfumery, 
essential oils, cosmetics, hair lotions, dentifrices, 
shoe polish, creams and wax, wax, shampoo, cosmetic 
kits, depilatory preparations, make up removing 
preparations, deodorants for personal use (perfumery), 
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lip sticks, pencils for cosmetic uses, hair spray and 
nail polish, lacquer remover preparations, tissues 
impregnated with cosmetic lotions, pre moistened or 
impregnated cleaning tissues or cloths, after shave 
lotions, lotions for cosmetic purposes, make up 
products, pomades for cosmetic purposes, stain 
removers, sachets for perfuming linen, nail care 
preparations, bleaching preparations (decolourants) for 
cosmetic purposes, extracts of flowers (perfumes), 
incense, scented wood, decorative transfers for 
cosmetic purposes, false eyelashes and nails, pumice 
stone, aromatic potpourris, cosmetic preparations for 
slimming purposes, cosmetic preparations for baths, 
waving preparations for hair, washing preparations, 
toiletries, mouth washes not for medical purposes, bath 
salts, not for medical purposes, hygiene preparations 
which are toilet products, oils for toilet purposes, 
sun tanning preparations (cosmetics), eau de cologne, 
deodorant soaps, talcum powder for toilet use, 
adhesives for cosmetic purposes, greases for cosmetic 
purposes, abrasives, shaving preparations, colour 
brightening chemicals for household purposes (laundry), 
cotton sticks for cosmetic purposes, beauty masks, 
moustache wax, laundry blueing, hair colorants, 
cosmetics for eyebrows, depilatory wax, cleaning chalk, 
shampoos for pets, cosmetics for animals, cosmetic 
creams, disinfectant soap, cakes of soap, soap for foot 
perspiration, detergents other than for use in 
manufacturing operations and for medical purposes, 
laundry starch, cleansing milk for toilet purposes, 
bleach, dry cleaning preparations, scented water, 
perfumes, cosmetic preparations for eyelashes, cosmetic 
preparations for skin care, make up powder, adhesives 
for affixing false hair, fabric softeners for laundry 
use, cosmetic dyes, colour removing preparations, 
toilet waters, scientific, nautical, surveying, 
photographic, cinematographic, optical, weighing, 
measuring, signalling, checking (supervision), life 
saving and teaching apparatus and instruments, 
apparatus and instruments for conducting, switching, 
transforming, accumulating, regulating or controlling 
electricity, apparatus for recording, transmission or 
reproduction of sound or images, magnetic data 
carriers, recording discs, automatic vending machines 
and mechanisms for coin operated apparatus, cash 
registers, calculating machines, data processing 
equipment and computers, fire extinguishing apparatus, 
computer peripheral devices, anti glare glasses, 
eyeglasses (pince nez), optical lenses, eyeglass chains 
(pince nez chains), contact lenses, eyeglass cords 
(pince nez cords), dressmakers' measures, spectacles 
(optics), spectacle glasses, spectacle cases, spectacle 
and eyeglass frames (pince nez frames), sunglasses, 
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eyeglass cases (pince nez cases) and contact lenses 
cases, shoes for protection against accidents, 
irradiation and fire, bullet proof, swimming and life 
waistcoats, garments and clothes for protection against 
fire, gloves for divers, gloves for protection against 
accidents, diving suits, magnetic encoded cards, 
clothing for protection against accidents and 
irradiation, protective suits for aviators, electronic 
agendas, make up removing electric appliances, 
telephone apparatus, weighbridges, directional 
compasses, accounting machines, protective helmets, 
protective helmets for sports, telescopes, chronographs 
(time recording apparatus), measuring spoons, 
pedometers, compact discs (audio video), compact discs 
(read only memory), mirrors (optics), floats for 
bathing and swimming, water wings, binoculars, 
temperature indicators, instruments containing 
eyepieces, computer game programs, cassette players, 
bar code readers, signal, magic and optical lanterns, 
magnifying glasses (optics), dictating and invoicing 
machines, mechanisms for counter operated apparatus, 
weights, electric, galvanic and solar batteries, 
electric flat irons, computer programmes (recorded), 
electronic pocket translators, transistors 
(electronics), thermometers, not for medical purposes, 
apparatus for games adapted for use with television 
receivers only, intercommunication apparatus, video 
cassettes, animated cartoons, electronic school 
apparatus, apparatus for the detection of children 
crying, portable radio telephones (walkie talkies), 
electronic publications (electronically downloadable), 
egg timers (sandglasses), acoustic (sound) alarms, anti 
theft warning apparatus, fire alarms, mouse pads, 
loudspeakers, amplifiers, aerials, anti glare visors 
(anti glare shades), telephone receivers, music 
headphones, answering machines, false coin detectors, 
teeth protectors, money counting and sorting machines, 
apparatus for measuring the thickness of skins and 
leather, electronic tags for goods, glasses for sports, 
magnets, light emitting electronic pointers, ear plugs, 
portable telephones, enlarging apparatus (photography), 
apparatus and instruments for astronomy, thermionic 
valves (radio), coin operated musical automata (juke 
boxes), scales, life saving rafts, tape recorders, head 
cleaning tapes (recording), videotapes, magnetic tapes, 
demagnetizing apparatus for magnetic tapes, barometers, 
rechargeable electric batteries, ticket dispensers, 
electrically heated hair curlers, machines for 
calculating, heat regulating apparatus, cinematographic 
cameras, camcorders, video game cartridges, magnetic 
encoders, graduated glassware, revolution counters, 
slides (photography), slide projectors, dynamometers, 
reflecting discs for wear, for the prevention of 
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traffic accidents, hemline markers, dosimeters, 
cigarette lighters for automobiles, covers for electric 
outlets, radiotelephony sets, scanners (data processing 
equipment), lens hoods, flash bulbs (photography), 
photocopiers (photographic, electrostatic, thermic), 
holograms, compact disc players, luminous signs, neon 
signs, video recorders, electric measuring devices, 
speaking tubes, computer memories, microphones, 
microprocessors, modems, breathing apparatus for 
underwater swimming, objectives (lenses) (optics), 
ozonisers, projection screens, electric switches, dog 
whistles, push buttons for bells, radios, audio 
receivers and video receivers, wrist rests for use with 
computers, sound reproduction apparatus, lever scales 
(steelyards), television apparatus, temperature 
indicators, record players, word processors, video 
telephones, personal stereos, precious metals and their 
alloys and goods in precious metals or coated 
therewith, jewellery, imitation jewellery, precious 
stones, horological and chronometric instruments, 
ornamental pins, tie pins, boxes of precious metal for 
needles, needle cases of precious metal, napkin rings 
of precious metal, works of art of precious metal, key 
rings (trinkets or fobs), medals, coins, silver and 
gold ware, other than cutlery, forks and spoons, badges 
of precious metal, shoe and hat ornaments of precious 
metal, ashtrays, of precious metal, for smokers, cuff 
links, trays of precious metal, for household use, 
watch chains, clock cases, candlesticks of precious 
metal, services (tableware) of precious metal, cruets 
of precious metal, vases of precious metal, coffee and 
tea services of precious metal, household and kitchen 
containers of precious metal, threads of precious metal 
(jewellery), jewellery cases of precious metal, 
cigarette cases of precious metal, powder compacts of 
precious metal, ornaments (jewellery), silver 
ornaments, jewellery of yellow amber, pins (jewellery) 
and amulets (jewellery), rings (jewellery), ornaments 
of jet, tea infusers of precious metal, bracelets 
(jewellery), brooches (jewellery), chains (jewellery), 
boxes of precious metal, epergnes of precious metal, 
necklaces (jewellery), tie clips, watch crystals, watch 
glasses, chronographs (watches), alarm clocks, 
diamonds, charms (jewellery), trinkets (jewellery), 
paste jewellery, cases for clock and watchmaking, ivory 
(jewellery), medallions (jewellery), gems, earrings, 
pearls (jewellery), straps for wristwatches, clocks, 
paper, cardboard and goods made from these materials, 
printed matter, bookbinding material, photographs, 
stationery, adhesives for stationery or household 
purposes, artists' materials, paint brushes, 
typewriters and office requisites (except furniture), 
instructional and teaching material (except apparatus), 
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plastic materials for packaging, printers' type, 
printing blocks, engravings, boxes made of cardboard or 
paper, patterns for making clothes and for dressmaking, 
tissues of paper for removing make up, stencil cases, 
labels, not of textile, table linen of paper, table 
napkins of paper, babies napkins of paper and cellulose 
(disposable), babies napkin pants (diaper pants) of 
paper and cellulose (disposable), handkerchiefs of 
paper, pen cases, holders for cheque books, writing 
cases (sets), inking sheets for document reproducing 
machines, bags (envelopes, pouches) of paper or 
plastics, for packaging, tailors chalk, face towels of 
paper, hat boxes of cardboard, tracing cloth and paper, 
fabrics for bookbinding, canvas for painting, hand 
towels of paper, albums, almanacs, hand labelling 
appliances, loose leaf binders, writing materials and 
instruments, transfers (decalcomanias), calendars, 
posters, folders for papers, catalogues, chromos, 
drawing sets, newspapers, periodicals, magazines 
(periodicals), books, lithographs, wrapping paper, 
toilet paper, paperweights, mats for beer glasses, 
bookmarkers, bookends, inks, inkwells, bibs of paper, 
drawing materials, graphic prints, school supplies 
(stationery), writing slates, comic books, trays for 
sorting and counting money, embroidery designs 
(patterns), garbage bags of paper or of plastics, 
geographical maps, terrestrial globes, moisteners 
(office requisites), plastics for modelling, 
blueprints, plans, stencils (stationery), placards of 
paper or cardboard, cards, charts, steel letters and 
steel pens, watercolours (paintings), indoor aquaria, 
adhesive tape dispensers, adhesive tapes and bands for 
stationery or household purposes, stickers 
(stationery), cigar bands, files (office requisites), 
modelling clay, calculating tables, arithmetical 
tables, drawer liners of paper (perfumed or not), 
architects models, atlases, banners and flags (of 
paper), tickets, pads (stationery), balls for ball 
point pens, bags for microwave cooking, writing board 
erasers, rubber erasers, erasing products, bottles 
wrappers and envelopes of cardboard or paper, painters 
easels, song books, charcoal pencils, writing paper, 
advertisement boards of paper or cardboard, booklets, 
ink sticks, modelling wax, not for dental purposes, 
sealing wax, drawing pins, thumbtacks, paper ribbons 
and bows, inking ribbons for computer printers, 
typewriter ribbons, clipboards, cabinets for stationery 
(office requisites), compasses for drawing, paper 
clasps, folders (stationery), writing or drawing books, 
paintings (pictures) framed or unframed, finger stalls 
(office requisites), bookbinding apparatus and machines 
(office equipment), gummed cloth for stationery 
purposes, inking pads, square rulers, shields (paper 
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seals), greeting cards, filter paper, covers 
(stationery), wrappers (stationery), photograph stands, 
elastic bands for offices, stapling presses (office 
requisites), paper clips, paper sheets (stationery), 
pencil sharpeners, pencil holders, luminous paper, 
palettes for painters, silver paper, waxed paper, 
modelling paste, office perforators, painters brushes, 
house painters rollers, postcards, printed 
publications, chaplets, rosaries, blotters, envelopes 
(stationery), leather and imitations of leather, and 
goods made of these materials, animal skins, hides, 
trunks and travelling bags, umbrellas, parasols and 
walking sticks, whips, harness and saddlery, bags for 
climbers and campers and beach bags, handbag frames, 
frames for umbrellas or parasols, mountaineering 
sticks, purses, handbags, leather lining for footwear, 
travelling sets and key cases (leatherware), attaché 
cases, coin purses, not of precious metal, garment bags 
for travel, hat boxes of leather, sling bags for 
carrying infants, wheeled shopping bags, boxes of 
leather or leather board, boxes of vulcanised fibre, 
pocket wallets, briefcases, notecases, school satchels 
and document cases, school bags, vanity cases (not 
fitted), collars for animals, leather leashes, leather 
laces, leather leads, umbrella covers, saddle cloths 
for horses, backpacks, rucksacks, haversacks, school 
haversacks, music cases, halters, bags (envelopes, 
pouches) of leather, for packaging, leather twist, 
leather thread, suitcase handles, walking stick and 
umbrella handles, lashes, horse blankets, furniture 
coverings of leather, clothing for animals, pads for 
horse saddles, umbrella rings, blinkers (harness), 
harness fittings of iron, trappings for animals, 
leather ornaments for animals, harness fittings, not of 
precious metal, walking stick seats, shoulder belts 
(straps), of leather, tool bags of leather (empty), 
chain mesh purses, not of precious metal, beach sacks, 
muzzles, bridles (harness), head stalls, leatherboard, 
bands of leather, travelling trunks, shopping bags, 
straps for soldiers equipment, harness traces, harness 
straps, straps of leather (saddlery), straps for 
skates, artificial leather, trimmings of leather for 
furniture, leather straps, butts (parts of hides), 
curried skins, cat o' nine tails, coverings of skins 
(furs), stirrup leathers, parts of rubber for stirrups, 
bits for animals (harness), saddlery products, reins, 
suitcases, moleskin (imitation of leather), furs, 
chamois leather, other than for cleaning purposes, nose 
bags (feed bags), net bags for shopping, casings, of 
leather, for springs, knee pads for horses, riding 
saddles, fastenings for saddles, card cases, traces 
(harness), valves of leather, furniture, mirrors, 
picture frames, goods of wood, cork, reed, cane, 
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wicker, horn, bone, ivory, whalebone, shell, amber, 
mother of pearl, meerschaum and substitutes for all 
these materials, or of plastics, fans for personal use 
(non electric), pillows, curtain rings, chests, not of 
metal, cupboards, lecterns, benches (furniture), table 
tops, screens (furniture), trunks (furniture), boxes of 
wood or plastic, chests for toys, beds, head rests 
(furniture), trolleys (furniture), bottle racks, brush 
mountings, baskets, not of metal, cushions, mattresses, 
chest of drawers, bamboo curtains, cots, wind chimes 
(decoration), mobiles (decoration), divans, racks 
(furniture), display stands, bed, furniture, door and 
window fittings (not of metal), hammocks, flower stands 
(furniture), jewellery cases (caskets), not of precious 
metal, mannequins, tables, works of art, of wood, wax, 
plaster or plastic, drinking straws, umbrella stands, 
playpens for babies, coat hangers and hat stands, coat 
stands, desks, magazine racks, sleeping bags for 
camping, chairs (seats), armchairs, sofas, keyboards 
for hanging keys, footstools, stools, corks for 
bottles, embroidery frames, high chairs for babies, 
infant walkers, deck chairs, curtain holders, not of 
textile material, air pillows, air cushions and air 
mattresses, not for medical purposes, stair rods, 
animal horns, pet cushions, beds for household pets, 
kennels for household pets, nesting boxes for household 
pets, stuffed animals, animal claws and hooves, 
decorative wall plaques (furniture) not of textile, 
bedsteads (wood), bamboo, fishing baskets, vice 
benches, not of metal, work benches, embroidery looms, 
library shelves, hinges, not of metal, reels of wood 
for yarn, silk and cord, bottle casings of wood, 
sideboards, busts of wood, wax, plaster or plastic, 
costume stands, letter boxes, not of metal or masonry, 
trestles (furniture), lockers, bedding (except linen), 
hydrostatic beds, not for medical purposes, bed 
casters, not of metal, spring mattresses, settees, 
loading pallets, not of metal, house numbers, not of 
metal, non luminous, filing cabinets, wax figures, 
wickerwork, bakers bread baskets, hampers (baskets), 
easy chairs, fireguards, fire screens (domestic), 
bottle closures, not of metal, closures, not of metal, 
for containers, stag antlers, shelves for filing 
cabinets (furniture), bins, not of metal, oyster 
shells, containers, not of metal (storage, transport), 
coral, corozo, corks, cork bands, bead curtains for 
decoration, curtain hooks, curtain rails, curtain 
rollers, curtain rods, casks of wood for decanting 
wine, knife handles, not of metal, decorations of 
plastic for foodstuffs, reservoirs, not of metal nor of 
masonry, tanks, not of metal nor of masonry, 
draughtmans table, towel dispensers, not of metal, 
bedroom fittings (except linen), cabinet work, 
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packaging containers of plastic, duckboards, not of 
metal, broom handles, not of metal, school furniture, 
tent pegs, not of metal, scratching posts for cats, 
steps (ladders), not of metal, medicine cabinets, index 
cabinets (furniture), statuettes of wood, wax, plaster 
or plastic, figurines (statuettes) of wood, wax, 
plaster or plastic, display boards, flower pot 
pedestals, removable mats or covers for sinks, meat 
chests, not of metal, garment covers (storage), covers 
for clothing (wardrobe), gun racks, hooks, not of 
metal, for clothes rails, coathooks, not of metal, tool 
handles, not of metal, identity plates, not of metal, 
nameplates, not of metal, straw mattresses, signboards 
of wood or plastics, picture rods (frames), picture 
frame brackets, furniture partitions of wood, handling 
pallets, not of metal, mouldings for picture frames, 
number plates, not of metal, registration plates, not 
of metal, carts, trolleys for computers (furniture), 
massage tables and dressing tables, tables of metal, 
tea carts, tea trolleys, items of furniture, counters 
(tables), edgings of plastic for furniture, furniture 
of metal and office furniture, doors for furniture, 
furniture casters, not of metal, furniture shelves, 
inflatable publicity objects, plaited straw (except 
matting), nesting boxes, shoulder poles (yokes), 
hairdressers chairs, poles, not of metal, newspaper 
display stands, bolts, not of metal, slatted indoor 
blinds, indoor window blinds (furniture), timber blinds 
(furniture), latches, not of metal, pulleys of plastics 
for blinds, rivets, not of metal, stakes for plants or 
trees, writing desks, book rests (furniture), binding 
screws, not of metal, for cables, cable clips, not of 
metal, shelves for storage, shelves for typewriters, 
typing desks, wood plugs, not of metal, plugs (dowels) 
not of metal, screws, not of metal, bolsters, nuts, not 
of metal, showcases (furniture), household or kitchen 
utensils and containers (not of precious metal or 
coated therewith), combs and sponges, brushes (except 
paint brushes), brush making materials, articles for 
cleaning purposes, steelwool, unworked or semi worked 
glass (except glass used in building), glassware, 
porcelain and earthenware, bottle openers, oil cruets, 
not of precious metal, cocktail stirrers, candle 
extinguishers, not of precious metal, appliances for 
removing make up (non electric), sugar bowls, not of 
precious metal, trays for domestic purposes, not of 
precious metal, baby baths (portable), cloth for 
washing floors, crystal balls, tea infusers, not of 
precious metal, boxes for sweetmeats, not of precious 
metal, candy boxes, not of precious metal, bottles, 
shaving brushes, pottery, coffee pots, non electric, 
not of precious metal, boxes, heaters for feeding 
bottles, non electric, shoe horns, candlesticks, not of 
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precious metal, wine tasters (siphons), pipettes (wine 
tasters), fly swatters, fly catchers (traps or whisks), 
epergnes, not of precious metal, baskets, for domestic 
use, not of precious metal, strainers, not of precious 
metal, trouser stretchers, coolers (ice pails), tie 
presses, door handles of porcelain, comb cases, ironing 
board covers (shaped), gardening gloves, gloves for 
household purposes, polishing gloves, shoe trees 
(stretchers), piggy banks, not of metal, soap boxes, 
decanters, birdcages, fitted vanity cases, works of 
art, of porcelain, terra cotta or glass, toothpick 
holders, not of precious metal, carpet beaters (hand 
instruments), bread bins, cloths and rags for cleaning, 
pepper pots, clothes pegs and drying racks for washing, 
table plates, not of precious metal, feather dusters, 
shaving brush stands, sponge holders, toilet paper 
holders, trouser presses, perfume sprayers and 
vaporisers, graters, crumb trays, coasters, not of 
paper and other than table linen, trivets (table 
utensils), boot jacks, salt shakers, not of precious 
metal, clothes racks (for drying), coffee and tea 
services, not of precious metal, napkin rings, not of 
precious metal, washing boards and ironing boards, 
bread boards, cutting boards, cups, shirt stretchers, 
footwear stretchers, teapots, flower pots, toilet 
utensils, tableware (other than knives, forks and 
spoons) not of precious metal, glasses (receptacles), 
cruets, not of precious metal, thermally insulated 
containers for food and beverages, cloths impregnated 
with a detergent for cleaning, toothbrushes, 
toothbrushes, electric, floss for dental purposes, 
fruit presses, non electric, for household purposes, 
buttonhooks, steel wool for cleaning, aerosol 
dispensers, not for medical purposes, siphons for 
carbonated water, insulating flasks, vacuum bottles, 
nozzles for watering cans, roses for watering cans, 
cotton waste for cleaning, pestle and mortar (kitchen 
utensils), garlic presses (kitchen utensils), glass 
bulbs (receptacles), glass vials (receptacles), poultry 
rings, litter trays for pets, cages for household pets, 
animal bristles (brushware), buckskin for cleaning, 
feeding troughs, buckets, pails, covers for dishes, 
bird baths, mess tins, cooking pot sets, beaters, non 
electric, drinking vessels, bottle gourds, glass jars 
(carboys), isothermic bags, carboys, glass flasks 
(containers), nozzles for sprinkler hoses, powder 
puffs, refrigerating bottles, knobs of porcelain, busts 
of china, terra cotta or glass, hair brushes, stew 
pans, pots, pot lids, boxes of glass, coffee grinders, 
hand operated, boxes of metal, for dispensing paper 
towels, cookie jars and lunch boxes, tea caddies, not 
of precious metal, cauldrons, butter dish and cheese 
dish covers, candle rings, not of precious metal, jugs, 
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not of precious metal, lazy susans, basting spoons, for 
kitchen use, earthenware saucepans, dishwashing 
brushes, electric brushes (except parts of machines), 
rat traps, ceramics for household purposes, beer mugs, 
fitted picnic baskets (including dishes), closures for 
pot lids, cooking utensils, non electric, cookery 
moulds, glue pots, washtubs, feeding troughs for 
animals, fruit cups, corkscrews, pastry cutters, 
cosmetic utensils, sifters (household utensils), 
enamelled crystal, fibreglass thread, not for textile 
use, glass for vehicle windows (semi finished product), 
painted glassware, cups of paper or plastic, goblets, 
not of precious metal, refuse bins, flower pot covers, 
not of paper, mixing spoons (kitchen utensils), knife 
rests for the table, bowls (basins), demijohns, dusting 
apparatus, non electric, deodorising apparatus for 
personal use, soap dispensers, water apparatus for 
cleaning teeth and gums, funnels, apparatus for wax 
polishing, non electric, wax polishing appliances, non 
electric, for shoes, salad bowls, not of precious 
metal, brooms, mops, carpet sweepers, brushes for 
cleaning tanks and containers, basins (bowls), 
enamelled glass, spatulas (kitchen utensils), spice 
sets, statues and statuettes of porcelain, terra cotta 
or glass, pads for cleaning, scouring pads, coffee 
filters, non electric, strainers for household 
purposes, holders for flowers (flower arranging), 
flasks, not of precious metal, deep fryers, non 
electric, frying pans, scrubbing brushes, basins 
(receptacles), smoke absorbers for household purposes, 
chamois leather for cleaning, pitchers, ice buckets, 
ice cube moulds, egg cups, not of precious metal, 
dishes for soap, vegetable dishes, signboards of 
porcelain or glass, liqueur sets, cabarets (trays), not 
of precious metal, furniture dusters, confectioners' 
decorating bags (pastry bags), butter dishes, cooking 
pots, mixers, manual (cocktail shakers), moulds 
(kitchen utensils), mosaics of glass, not for building, 
portable coldboxes, non electric, autoclaves (pressure 
cookers), non electric, chamber pots, washbasins, 
scoops (tableware), toothpicks, candelabra 
(candlesticks), not of precious metal, rolling pins 
(domestic), perfume burners, spouts, flat iron stands, 
holders for plants (flower arranging), saucers, not of 
precious metal, powder compacts, not of precious metal, 
currycombs, mouse traps, containers for household use 
(except in precious metal), food cooling devices, 
containing heat exchange fluids, for household 
purposes, watering cans, sprinklers, sprinkling 
devices, watering devices, biscuit cutters, services 
(tableware), not of precious metal, soup bowls, not of 
precious metal, vessels of metal for making ices and 
iced drinks, sieves (household utensils), abrasive pads 
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for kitchen purposes, glass caps, glass stoppers, mugs, 
buckets made of woven fabrics, stretchers for clothing, 
indoor terrariums (plant cultivation), napkin holders, 
not of precious metal, kitchen mixers, domestic 
grinders, mixing machines for household purposes, non 
electric, urns, not of precious metal, chopsticks, 
powdered glass for decoration, textiles and textile 
goods, bed and table covers, bath linen (except 
clothing), tissues of textile for removing make up, 
labels (cloth), linings (textile), toilet gloves, wall 
hangings of textile, handkerchiefs of textile, curtains 
of textile or plastic, household linen, towels of 
textile, travelling rugs (lap robes), net curtains, 
curtain holders of textile material, banners and flags 
(not of paper), eiderdowns (down coverlets), loose 
covers for furniture, covers for cushions, mattress 
covers, pillowcases, mosquito nets, glass cloths, 
billiard cloth, table cloths (not of paper), traced 
cloths for embroidery, upholstery cloths, face towels 
of textile, sleeping bags (sheeting), cotton fabrics, 
haircloth (sackcloth), traced cloths for embroidery, 
brocades, lining fabric for shoes, fabric for boots and 
shoes, coverlets (bedspreads), bed blankets, trellis 
(cloth), zephyr (cloth), table centrepieces, cheviots 
(cloth), ticks (mattress covers), shower curtains of 
textile or plastic, crepe (fabric), crepon, bedspreads, 
damask, elastic woven material, oilcloth (for use as 
table cloths), gummed cloth, other than for stationery, 
esparto fabric, chenille fabric, felt, flannel 
(fabric), fitted toilet lid covers (fabric), gauze 
(cloth), jersey (fabric), woollen cloth, woollen 
fabric, lingerie fabric, linen cloth, place mats of 
textile, table cloths (not of paper), printers blankets 
of textile, marabouts (cloth), upholstery fabrics, 
fabric of imitation animal skins, knitted fabric, 
cheese cloth, ramie fabric, rayon fabric, silk (cloth), 
taffeta (cloth), fibreglass fabrics for textile use, 
adhesive fabric for application by heat, diapered 
linen, velvet, tulle, clothing, footwear, headgear, 
motorists and cyclists clothing, bibs, not of paper, 
headbands (clothing), dressing gowns, bathing suits, 
swimsuits, bathing caps and sandals, boas (necklets), 
babies pants of textile, collar protectors, boots for 
sports and beach shoes, hoods (clothing), shawls, belts 
(clothing), money belts (clothing), wet suits for water 
skiing, neckties, corsets (underclothing), sashes for 
wear, fur stoles, scarves, caps (headwear), peaked 
caps, gloves (clothing), waterproof clothing, girdles, 
underclothing, mantillas, stockings, socks, bandanas 
(neckerchiefs), babies napkins of textile, furs 
(clothing), pyjamas, soles for footwear, heels, veils 
(clothing), suspenders, gymnastics and sports suits, 
layettes (clothing), collars (clothing), singlets, 
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mittens, ear muffs (clothing), inner soles, shoulder 
pads, bow ties, beach wraps, cuffs, wristbands 
(clothing), dress shields, beach clothes, housecoats, 
pockets for clothing, socks suspenders, stocking 
suspenders, petticoats, tights, aprons (clothing), 
headdress for wear, masquerade costumes, uniforms, cap 
peaks, galoshes, wooden shoes, frilled caps, garters, 
coats, esparto shoes or sandals, non slipping devices 
for boots and shoes, bath robes, bath slippers, 
birettas, overalls, smocks, teddies (undergarments), 
berets, footmuffs, not electrically heated, lace boots, 
boots, boot uppers, studs for football boots, half 
boots, fittings of metal for shoes and boots, tips for 
footwear, welts for boots and shoes, heelpieces for 
boots and shoes, drawers (clothing), pants, shirts, 
shirt yokes, shirt fronts, chemisettes (shirt fronts), 
tee shirts, bodices (lingerie), vests, waistcoats, 
jackets (clothing), fishing vests, stuff jackets 
(clothing), combinations (clothing), slips 
(undergarments), ready made clothing, detachable 
collars and collars (clothing), clothing of leather, 
clothing of imitations of leather, shower caps, bed 
socks, skirts, ready made linings (parts of clothing), 
overcoats, topcoats, gabardines (clothing), gymnastic 
shoes, jerseys (clothing), pullovers, sweaters, 
liveries, muffs (clothing), footwear uppers, pocket 
squares, parkas, pelerines, pelisses, gaiters, spats, 
leggings, hosiery, knitwear (clothing), clothing for 
gymnastics, outerclothing, underwear, sandals, saris, 
underpants, hats, wimples, togas, gaiter straps, 
trouser straps, frocks, turbans, suits, items of 
clothing, slippers, shoes, sports shoes, lace and 
embroidery, ribbons and braid, buttons, hooks and eyes, 
pins and needles, artificial flowers, tinsels 
(trimmings for clothing), pin cushions, shoe and hat 
ornaments (not of precious metal), haberdashery, except 
thread, hair bands, brassards, reins for guiding 
children, brooches (clothing accessories), sewing 
boxes, belt clasps, shoe laces, wreaths of artificial 
flowers, tea cosies, ornamental novelty badges 
(buttons), sewing thimbles, bows for the hair, needle 
cases, not of precious metal, buckles (clothing 
accessories), shoe buckles, shoulder pads for clothing, 
hair pins, badges for wear, not of precious metal, 
orsedew (trimmings for clothing), numerals or letters 
for marking linen, bodkins, barrettes (hair slides), 
passementerie, birds feathers (clothing accessories), 
top knots (pompoms), zip fasteners, competitors 
numbers, heat adhesive patches for decoration of 
textile articles (haberdashery), rug hooks, snap 
fasteners, ostrich feathers (clothing accessories), 
corset busks, whalebones for corsets, prize ribbons, 
cords for rimming, for clothing, tassels 
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(haberdashery), expanding bands for holding sleeves, 
hair ornaments, false hair, hair nets, shoe eyelets, 
chenille (passementerie), frills (lacework), trouser 
clips for cyclists, fastenings for clothing, hook and 
pile fastening tapes, elastic ribbons, tapes for 
curtain headings, cords for clothing, collar supports, 
false hems, cockades (haberdashery), festoons 
(embroidery), fringes, artificial fruits, braids, hair 
colouring caps, artificial garlands, darning lasts, 
trimmings for clothing, plaited hair, wigs, silver 
embroidery, dress fastenings, edgings for clothing, 
rosettes (haberdashery), zip fasteners for bags, slide 
locks for bags, braces for clothing, suspenders, 
fastenings for braces, fastenings for suspenders, skirt 
flounces, tresses of hair, toupees, shoe hooks; the 
bringing together, for the benefit of others, of the 
aforesaid goods (excluding the transport thereof), 
enabling customers to conveniently view and purchase 
the aforesaid goods. 
 
Class 40 
Treatment of materials; applying finishes to textiles; 
embroidery; shoe staining and fabric dyeing; planing 
(saw mill); custom fashioning of fur; dressmaking; 
leather staining and working; tanning; cloth pre-
shrinking; fabric bleaching, waterproofing and 
fireproofing; fur glossing, satining and dyeing; fur 
conditioning; clothing alteration; cloth edging; 
tailoring; cloth treating; cloth cutting and dyeing; 
textile and fur mothproofing; abrasion, quilting of 
fabrics; knitting machines rental; paper finishing; 
sawing (saw mill); silver plating; pottery firing; 
metal plating; gold plating; processing of 
cinematographic films; key cutting; chromium plating; 
stripping finishes; pattern printing; gilding; 
bookbinding; framing of works of art; custom assembling 
of materials (for others); photocomposing services; 
photogravure; photographic printing; millworking; fruit 
crushing; galvanization; permanent press treatment of 
fabrics; engraving; saddlery working; printing; 
laminating; woodworking; metal treating; paper 
treating; processing of oil; burnishing by abrasion; 
refining services; waste treatment (transformation); 
silkscreen printing; dyeing services; colour separation 
services; laser scribing; warping looms; vulcanization 
(material treatment). 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 3 
cloths impregnated with a detergent for cleaning. 
 
Class 14 
jewellery cases (caskets), not of precious metal. 
 
Class 16 
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Paper, cardboard and goods made from these materials, 
not included in other classes; printed matter; 
bookbinding material; photographs; stationery; 
adhesives for stationery or household purposes; 
artists' materials; paint brushes; typewriters and 
office requisites (except furniture); instructional and 
teaching material (except apparatus); plastic materials 
for packaging (not included in other classes); 
printers' type; printing blocks; engravings; boxes made 
of cardboard or paper; patterns for making clothes and 
for dressmaking; tissues of paper for removing make up; 
stencil cases; labels, not of textile; table linen of 
paper; table napkins of paper; babies napkins of paper 
and cellulose (disposable); babies napkin pants (diaper 
pants) of paper and cellulose (disposable); 
handkerchiefs of paper; pen cases; holders for cheque 
books; writing cases (sets); inking sheets for document 
reproducing machines; bags (envelopes, pouches) of 
paper or plastics, for packaging; tailors chalk; face 
towels of paper; hat boxes of cardboard; tracing cloth 
and paper; fabrics for bookbinding; canvas for 
painting; hand towels of paper; albums; almanacs; hand 
labelling appliances; loose leaf binders; writing 
materials and instruments; transfers (decalcomanias); 
calendars; posters; folders for papers; catalogues; 
chromos; drawing sets; newspapers; periodicals; 
magazines (periodicals); books; lithographs; wrapping 
paper; toilet paper; paperweights; mats for beer 
glasses; bookmarkers; bookends; inks; inkwells; bibs of 
paper; drawing materials; graphic prints; school 
supplies (stationery); writing slates; comic books; 
trays for sorting and counting money; embroidery 
designs (patterns); garbage bags of paper or of 
plastics; geographical maps; terrestrial globes; 
moisteners (office requisites); plastics for modelling; 
blueprints, plans; stencils (stationery); placards of 
paper or cardboard; cards, charts; steel letters and 
steel pens; watercolours (paintings); adhesive tape 
dispensers; adhesive tapes and bands for stationery or 
household purposes; stickers (stationery); cigar bands; 
files (office requisites); modelling clay; calculating 
tables, arithmetical tables; drawer liners of paper 
(perfumed or not); architects models; atlases; banners 
and flags (of paper); tickets; pads (stationery); balls 
for ball point pens; bags for microwave cooking; 
writing board erasers; rubber erasers; erasing 
products; bottles wrappers and envelopes of cardboard 
or paper; painters easels; song books; charcoal 
pencils; writing paper; advertisement boards of paper 
or cardboard; booklets; ink sticks; modelling wax, not 
for dental purposes; sealing wax; drawing pins, 
thumbtacks; paper ribbons and bows; inking ribbons for 
computer printers; typewriter ribbons; clipboards;  
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cabinets for stationery (office requisites); compasses 
for drawing; paper clasps; folders (stationery); 
writing or drawing books; paintings (pictures) framed 
or unframed; finger stalls (office requisites); 
bookbinding apparatus and machines (office equipment); 
gummed cloth for stationery purposes; inking pads; 
square rulers; shields (paper seals); greeting cards; 
filter paper; covers (stationery), wrappers 
(stationery); photograph stands; elastic bands for 
offices; stapling presses (office requisites); paper 
clips; paper sheets (stationery); pencil sharpeners; 
pencil holders; luminous paper; palettes for painters; 
silver paper; waxed paper; modelling paste; office 
perforators; painters brushes; house painters rollers; 
postcards; printed publications; chaplets, rosaries; 
blotters; envelopes (stationery). 
 
Class 19 
duckboards, not of metal. 
 
Class 20 
Furniture, mirrors, picture frames; goods (not included 
in other classes) of wood, cork, reed, cane, wicker, 
horn, bone, ivory, whalebone, shell, amber, mother of 
pearl, meerschaum and substitutes for all these 
materials, or of plastics; fans for personal use (non 
electric); pillows; curtain rings; chests, not of 
metal; cupboards; lecterns; benches (furniture); table 
tops; screens (furniture); trunks (furniture); boxes of 
wood or plastic; chests for toys; beds; head rests 
(furniture); trolleys (furniture); bottle racks; brush 
mountings; baskets, not of metal; cushions; mattresses; 
chest of drawers; bamboo curtains; cots; wind chimes 
(decoration); mobiles (decoration); divans; racks 
(furniture); display stands; bed, furniture, door and 
window fittings (not of metal); flower stands 
(furniture); mannequins; tables; works of art, of wood, 
wax, plaster or plastic; drinking straws; umbrella 
stands; playpens for babies; coat hangers and hat 
stands; coat stands; desks; magazine racks; sleeping 
bags for camping; chairs (seats); armchairs; sofas; 
keyboards for hanging keys; footstools, stools; corks 
for bottles; high chairs for babies; infant walkers; 
deck chairs; curtain holders, not of textile material; 
air pillows, air cushions and air mattresses, not for 
medical purposes; stair rods; animal horns; pet 
cushions; beds for household pets; kennels for 
household pets; nesting boxes for household pets; 
stuffed animals; animal claws and hooves; decorative 
wall plaques (furniture) not of textile; bedsteads 
(wood); bamboo; fishing baskets; vice benches, not of 
metal; work benches; library shelves; hinges, not of 
metal; reels of wood for yarn, silk and cord; bottle 
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casings of wood; sideboards; busts of wood, wax, 
plaster or plastic; costume stands; letter boxes, not 
of metal or masonry; trestles (furniture); lockers; 
bedding (except linen); hydrostatic beds, not for 
medical purposes; bed casters, not of metal; spring 
mattresses; settees; loading pallets, not of metal; 
house numbers, not of metal, non luminous; filing 
cabinets; wax figures; wickerwork; bakers bread 
baskets; hampers (baskets); easy chairs; fireguards, 
fire screens (domestic); bottle closures, not of metal; 
closures, not of metal, for containers; stag antlers; 
shelves for filing cabinets (furniture); bins, not of 
metal; oyster shells; containers, not of metal 
(storage, transport); coral; corozo; corks; cork bands; 
bead curtains for decoration; curtain hooks; curtain 
rails; curtain rollers; curtain rods; casks of wood for 
decanting wine; knife handles, not of metal; 
decorations of plastic for foodstuffs; reservoirs, not 
of metal nor of masonry, tanks, not of metal nor of 
masonry; draughtmans table; towel dispensers, not of 
metal; bedroom fittings (except linen); cabinet work; 
packaging containers of plastic; broom handles, not of 
metal; school furniture; tent pegs, not of metal; 
scratching posts for cats; steps (ladders), not of 
metal; medicine cabinets; index cabinets (furniture); 
statuettes of wood, wax, plaster or plastic, figurines 
(statuettes) of wood, wax, plaster or plastic; display 
boards; flower pot pedestals; removable mats or covers 
for sinks; meat chests, not of metal; garment covers 
(storage); covers for clothing (wardrobe); gun racks; 
hooks, not of metal, for clothes rails, coathooks, not 
of metal; tool handles, not of metal; identity plates, 
not of metal, nameplates, not of metal; straw 
mattresses; signboards of wood or plastics; picture 
rods (frames), picture frame brackets; furniture 
partitions of wood; handling pallets, not of metal; 
mouldings for picture frames; number plates, not of 
metal, registration plates, not of metal; carts, 
trolleys for computers (furniture); massage tables and 
dressing tables; tables of metal; tea carts, tea 
trolleys; items of furniture; counters (tables); 
edgings of plastic for furniture; furniture of metal 
and office furniture; doors for furniture; furniture 
casters, not of metal; furniture shelves; inflatable 
publicity objects; plaited straw (except matting); 
nesting boxes; shoulder poles (yokes); hairdressers 
chairs; poles, not of metal; newspaper display stands; 
bolts, not of metal; slatted indoor blinds; indoor 
window blinds (furniture); timber blinds (furniture); 
latches, not of metal; pulleys of plastics for blinds; 
rivets, not of metal; stakes for plants or trees; 
writing desks; book rests (furniture); binding screws, 
not of metal, for cables; cable clips, not of metal; 
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shelves for storage; shelves for typewriters, typing 
desks; wood plugs, not of metal, plugs (dowels) not of 
metal; screws, not of metal; bolsters; nuts, not of 
metal; showcases (furniture). 
 
Class 21 
Household or kitchen utensils and containers (not of 
precious metal or coated therewith); combs and sponges; 
brushes (except paint brushes); brush making materials; 
articles for cleaning purposes; steelwool; unworked or 
semi worked glass (except glass used in building); 
glassware, porcelain and earthenware not included in 
other classes; bottle openers; oil cruets, not of 
precious metal; cocktail stirrers; candle 
extinguishers, not of precious metal; appliances for 
removing make up (non electric); sugar bowls, not of 
precious metal; trays for domestic purposes, not of 
precious metal; baby baths (portable); cloth for 
washing floors; crystal balls; tea infusers, not of 
precious metal; boxes for sweetmeats, not of precious 
metal, candy boxes, not of precious metal; bottles; 
shaving brushes; pottery; coffee pots, non electric, 
not of precious metal; boxes; heaters for feeding 
bottles, non electric; shoe horns; candlesticks, not of 
precious metal; wine tasters (siphons), pipettes (wine 
tasters); fly swatters, fly catchers (traps or whisks); 
epergnes, not of precious metal; baskets, for domestic 
use, not of precious metal; strainers, not of precious 
metal; trouser stretchers; coolers (ice pails); tie 
presses; door handles of porcelain; comb cases; ironing 
board covers (shaped); gardening gloves; gloves for 
household purposes; polishing gloves; shoe trees 
(stretchers); piggy banks, not of metal; soap boxes; 
decanters; birdcages; fitted vanity cases; works of 
art, of porcelain, terra cotta or glass; toothpick 
holders, not of precious metal; carpet beaters (hand 
instruments); bread bins; cloths and rags for cleaning; 
pepper pots; clothes pegs and drying racks for washing; 
table plates, not of precious metal; feather dusters; 
shaving brush stands; sponge holders; toilet paper 
holders; trouser presses; perfume sprayers and 
vaporisers; graters; crumb trays; coasters, not of 
paper and other than table linen; trivets (table 
utensils); boot jacks; salt shakers, not of precious 
metal; clothes racks (for drying); coffee and tea 
services, not of precious metal; napkin rings, not of 
precious metal; washing boards and ironing boards; 
bread boards; cutting boards; cups; shirt stretchers; 
footwear stretchers; teapots; flower pots; toilet 
utensils; tableware (other than knives, forks and 
spoons) not of precious metal; glasses (receptacles); 
cruets, not of precious metal; thermally insulated 
containers for food and beverages; toothbrushes; 
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toothbrushes, electric; floss for dental purposes; 
fruit presses, non electric, for household purposes; 
buttonhooks; steel wool for cleaning; aerosol 
dispensers, not for medical purposes; siphons for 
carbonated water; insulating flasks, vacuum bottles; 
nozzles for watering cans, roses for watering cans; 
cotton waste for cleaning; pestle and mortar (kitchen 
utensils); garlic presses (kitchen utensils); glass 
bulbs (receptacles), glass vials (receptacles); poultry 
rings; litter trays for pets; cages for household pets; 
animal bristles (brushware); buckskin for cleaning; 
feeding troughs; buckets, pails; covers for dishes; 
bird baths; mess tins; cooking pot sets; beaters, non 
electric; drinking vessels; bottle gourds; glass jars 
(carboys); isothermic bags; carboys; glass flasks 
(containers); nozzles for sprinkler hoses; powder 
puffs; refrigerating bottles; knobs of porcelain; busts 
of china, terra cotta or glass; hair brushes; stew 
pans; pots; pot lids; boxes of glass; coffee grinders, 
hand operated; boxes of metal, for dispensing paper 
towels; cookie jars and lunch boxes; tea caddies, not 
of precious metal; cauldrons; butter dish and cheese 
dish covers; candle rings, not of precious metal; jugs, 
not of precious metal; lazy susans; basting spoons, for 
kitchen use; earthenware saucepans; dishwashing 
brushes; electric brushes (except parts of machines); 
rat traps; ceramics for household purposes; beer mugs; 
fitted picnic baskets (including dishes); closures for 
pot lids; cooking utensils, non electric; cookery 
moulds; glue pots; washtubs; feeding troughs for 
animals; fruit cups; corkscrews; pastry cutters; 
cosmetic utensils; sifters (household utensils); 
enamelled crystal; fibreglass thread, not for textile 
use; glass for vehicle windows (semi finished product); 
painted glassware; cups of paper or plastic; goblets, 
not of precious metal; refuse bins; flower pot covers, 
not of paper; mixing spoons (kitchen utensils); knife 
rests for the table; bowls (basins); demijohns; dusting 
apparatus, non electric; deodorising apparatus for 
personal use; soap dispensers; water apparatus for 
cleaning teeth and gums; funnels; apparatus for wax 
polishing, non electric; wax polishing appliances, non 
electric, for shoes; salad bowls, not of precious 
metal; brooms; mops; carpet sweepers; brushes for 
cleaning tanks and containers; basins (bowls); 
enamelled glass; spatulas (kitchen utensils); spice 
sets; statues and statuettes of porcelain, terra cotta 
or glass; pads for cleaning, scouring pads; coffee 
filters, non electric; strainers for household 
purposes; holders for flowers (flower arranging); 
flasks, not of precious metal; deep fryers, non 
electric; frying pans; scrubbing brushes; basins 
(receptacles); smoke absorbers for household purposes; 
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chamois leather for cleaning; pitchers; ice buckets; 
ice cube moulds; egg cups, not of precious metal; 
dishes for soap; vegetable dishes; signboards of 
porcelain or glass; liqueur sets; cabarets (trays), not 
of precious metal; furniture dusters; confectioners' 
decorating bags (pastry bags); butter dishes; cooking 
pots; mixers, manual (cocktail shakers); moulds 
(kitchen utensils); mosaics of glass, not for building; 
portable coldboxes, non electric; autoclaves (pressure 
cookers), non electric; chamber pots; washbasins; 
scoops (tableware); toothpicks; candelabra 
(candlesticks), not of precious metal; rolling pins 
(domestic); perfume burners; spouts; flat iron stands; 
holders for plants (flower arranging); saucers, not of 
precious metal; powder compacts, not of precious metal; 
currycombs; mouse traps; containers for household use 
(except in precious metal); food cooling devices, 
containing heat exchange fluids, for household 
purposes; watering cans; sprinklers; sprinkling 
devices, watering devices; biscuit cutters; services 
(tableware), not of precious metal; soup bowls, not of 
precious metal; vessels of metal for making ices and 
iced drinks; sieves (household utensils); abrasive pads 
for kitchen purposes; glass caps, glass stoppers; mugs; 
buckets made of woven fabrics; stretchers for clothing; 
indoor terrariums (plant cultivation); napkin holders, 
not of precious metal; kitchen mixers, domestic 
grinders, mixing machines for household purposes, non 
electric; urns, not of precious metal; chopsticks; 
powdered glass for decoration; indoor aquaria. 
 
Class 24 
Textiles and textile goods, not included in other 
classes; bed and table covers; bath linen (except 
clothing); tissues of textile for removing make up; 
labels (cloth); linings (textile); toilet gloves; wall 
hangings of textile; handkerchiefs of textile; curtains 
of textile or plastic; household linen; towels of 
textile; travelling rugs (lap robes); net curtains; 
curtain holders of textile material; banners and flags 
(not of paper); eiderdowns (down coverlets); loose 
covers for furniture; covers for cushions; mattress 
covers; pillowcases; mosquito nets; glass cloths; 
billiard cloth; table cloths (not of paper); traced 
cloths for embroidery; upholstery cloths; face towels 
of textile; sleeping bags (sheeting); cotton fabrics; 
haircloth (sackcloth); traced cloths for embroidery; 
brocades; lining fabric for shoes; fabric for boots and 
shoes; coverlets (bedspreads); bed blankets; trellis 
(cloth); zephyr (cloth); table centrepieces (textile); 
cheviots (cloth); ticks (mattress covers); shower 
curtains of textile or plastic; crepe (fabric); crepon; 
bedspreads; damask; elastic woven material; oilcloth 
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(for use as table cloths); gummed cloth, other than for 
stationery; esparto fabric; chenille fabric; felt; 
flannel (fabric); fitted toilet lid covers (fabric); 
gauze (cloth); jersey (fabric); woollen cloth, woollen 
fabric; lingerie fabric; linen cloth; place mats of 
textile; table cloths (not of paper); printers blankets 
of textile; marabouts (cloth); upholstery fabrics; 
fabric of imitation animal skins; knitted fabric; 
cheese cloth; ramie fabric; rayon fabric; silk (cloth); 
taffeta (cloth); fibreglass fabrics for textile use; 
adhesive fabric for application by heat; diapered 
linen; velvet; tulle. 
 
Class 26 
Lace and embroidery, ribbons and braid; buttons, hooks 
and eyes, pins and needles; artificial flowers; tinsels 
(trimmings for clothing); pin cushions; shoe and hat 
ornaments (not of precious metal); haberdashery, except 
thread; hair bands; brassards; reins for guiding 
children; brooches (clothing accessories); sewing 
boxes; belt clasps; shoe laces; wreaths of artificial 
flowers; tea cosies; ornamental novelty badges 
(buttons); sewing thimbles; bows for the hair; needle 
cases, not of precious metal; buckles (clothing 
accessories); shoe buckles; shoulder pads for clothing; 
hair pins; badges for wear, not of precious metal; 
orsedew (trimmings for clothing); numerals or letters 
for marking linen; bodkins; barrettes (hair slides); 
passementerie; birds feathers (clothing accessories); 
top knots (pompoms); zip fasteners; competitors 
numbers; heat adhesive patches for decoration of 
textile articles (haberdashery); rug hooks; snap 
fasteners; ostrich feathers (clothing accessories); 
corset busks, whalebones for corsets; prize ribbons; 
cords for rimming, for clothing; tassels 
(haberdashery); expanding bands for holding sleeves; 
hair ornaments; false hair; hair nets; shoe eyelets; 
chenille (passementerie); frills (lacework); trouser 
clips for cyclists; fastenings for clothing; hook and 
pile fastening tapes; elastic ribbons; tapes for 
curtain headings; cords for clothing; collar supports; 
false hems; cockades (haberdashery); festoons 
(embroidery); fringes; artificial fruits; braids; hair 
colouring caps; artificial garlands; darning lasts; 
trimmings for clothing; plaited hair; wigs; silver 
embroidery; dress fastenings; edgings for clothing; 
rosettes (haberdashery); zip fasteners for bags, slide 
locks for bags; braces for clothing, suspenders; 
fastenings for braces, fastenings for suspenders; skirt 
flounces; tresses of hair; toupees; shoe hooks. 
 
Class 35 
Advertising; business management; business 
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administration; office functions; assistance services 
for business management or commercial functions for an 
industrial or commercial company; organisation of 
exhibitions and trade fairs for commercial or 
advertising purposes; promotion services provided by a 
commercial company by issuing store service cards to 
clients; modelling services for sales promotions or 
advertising purposes; edition of advertising texts; 
shop window dressing; assistance services for the 
operating of a commercial company on a franchise basis; 
product demonstration; sales promotion (for third 
parties); sales at public auctions; shopping centre 
promotion and management services; assistance services 
for the commercial functions of a business consisting 
in processing orders through global communications 
networks; import export agencies; on-line advertising 
on a computer network; supplying services to third 
parties (purchasing of products and services for other 
companies); distribution of samples; computerized file 
management; public relations; commercial information 
agencies; advertising agencies; rental of vending 
machines; renting of advertising space; dissemination 
of advertising matter; business management assistance; 
data search in computer files (for others); compilation 
of information into computer databases; transcription; 
publicity columns preparation; commercial or industrial 
management assistance; business management of 
performing artists; direct mail advertising; updating 
of advertising material; document reproduction; 
marketing studies; bill posting, outdoor advertising; 
opinion polling; systemisation of information into 
computer databases; publication of advertising texts; 
sales agencies and arranging sales services; wholesale 
and retail services in stores, including selling 
through worldwide computer networks, via 
correspondence, via catalogue, via telephone, via 
television or radio broadcasts, and via any other 
electronic means of bleaching preparations and other 
substances for laundry use, cleaning, polishing, 
scouring and abrasive preparations, soaps, perfumery, 
essential oils, cosmetics, hair lotions, dentifrices, 
shoe polish, creams and wax, wax, shampoo, cosmetic 
kits, depilatory preparations, make up removing 
preparations, deodorants for personal use (perfumery), 
lip sticks, pencils for cosmetic uses, hair spray and 
nail polish, lacquer remover preparations, tissues 
impregnated with cosmetic lotions, pre moistened or 
impregnated cleaning tissues or cloths, after shave 
lotions, lotions for cosmetic purposes, make up 
products, pomades for cosmetic purposes, stain 
removers, sachets for perfuming linen, nail care 
preparations, bleaching preparations (decolourants) for 
cosmetic purposes, extracts of flowers (perfumes), 
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incense, scented wood, decorative transfers for 
cosmetic purposes, false eyelashes and nails, pumice 
stone, aromatic potpourris, cosmetic preparations for 
slimming purposes, cosmetic preparations for baths, 
waving preparations for hair, washing preparations, 
toiletries, mouth washes not for medical purposes, bath 
salts, not for medical purposes, hygiene preparations 
which are toilet products, oils for toilet purposes, 
sun tanning preparations (cosmetics), eau de cologne, 
deodorant soaps, talcum powder for toilet use, 
adhesives for cosmetic purposes, greases for cosmetic 
purposes, abrasives, shaving preparations, colour 
brightening chemicals for household purposes (laundry), 
cotton sticks for cosmetic purposes, beauty masks, 
moustache wax, laundry blueing, hair colorants, 
cosmetics for eyebrows, depilatory wax, cleaning chalk, 
shampoos for pets, cosmetics for animals, cosmetic 
creams, disinfectant soap, cakes of soap, soap for foot 
perspiration, detergents other than for use in 
manufacturing operations and for medical purposes, 
laundry starch, cleansing milk for toilet purposes, 
bleach, dry cleaning preparations, scented water, 
perfumes, cosmetic preparations for eyelashes, cosmetic 
preparations for skin care, make up powder, adhesives 
for affixing false hair, fabric softeners for laundry 
use, cosmetic dyes, colour removing preparations, 
toilet waters, scientific, nautical, surveying, 
photographic, cinematographic, optical, weighing, 
measuring, signalling, checking (supervision), life 
saving and teaching apparatus and instruments, 
apparatus and instruments for conducting, switching, 
transforming, accumulating, regulating or controlling 
electricity, apparatus for recording, transmission or 
reproduction of sound or images, magnetic data 
carriers, recording discs, automatic vending machines 
and mechanisms for coin operated apparatus, cash 
registers, calculating machines, data processing 
equipment and computers, fire extinguishing apparatus, 
computer peripheral devices, anti glare glasses, 
eyeglasses (pince nez), optical lenses, eyeglass chains 
(pince nez chains), contact lenses, eyeglass cords 
(pince nez cords), dressmakers' measures, spectacles 
(optics), spectacle glasses, spectacle cases, spectacle 
and eyeglass frames (pince nez frames), sunglasses, 
eyeglass cases (pince nez cases) and contact lenses 
cases, shoes for protection against accidents, 
irradiation and fire, bullet proof, swimming and life 
waistcoats, garments and clothes for protection against 
fire, gloves for divers, gloves for protection against 
accidents, diving suits, magnetic encoded cards, 
clothing for protection against accidents and 
irradiation, protective suits for aviators, electronic 
agendas, make up removing electric appliances, 
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telephone apparatus, weighbridges, directional 
compasses, accounting machines, protective helmets, 
protective helmets for sports, telescopes, chronographs 
(time recording apparatus), measuring spoons, 
pedometers, compact discs (audio video), compact discs 
(read only memory), mirrors (optics), floats for 
bathing and swimming, water wings, binoculars, 
temperature indicators, instruments containing 
eyepieces, computer game programs, cassette players, 
bar code readers, signal, magic and optical lanterns, 
magnifying glasses (optics), dictating and invoicing 
machines, mechanisms for counter operated apparatus, 
weights, electric, galvanic and solar batteries, 
electric flat irons, computer programmes (recorded), 
electronic pocket translators, transistors 
(electronics), thermometers, not for medical purposes, 
apparatus for games adapted for use with television 
receivers only, intercommunication apparatus, video 
cassettes, animated cartoons, electronic school 
apparatus, apparatus for the detection of children 
crying, portable radio telephones (walkie talkies), 
electronic publications (electronically downloadable), 
egg timers (sandglasses), acoustic (sound) alarms, anti 
theft warning apparatus, fire alarms, mouse pads, 
loudspeakers, amplifiers, aerials, anti glare visors 
(anti glare shades), telephone receivers, music 
headphones, answering machines, false coin detectors, 
teeth protectors, money counting and sorting machines, 
apparatus for measuring the thickness of skins and 
leather, electronic tags for goods, glasses for sports, 
magnets, light emitting electronic pointers, ear plugs, 
portable telephones, enlarging apparatus (photography), 
apparatus and instruments for astronomy, thermionic 
valves (radio), coin operated musical automata (juke 
boxes), scales, life saving rafts, tape recorders, head 
cleaning tapes (recording), videotapes, magnetic tapes, 
demagnetizing apparatus for magnetic tapes, barometers, 
rechargeable electric batteries, ticket dispensers, 
electrically heated hair curlers, machines for 
calculating, heat regulating apparatus, cinematographic 
cameras, camcorders, video game cartridges, magnetic 
encoders, graduated glassware, revolution counters, 
slides (photography), slide projectors, dynamometers, 
reflecting discs for wear, for the prevention of 
traffic accidents, hemline markers, dosimeters, 
cigarette lighters for automobiles, covers for electric 
outlets, radiotelephony sets, scanners (data processing 
equipment), lens hoods, flash bulbs (photography), 
photocopiers (photographic, electrostatic, thermic), 
holograms, compact disc players, luminous signs, neon 
signs, video recorders, electric measuring devices, 
speaking tubes, computer memories, microphones, 
microprocessors, modems, breathing apparatus for 
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underwater swimming, objectives (lenses) (optics), 
ozonisers, projection screens, electric switches, dog 
whistles, push buttons for bells, radios, audio 
receivers and video receivers, wrist rests for use with 
computers, sound reproduction apparatus, lever scales 
(steelyards), television apparatus, temperature 
indicators, record players, word processors, video 
telephones, personal stereos, precious metals and their 
alloys and goods in precious metals or coated 
therewith, jewellery, imitation jewellery, precious 
stones, horological and chronometric instruments, 
ornamental pins, tie pins, boxes of precious metal for 
needles, needle cases of precious metal, napkin rings 
of precious metal, works of art of precious metal, key 
rings (trinkets or fobs), medals, coins, silver and 
gold ware, other than cutlery, forks and spoons, badges 
of precious metal, shoe and hat ornaments of precious 
metal, ashtrays, of precious metal, for smokers, cuff 
links, trays of precious metal, for household use, 
watch chains, clock cases, candlesticks of precious 
metal, services (tableware) of precious metal, cruets 
of precious metal, vases of precious metal, coffee and 
tea services of precious metal, household and kitchen 
containers of precious metal, threads of precious metal 
(jewellery), jewellery cases of precious metal, 
cigarette cases of precious metal, powder compacts of 
precious metal, ornaments (jewellery), silver 
ornaments, jewellery of yellow amber, pins (jewellery) 
and amulets (jewellery), rings (jewellery), ornaments 
of jet, tea infusers of precious metal, bracelets 
(jewellery), brooches (jewellery), chains (jewellery), 
boxes of precious metal, epergnes of precious metal, 
necklaces (jewellery), tie clips, watch crystals, watch 
glasses, chronographs (watches), alarm clocks, 
diamonds, charms (jewellery), trinkets (jewellery), 
paste jewellery, cases for clock and watchmaking, ivory 
(jewellery), medallions (jewellery), gems, earrings, 
pearls (jewellery), straps for wristwatches, clocks, 
paper, cardboard and goods made from these materials, 
printed matter, bookbinding material, photographs, 
stationery, adhesives for stationery or household 
purposes, artists' materials, paint brushes, 
typewriters and office requisites (except furniture), 
instructional and teaching material (except apparatus), 
plastic materials for packaging, printers' type, 
printing blocks, engravings, boxes made of cardboard or 
paper, patterns for making clothes and for dressmaking, 
tissues of paper for removing make up, stencil cases, 
labels, not of textile, table linen of paper, table 
napkins of paper, babies napkins of paper and cellulose 
(disposable), babies napkin pants (diaper pants) of 
paper and cellulose (disposable), handkerchiefs of 
paper, pen cases, holders for cheque books, writing 
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cases (sets), inking sheets for document reproducing 
machines, bags (envelopes, pouches) of paper or 
plastics, for packaging, tailors chalk, face towels of 
paper, hat boxes of cardboard, tracing cloth and paper, 
fabrics for bookbinding, canvas for painting, hand 
towels of paper, albums, almanacs, hand labelling 
appliances, loose leaf binders, writing materials and 
instruments, transfers (decalcomanias), calendars, 
posters, folders for papers, catalogues, chromos, 
drawing sets, newspapers, periodicals, magazines 
(periodicals), books, lithographs, wrapping paper, 
toilet paper, paperweights, mats for beer glasses, 
bookmarkers, bookends, inks, inkwells, bibs of paper, 
drawing materials, graphic prints, school supplies 
(stationery), writing slates, comic books, trays for 
sorting and counting money, embroidery designs 
(patterns), garbage bags of paper or of plastics, 
geographical maps, terrestrial globes, moisteners 
(office requisites), plastics for modelling, 
blueprints, plans, stencils (stationery), placards of 
paper or cardboard, cards, charts, steel letters and 
steel pens, watercolours (paintings), indoor aquaria, 
adhesive tape dispensers, adhesive tapes and bands for 
stationery or household purposes, stickers 
(stationery), cigar bands, files (office requisites), 
modelling clay, calculating tables, arithmetical 
tables, drawer liners of paper (perfumed or not), 
architects models, atlases, banners and flags (of 
paper), tickets, pads (stationery), balls for ball 
point pens, bags for microwave cooking, writing board 
erasers, rubber erasers, erasing products, bottles 
wrappers and envelopes of cardboard or paper, painters 
easels, song books, charcoal pencils, writing paper, 
advertisement boards of paper or cardboard, booklets, 
ink sticks, modelling wax, not for dental purposes, 
sealing wax, drawing pins, thumbtacks, paper ribbons 
and bows, inking ribbons for computer printers, 
typewriter ribbons, clipboards, cabinets for stationery 
(office requisites), compasses for drawing, paper 
clasps, folders (stationery), writing or drawing books, 
paintings (pictures) framed or unframed, finger stalls 
(office requisites), bookbinding apparatus and machines 
(office equipment), gummed cloth for stationery 
purposes, inking pads, square rulers, shields (paper 
seals), greeting cards, filter paper, covers 
(stationery), wrappers (stationery), photograph stands, 
elastic bands for offices, stapling presses (office 
requisites), paper clips, paper sheets (stationery), 
pencil sharpeners, pencil holders, luminous paper, 
palettes for painters, silver paper, waxed paper, 
modelling paste, office perforators, painters brushes, 
house painters rollers, postcards, printed 
publications, chaplets, rosaries, blotters, envelopes 
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(stationery), leather and imitations of leather, and 
goods made of these materials, animal skins, hides, 
trunks and travelling bags, umbrellas, parasols and 
walking sticks, whips, harness and saddlery, bags for 
climbers and campers and beach bags, handbag frames, 
frames for umbrellas or parasols, mountaineering 
sticks, purses, handbags, leather lining for footwear, 
travelling sets and key cases (leatherware), attaché 
cases, coin purses, not of precious metal, garment bags 
for travel, hat boxes of leather, sling bags for 
carrying infants, wheeled shopping bags, boxes of 
leather or leather board, boxes of vulcanised fibre, 
pocket wallets, briefcases, notecases, school satchels 
and document cases, school bags, vanity cases (not 
fitted), collars for animals, leather leashes, leather 
laces, leather leads, umbrella covers, saddle cloths 
for horses, backpacks, rucksacks, haversacks, school 
haversacks, music cases, halters, bags (envelopes, 
pouches) of leather, for packaging, leather twist, 
leather thread, suitcase handles, walking stick and 
umbrella handles, lashes, horse blankets, furniture 
coverings of leather, clothing for animals, pads for 
horse saddles, umbrella rings, blinkers (harness), 
harness fittings of iron, trappings for animals, 
leather ornaments for animals, harness fittings, not of 
precious metal, walking stick seats, shoulder belts 
(straps), of leather, tool bags of leather (empty), 
chain mesh purses, not of precious metal, beach sacks, 
muzzles, bridles (harness), head stalls, leatherboard, 
bands of leather, travelling trunks, shopping bags, 
straps for soldiers equipment, harness traces, harness 
straps, straps of leather (saddlery), straps for 
skates, artificial leather, trimmings of leather for 
furniture, leather straps, butts (parts of hides), 
curried skins, cat o' nine tails, coverings of skins 
(furs), stirrup leathers, parts of rubber for stirrups, 
bits for animals (harness), saddlery products, reins, 
suitcases, moleskin (imitation of leather), furs, 
chamois leather, other than for cleaning purposes, nose 
bags (feed bags), net bags for shopping, casings, of 
leather, for springs, knee pads for horses, riding 
saddles, fastenings for saddles, card cases, traces 
(harness), valves of leather, furniture, mirrors, 
picture frames, goods of wood, cork, reed, cane, 
wicker, horn, bone, ivory, whalebone, shell, amber, 
mother of pearl, meerschaum and substitutes for all 
these materials, or of plastics, fans for personal use 
(non electric), pillows, curtain rings, chests, not of 
metal, cupboards, lecterns, benches (furniture), table 
tops, screens (furniture), trunks (furniture), boxes of 
wood or plastic, chests for toys, beds, head rests 
(furniture), trolleys (furniture), bottle racks, brush 
mountings, baskets, not of metal, cushions, mattresses, 
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chest of drawers, bamboo curtains, cots, wind chimes 
(decoration), mobiles (decoration), divans, racks 
(furniture), display stands, bed, furniture, door and 
window fittings (not of metal), hammocks, flower stands 
(furniture), jewellery cases (caskets), not of precious 
metal, mannequins, tables, works of art, of wood, wax, 
plaster or plastic, drinking straws, umbrella stands, 
playpens for babies, coat hangers and hat stands, coat 
stands, desks, magazine racks, sleeping bags for 
camping, chairs (seats), armchairs, sofas, keyboards 
for hanging keys, footstools, stools, corks for 
bottles, embroidery frames, high chairs for babies, 
infant walkers, deck chairs, curtain holders, not of 
textile material, air pillows, air cushions and air 
mattresses, not for medical purposes, stair rods, 
animal horns, pet cushions, beds for household pets, 
kennels for household pets, nesting boxes for household 
pets, stuffed animals, animal claws and hooves, 
decorative wall plaques (furniture) not of textile, 
bedsteads (wood), bamboo, fishing baskets, vice 
benches, not of metal, work benches, embroidery looms, 
library shelves, hinges, not of metal, reels of wood 
for yarn, silk and cord, bottle casings of wood, 
sideboards, busts of wood, wax, plaster or plastic, 
costume stands, letter boxes, not of metal or masonry, 
trestles (furniture), lockers, bedding (except linen), 
hydrostatic beds, not for medical purposes, bed 
casters, not of metal, spring mattresses, settees, 
loading pallets, not of metal, house numbers, not of 
metal, non luminous, filing cabinets, wax figures, 
wickerwork, bakers bread baskets, hampers (baskets), 
easy chairs, fireguards, fire screens (domestic), 
bottle closures, not of metal, closures, not of metal, 
for containers, stag antlers, shelves for filing 
cabinets (furniture), bins, not of metal, oyster 
shells, containers, not of metal (storage, transport), 
coral, corozo, corks, cork bands, bead curtains for 
decoration, curtain hooks, curtain rails, curtain 
rollers, curtain rods, casks of wood for decanting 
wine, knife handles, not of metal, decorations of 
plastic for foodstuffs, reservoirs, not of metal nor of 
masonry, tanks, not of metal nor of masonry, 
draughtmans table, towel dispensers, not of metal, 
bedroom fittings (except linen), cabinet work, 
packaging containers of plastic, duckboards, not of 
metal, broom handles, not of metal, school furniture, 
tent pegs, not of metal, scratching posts for cats, 
steps (ladders), not of metal, medicine cabinets, index 
cabinets (furniture), statuettes of wood, wax, plaster 
or plastic, figurines (statuettes) of wood, wax, 
plaster or plastic, display boards, flower pot 
pedestals, removable mats or covers for sinks, meat 
chests, not of metal, garment covers (storage), covers 
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for clothing (wardrobe), gun racks, hooks, not of 
metal, for clothes rails, coathooks, not of metal, tool 
handles, not of metal, identity plates, not of metal, 
nameplates, not of metal, straw mattresses, signboards 
of wood or plastics, picture rods (frames), picture 
frame brackets, furniture partitions of wood, handling 
pallets, not of metal, mouldings for picture frames, 
number plates, not of metal, registration plates, not 
of metal, carts, trolleys for computers (furniture), 
massage tables and dressing tables, tables of metal, 
tea carts, tea trolleys, items of furniture, counters 
(tables), edgings of plastic for furniture, furniture 
of metal and office furniture, doors for furniture, 
furniture casters, not of metal, furniture shelves, 
inflatable publicity objects, plaited straw (except 
matting), nesting boxes, shoulder poles (yokes), 
hairdressers chairs, poles, not of metal, newspaper 
display stands, bolts, not of metal, slatted indoor 
blinds, indoor window blinds (furniture), timber blinds 
(furniture), latches, not of metal, pulleys of plastics 
for blinds, rivets, not of metal, stakes for plants or 
trees, writing desks, book rests (furniture), binding 
screws, not of metal, for cables, cable clips, not of 
metal, shelves for storage, shelves for typewriters, 
typing desks, wood plugs, not of metal, plugs (dowels) 
not of metal, screws, not of metal, bolsters, nuts, not 
of metal, showcases (furniture), household or kitchen 
utensils and containers (not of precious metal or 
coated therewith), combs and sponges, brushes (except 
paint brushes), brush making materials, articles for 
cleaning purposes, steelwool, unworked or semi worked 
glass (except glass used in building), glassware, 
porcelain and earthenware, bottle openers, oil cruets, 
not of precious metal, cocktail stirrers, candle 
extinguishers, not of precious metal, appliances for 
removing make up (non electric), sugar bowls, not of 
precious metal, trays for domestic purposes, not of 
precious metal, baby baths (portable), cloth for 
washing floors, crystal balls, tea infusers, not of 
precious metal, boxes for sweetmeats, not of precious 
metal, candy boxes, not of precious metal, bottles, 
shaving brushes, pottery, coffee pots, non electric, 
not of precious metal, boxes, heaters for feeding 
bottles, non electric, shoe horns, candlesticks, not of 
precious metal, wine tasters (siphons), pipettes (wine 
tasters), fly swatters, fly catchers (traps or whisks), 
epergnes, not of precious metal, baskets, for domestic 
use, not of precious metal, strainers, not of precious 
metal, trouser stretchers, coolers (ice pails), tie 
presses, door handles of porcelain, comb cases, ironing 
board covers (shaped), gardening gloves, gloves for 
household purposes, polishing gloves, shoe trees 
(stretchers), piggy banks, not of metal, soap boxes, 
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decanters, birdcages, fitted vanity cases, works of 
art, of porcelain, terra cotta or glass, toothpick 
holders, not of precious metal, carpet beaters (hand 
instruments), bread bins, cloths and rags for cleaning, 
pepper pots, clothes pegs and drying racks for washing, 
table plates, not of precious metal, feather dusters, 
shaving brush stands, sponge holders, toilet paper 
holders, trouser presses, perfume sprayers and 
vaporisers, graters, crumb trays, coasters, not of 
paper and other than table linen, trivets (table 
utensils), boot jacks, salt shakers, not of precious 
metal, clothes racks (for drying), coffee and tea 
services, not of precious metal, napkin rings, not of 
precious metal, washing boards and ironing boards, 
bread boards, cutting boards, cups, shirt stretchers, 
footwear stretchers, teapots, flower pots, toilet 
utensils, tableware (other than knives, forks and 
spoons) not of precious metal, glasses (receptacles), 
cruets, not of precious metal, thermally insulated 
containers for food and beverages, cloths impregnated 
with a detergent for cleaning, toothbrushes, 
toothbrushes, electric, floss for dental purposes, 
fruit presses, non electric, for household purposes, 
buttonhooks, steel wool for cleaning, aerosol 
dispensers, not for medical purposes, siphons for 
carbonated water, insulating flasks, vacuum bottles, 
nozzles for watering cans, roses for watering cans, 
cotton waste for cleaning, pestle and mortar (kitchen 
utensils), garlic presses (kitchen utensils), glass 
bulbs (receptacles), glass vials (receptacles), poultry 
rings, litter trays for pets, cages for household pets, 
animal bristles (brushware), buckskin for cleaning, 
feeding troughs, buckets, pails, covers for dishes, 
bird baths, mess tins, cooking pot sets, beaters, non 
electric, drinking vessels, bottle gourds, glass jars 
(carboys), isothermic bags, carboys, glass flasks 
(containers), nozzles for sprinkler hoses, powder 
puffs, refrigerating bottles, knobs of porcelain, busts 
of china, terra cotta or glass, hair brushes, stew 
pans, pots, pot lids, boxes of glass, coffee grinders, 
hand operated, boxes of metal, for dispensing paper 
towels, cookie jars and lunch boxes, tea caddies, not 
of precious metal, cauldrons, butter dish and cheese 
dish covers, candle rings, not of precious metal, jugs, 
not of precious metal, lazy susans, basting spoons, for 
kitchen use, earthenware saucepans, dishwashing 
brushes, electric brushes (except parts of machines), 
rat traps, ceramics for household purposes, beer mugs, 
fitted picnic baskets (including dishes), closures for 
pot lids, cooking utensils, non electric, cookery 
moulds, glue pots, washtubs, feeding troughs for 
animals, fruit cups, corkscrews, pastry cutters, 
cosmetic utensils, sifters (household utensils), 
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enamelled crystal, fibreglass thread, not for textile 
use, glass for vehicle windows (semi finished product), 
painted glassware, cups of paper or plastic, goblets, 
not of precious metal, refuse bins, flower pot covers, 
not of paper, mixing spoons (kitchen utensils), knife 
rests for the table, bowls (basins), demijohns, dusting 
apparatus, non electric, deodorising apparatus for 
personal use, soap dispensers, water apparatus for 
cleaning teeth and gums, funnels, apparatus for wax 
polishing, non electric, wax polishing appliances, non 
electric, for shoes, salad bowls, not of precious 
metal, brooms, mops, carpet sweepers, brushes for 
cleaning tanks and containers, basins (bowls), 
enamelled glass, spatulas (kitchen utensils), spice 
sets, statues and statuettes of porcelain, terra cotta 
or glass, pads for cleaning, scouring pads, coffee 
filters, non electric, strainers for household 
purposes, holders for flowers (flower arranging), 
flasks, not of precious metal, deep fryers, non 
electric, frying pans, scrubbing brushes, basins 
(receptacles), smoke absorbers for household purposes, 
chamois leather for cleaning, pitchers, ice buckets, 
ice cube moulds, egg cups, not of precious metal, 
dishes for soap, vegetable dishes, signboards of 
porcelain or glass, liqueur sets, cabarets (trays), not 
of precious metal, furniture dusters, confectioners' 
decorating bags (pastry bags), butter dishes, cooking 
pots, mixers, manual (cocktail shakers), moulds 
(kitchen utensils), mosaics of glass, not for building, 
portable coldboxes, non electric, autoclaves (pressure 
cookers), non electric, chamber pots, washbasins, 
scoops (tableware), toothpicks, candelabra 
(candlesticks), not of precious metal, rolling pins 
(domestic), perfume burners, spouts, flat iron stands, 
holders for plants (flower arranging), saucers, not of 
precious metal, powder compacts, not of precious metal, 
currycombs, mouse traps, containers for household use 
(except in precious metal), food cooling devices, 
containing heat exchange fluids, for household 
purposes, watering cans, sprinklers, sprinkling 
devices, watering devices, biscuit cutters, services 
(tableware), not of precious metal, soup bowls, not of 
precious metal, vessels of metal for making ices and 
iced drinks, sieves (household utensils), abrasive pads 
for kitchen purposes, glass caps, glass stoppers, mugs, 
buckets made of woven fabrics, stretchers for clothing, 
indoor terrariums (plant cultivation), napkin holders, 
not of precious metal, kitchen mixers, domestic 
grinders, mixing machines for household purposes, non 
electric, urns, not of precious metal, chopsticks, 
powdered glass for decoration, textiles and textile 
goods, bed and table covers, bath linen (except 
clothing), tissues of textile for removing make up, 
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labels (cloth), linings (textile), toilet gloves, wall 
hangings of textile, handkerchiefs of textile, curtains 
of textile or plastic, household linen, towels of 
textile, travelling rugs (lap robes), net curtains, 
curtain holders of textile material, banners and flags 
(not of paper), eiderdowns (down coverlets), loose 
covers for furniture, covers for cushions, mattress 
covers, pillowcases, mosquito nets, glass cloths, 
billiard cloth, table cloths (not of paper), traced 
cloths for embroidery, upholstery cloths, face towels 
of textile, sleeping bags (sheeting), cotton fabrics, 
haircloth (sackcloth), traced cloths for embroidery, 
brocades, lining fabric for shoes, fabric for boots and 
shoes, coverlets (bedspreads), bed blankets, trellis 
(cloth), zephyr (cloth), table centrepieces, cheviots 
(cloth), ticks (mattress covers), shower curtains of 
textile or plastic, crepe (fabric), crepon, bedspreads, 
damask, elastic woven material, oilcloth (for use as 
table cloths), gummed cloth, other than for stationery, 
esparto fabric, chenille fabric, felt, flannel 
(fabric), fitted toilet lid covers (fabric), gauze 
(cloth), jersey (fabric), woollen cloth, woollen 
fabric, lingerie fabric, linen cloth, place mats of 
textile, table cloths (not of paper), printers blankets 
of textile, marabouts (cloth), upholstery fabrics, 
fabric of imitation animal skins, knitted fabric, 
cheese cloth, ramie fabric, rayon fabric, silk (cloth), 
taffeta (cloth), fibreglass fabrics for textile use, 
adhesive fabric for application by heat, diapered 
linen, velvet, tulle, clothing, footwear, headgear, 
motorists and cyclists clothing, bibs, not of paper, 
headbands (clothing), dressing gowns, bathing suits, 
swimsuits, bathing caps and sandals, boas (necklets), 
babies pants of textile, collar protectors, boots for 
sports and beach shoes, hoods (clothing), shawls, belts 
(clothing), money belts (clothing), wet suits for water 
skiing, neckties, corsets (underclothing), sashes for 
wear, fur stoles, scarves, caps (headwear), peaked 
caps, gloves (clothing), waterproof clothing, girdles, 
underclothing, mantillas, stockings, socks, bandanas 
(neckerchiefs), babies napkins of textile, furs 
(clothing), pyjamas, soles for footwear, heels, veils 
(clothing), suspenders, gymnastics and sports suits, 
layettes (clothing), collars (clothing), singlets, 
mittens, ear muffs (clothing), inner soles, shoulder 
pads, bow ties, beach wraps, cuffs, wristbands 
(clothing), dress shields, beach clothes, housecoats, 
pockets for clothing, socks suspenders, stocking 
suspenders, petticoats, tights, aprons (clothing), 
headdress for wear, masquerade costumes, uniforms, cap 
peaks, galoshes, wooden shoes, frilled caps, garters, 
coats, esparto shoes or sandals, non slipping devices 
for boots and shoes, bath robes, bath slippers, 
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birettas, overalls, smocks, teddies (undergarments), 
berets, footmuffs, not electrically heated, lace boots, 
boots, boot uppers, studs for football boots, half 
boots, fittings of metal for shoes and boots, tips for 
footwear, welts for boots and shoes, heelpieces for 
boots and shoes, drawers (clothing), pants, shirts, 
shirt yokes, shirt fronts, chemisettes (shirt fronts), 
tee shirts, bodices (lingerie), vests, waistcoats, 
jackets (clothing), fishing vests, stuff jackets 
(clothing), combinations (clothing), slips 
(undergarments), ready made clothing, detachable 
collars and collars (clothing), clothing of leather, 
clothing of imitations of leather, shower caps, bed 
socks, skirts, ready made linings (parts of clothing), 
overcoats, topcoats, gabardines (clothing), gymnastic 
shoes, jerseys (clothing), pullovers, sweaters, 
liveries, muffs (clothing), footwear uppers, pocket 
squares, parkas, pelerines, pelisses, gaiters, spats, 
leggings, hosiery, knitwear (clothing), clothing for 
gymnastics, outerclothing, underwear, sandals, saris, 
underpants, hats, wimples, togas, gaiter straps, 
trouser straps, frocks, turbans, suits, items of 
clothing, slippers, shoes, sports shoes, lace and 
embroidery, ribbons and braid, buttons, hooks and eyes, 
pins and needles, artificial flowers, tinsels 
(trimmings for clothing), pin cushions, shoe and hat 
ornaments (not of precious metal), haberdashery, except 
thread, hair bands, brassards, reins for guiding 
children, brooches (clothing accessories), sewing 
boxes, belt clasps, shoe laces, wreaths of artificial 
flowers, tea cosies, ornamental novelty badges 
(buttons), sewing thimbles, bows for the hair, needle 
cases, not of precious metal, buckles (clothing 
accessories), shoe buckles, shoulder pads for clothing, 
hair pins, badges for wear, not of precious metal, 
orsedew (trimmings for clothing), numerals or letters 
for marking linen, bodkins, barrettes (hair slides), 
passementerie, birds feathers (clothing accessories), 
top knots (pompoms), zip fasteners, competitors 
numbers, heat adhesive patches for decoration of 
textile articles (haberdashery), rug hooks, snap 
fasteners, ostrich feathers (clothing accessories), 
corset busks, whalebones for corsets, prize ribbons, 
cords for rimming, for clothing, tassels 
(haberdashery), expanding bands for holding sleeves, 
hair ornaments, false hair, hair nets, shoe eyelets, 
chenille (passementerie), frills (lacework), trouser 
clips for cyclists, fastenings for clothing, hook and 
pile fastening tapes, elastic ribbons, tapes for 
curtain headings, cords for clothing, collar supports, 
false hems, cockades (haberdashery), festoons 
(embroidery), fringes, artificial fruits, braids, hair 
colouring caps, artificial garlands, darning lasts, 
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trimmings for clothing, plaited hair, wigs, silver 
embroidery, dress fastenings, edgings for clothing, 
rosettes (haberdashery), zip fasteners for bags, slide 
locks for bags, braces for clothing, suspenders, 
fastenings for braces, fastenings for suspenders, skirt 
flounces, tresses of hair, toupees, shoe hooks; the 
bringing together, for the benefit of others, of the 
aforesaid goods (excluding the transport thereof), 
enabling customers to conveniently view and purchase 
the aforesaid goods. 
 
Class 40 
Treatment of materials; applying finishes to textiles; 
embroidery; shoe staining and fabric dyeing; planing 
(saw mill); custom fashioning of fur; dressmaking; 
leather staining and working; tanning; cloth pre-
shrinking; fabric bleaching, waterproofing and 
fireproofing; fur glossing, satining and dyeing; fur 
conditioning; clothing alteration; cloth edging; 
tailoring; cloth treating; cloth cutting and dyeing; 
textile and fur mothproofing; abrasion, quilting of 
fabrics; knitting machines rental; paper finishing; 
sawing (saw mill); silver plating; pottery firing; 
metal plating; gold plating; processing of 
cinematographic films; key cutting; chromium plating; 
stripping finishes; pattern printing; gilding; 
bookbinding; framing of works of art; custom assembling 
of materials (for others); photocomposing services; 
photogravure; photographic printing; millworking; fruit 
crushing; galvanization; permanent press treatment of 
fabrics; engraving; saddlery working; printing; 
laminating; woodworking; metal treating; paper 
treating; processing of oil; burnishing by abrasion; 
refining services; waste treatment (transformation); 
silkscreen printing; dyeing services; colour separation 
services; laser scribing; warping looms; vulcanization 
(material treatment). 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300831041 

[540] 商標: 
Mark:  

[571] 商標描述: 
Mark Description: 

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

Kabushiki Kaisha Marna (Marna Corporation) 
3-15, Komagata 1-chome,  Sumida-ku, Tokyo,  JAPAN 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Wilkinson & Grist 
6th Floor, Prince's Building,  Chater Road,  HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 20, 21, 24 
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Original Class No.: 
[511] 建議的新類別編號: 

Proposed New Class No.: 
3, 14, 19, 20, 21, 24 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 20 
Air cushions, not for medical purposes; air mattresses, 
not for medical purposes; air pillows, not for medical 
purposes; armchairs; bags (sleeping -) for camping; 
bakers' bread baskets; bamboo; bamboo curtains; 
barrels, not of metal; baskets, not of metal; bead 
curtains for decoration; bed fittings, not of metal; 
bedding [except linen]; beds; benches [furniture]; 
binding screws, not of metal, for cables; bins, not of 
metal; bins of wood or plastic; bolsters; book rests 
[furniture]; bottle caps, not of metal; bottle 
closures, not of metal; bottle racks; bottles (corks 
for -); boxes (nesting -) for household pets; boxes of 
wood or plastic; bread baskets (bakers' -); broom 
handles, not of metal; brush mountings; cabinet work; 
cabinets (index -) [furniture]; cable clips, not of 
metal; cable or pipe clips of plastics; caps, not of 
metal (bottle -); caps, not of metal (sealing -); carts 
for computers [furniture]; cases of wood or plastic; 
casks, not of metal; casks (Taps for -) [not of metal]; 
chairs [seats]; chests for toys; chests, not of metal; 
chests of drawers; chimes (wind -) [decoration]; 
chopping blocks [tables]; clips (cable and pipe -) of 
plastics; closures (bottle -), not of metal; closures, 
not of metal, for containers; clothes hooks, not of 
metal; coat hangers; coathooks, not of metal; 
coatstands; containers (closures, not of metal, for -); 
containers, not of metal [storage, transport]; 
containers of plastic (packaging -); cork bands; corks; 
corks for bottles; costume stands; cots; counters 
[tables]; covers for clothing [wardrobe]; covers 
(garment -) [storage]; cradles; cupboards; curtain 
holders, not of textile material; curtain hooks; 
curtain rails; curtain rings; curtain rods; curtain 
rollers; curtain tie-backs; curtains (bamboo -); 
curtains (bead -) for decoration; cushions; cushions 
(pet -); deck chairs; decorations of plastic for 
foodstuffs; desks; desks [furniture]; dinner wagons 
[furniture]; dispensers (towel -), not of metal, fixed; 
display boards; display stands; divans; door fittings, 
not of metal; dressing tables; drinking straws; 
duckboards, not of metal; easy chairs; edgings of 
plastic for furniture; fans for personal use [non-
electric]; filing cabinets; fittings, not of metal (bed 
-); fittings, not of metal (door -); fittings, not of 
metal (furniture -); fittings, not of metal (window -); 
flower-pot pedestals; flower-stands [furniture]; 
foodstuffs (decorations of plastic for -); footstools; 
frames (picture -); furniture; garment covers 
[storage]; glass (silvered -) [mirrors]; hampers 
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[baskets]; hangers (coat -); hat stands; head-rests 
[furniture]; high chairs for babies; hinges, not of 
metal; hooks (curtain -); hooks, not of metal, for 
clothes rails; hoses (reels, not of metal, non-
mechanical, for flexible -); hoses (winding spools, not 
of metal, non-mechanical, for flexible -); house 
numbers, not of metal, non-luminous; household pets 
(nesting boxes for -); identity plates, not of metal; 
index cabinets [furniture]; indoor window blinds 
[shades] [furniture]; infant walkers; jewellery case 
[caskets], not of precious metal; jewelry cases 
[caskets], not of precious metal; kennels for household 
pets; latches, not of metal; letter boxes, not of metal 
or masonry; lockers; locks, not of metal, for vehicles; 
locks [other than electric], not of metal; magazine 
racks; massage tables; mats, removable, for sinks; 
mattress (straw -); mattresses; mattresses (spring -); 
meat chests, not of metal; medicine cabinets; mirror 
tiles; mirrors [looking glasses]; mobiles [decoration]; 
moldings for picture frames; mouldings for picture 
frames; nameplates, not of metal; nesting boxes; 
nesting boxes for household pets; newspaper display 
stands; numberplates, not of metal; office furniture; 
packaging containers of plastic; pedestals (flower-pot 
-); pet cushions; picture frame brackets; picture 
frames; picture frames (Moldings [mouldings] for -); 
pillows; pipe or cable clips of plastics; placards of 
wood or plastics; plaited straw [except matting]; 
plaits (straw -); plaques (decorative wall -) 
[furniture] not of textile; plate racks; plates, not of 
metal (registration -); playpens for babies; plugs 
[dowels] not of metal; plugs, not of metal; poles, not 
of metal; racks [furniture]; rails (curtain -); rattan; 
reeds [plaiting material]; reels, not of metal, non-
mechanical, for flexible hoses; reels of wood for yarn, 
silk, cord; registration plates, not of metal; 
reservoirs, not of metal nor of masonry; rings (curtain 
-); rods (curtain -); rods (picture -) [frames]; rods 
(stair -); rollers (curtain -) screens [furniture]; 
sealing caps, not of metal; seats; seats of metal; 
settees; shelves for filing-cabinets [furniture]; 
shelves for storage; showcases [furniture]; sideboards; 
signboards of wood or plastics; silvered glass 
[mirrors]; sinks (removable mats or covers for -); 
sofas; spring mattresses; stair rods; stakes for plants 
or trees; stands (costume -); stools; stoppers for 
bottles, not of glass, metal or rubber; stoppers, not 
of metal; straw mattresses; straws for drinking; table 
tops; tables; tables of metal; tanks, not of metal nor 
of masonry; taps for casks [not of metal]; tea carts; 
tea trolleys; tiles (mirror -); tortoiseshell 
imitation; towel dispensers, fixed, not of metal; 
trays, not of metal; trestles [furniture]; trolleys 
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[furniture]; umbrella stands; valves, not of metal, 
other than parts of machines; valves of plastic (water-
pipe -); vats, not of metal; wagons (dinner -) 
[furniture]; walkers (infant -); wall plaques, not of 
textile (decorative -) [furniture]; wall plugs, not of 
metal; washstands  [furniture]; water beds, not for 
medical purposes; water-pipe valves of plastic; 
wickerwork; wind chimes [decoration]; winding spools, 
not of metal, non-mechanical, for flexible hoses; 
window fittings, not of metal; work benches; works of 
art, of wood, wax, plaster or plastic; woven timber 
blinds [furniture]; writing desks. 
 
Class 21 
Abrasive pads for kitchen purposes; abrasive sponges 
for scrubbing the skin; aerosol dispensers, not for 
medical purposes; autoclaves [pressure cookers], non-
electric; baby baths [portable]; basins [bowls]; basins 
[receptacles]; baskets, for domestic use, not of 
precious metal; basting spoons, for kitchen use; baths 
(baby -) [portable]; beaters (carpet -) [not being 
machines]; beaters, non-electric; beer mugs; beverages 
(heat insulated containers for -); bins (dust -); 
blenders, non-electric, for household purposes; boards 
(ironing -); boot jacks; boot trees [stretchers]; 
bottle gourds; bottle openers; bottles; bottles 
(refrigerating -); bowls [basins]; bowls (glass -); 
boxes for sweetmeats, not of precious metal; boxes of 
glass; boxes of metal, for dispensing paper towels; 
boxes (soap -); bread baskets [domestic]; bread bins; 
bread boards; bristles (animal -) [brushware]; brooms; 
brush goods; brushes; brushes (dishwashing -); brushes, 
electric [except parts of machines]; brushes for 
cleaning tanks and containers; brushes for footwear; 
buckets; buckskin for cleaning; burners (perfume -); 
butter dishes; butter-dish covers; buttonhooks; 
cabarets [trays], not of precious metal; cake molds 
[moulds]; candy boxes, not of precious metal; carboys; 
carpet beaters [hand instruments]; carpet sweepers; 
cauldrons; ceramics for household purposes; chamber 
pots; chamois leather for cleaning; cheese-dish covers; 
China ornaments; chopsticks; cleaning instruments 
[hand-operated]; cleaning (rags [cloth] for -); 
cleaning tow; closures for pot lids; cloth for washing 
floors; clothes racks [for drying]; clothes-pegs; 
clothes-pins; clothing stretchers; cloths for cleaning; 
cloths impregnated with a detergent for cleaning; 
coasters, not of paper and other than table linen; 
cocktail stirrers; coffee filters, non-electric; coffee 
grinders, hand-operated; coffee percolators, non-
electric; coffee services, not  of precious metal; 
coffeepots, non-electric, not of precious metals; 
coldboxes (portable -), non-electric; combs; combs 
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(electric -); combs for the hair (large-toothed -); 
confectioners' decorating bags [pastry bags]; 
containers for household or kitchen use [except in 
precious metal]; cookery molds [moulds]; cookie 
[biscuit] cutters; cookie jars; cooking pot sets; 
cooking pots; cooking skewers, of metal; cooking 
utensils, non-electric; coolers [ice pails]; coolers 
(portable -) (am.); corkscrews; cosmetic utensils; 
covers for dishes; cover, not of paper, for flower 
pots; crockery; cruet stands for oil and vinegar, not 
of precious metal; cruets, not of precious metal; crumb 
trays; crystal [glassware]; cups (egg -); cups (fruit -
); cups, not of precious metal; cups of paper or 
plastic; cutting boards for the kitchen; decanters; 
deep fryers, non-electric; demijohns; deodorising 
apparatus for personal use; dish covers; dishes (butter 
-); dishes for soap; dishes, not of precious metal; 
dishwashing brushes; dispensers (soap -); domestic 
grinders, non-electric; drinking flasks for travellers; 
drinking glasses; drinking vessels; dustbins; dusters 
(furniture -); dusting apparatus, non-electric; dusting 
cloths [rags]; earthenware; egg cups, not of precious 
metal; enamelled glass; epergnes, not of precious 
metal; eyebrow brushes; fabrics (buckets made of woven 
-); feather-dusters; feeding bottles (heaters for -), 
non-electric; fiberglass other than for insulation or 
textile use; fiberglass thread, not for textile use; 
fibreglass other than for insulation or textile use; 
fibreglass thread, not for textile use; flasks for 
traveller (drinking-); flasks, not of precious metal; 
flat-iron stands; floss for dental purposes; flower 
pots; flower-pot covers, not of paper; fly catchers 
[traps or whisks]; fly swatters; footwear (brushes for 
-); fruit cups; fruit presses, non-electric, for 
household purposes; frying pans; funnels; furniture 
dusters; fused silica [semi-worked goods] other than 
for building; garbage cans; gardening gloves; garlic 
presses [kitchen utensils]; glass bowls; glass bulbs 
[receptacles]; glass caps; glass flasks [containers]; 
glass jars [carboys]; glass [receptacles]; glass 
stoppers; glassware (painted -); glove stretchers; 
gloves for household purposes; gloves ( gardening -); 
gloves (polishing -); goblets, not of precious metal; 
gourds (bottle -); graters [household utensils]; 
griddles [cooking utensils]; gridiron supports; grill 
supports; grills [cooking utensils]; heaters for 
feeding bottles, non-electric; heat-insulated 
containers; holders for flowers and plants [flower 
arranging]; horns (drinking -); hot pots [not 
electrically heated]; ice buckets; ice cube molds 
[moulds]; ice pails; indoor terrariums [plant 
cultivation]; insect traps; insulating flasks; ironing 
board covers [shaped]; ironing boards; isothermic bags; 
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jacks (boot -); jars (glass -) [carboys]; jugs, not of 
precious metal; kettles, non-electric; kitchen 
containers, not of precious metal; kitchen mixers, non-
electric; kitchen utensils, not of precious metal; 
knife rests for the table; lamp-glass brushes; lazy 
susans; leather (polishing -); liqueur sets; lunch 
boxes; lye washtubs; majolica; make-up (appliances for 
removing -) [non-electric]; menu card holders; mills 
for domestic purposes, hand-operated; mixers, manual 
[cocktail shakers]; mixing machines, non-electric, for 
household purposes; mixing spoons [kitchen utensils]; 
molds (ice cube -); molds [kitchen utensils]; mops; 
moulds (ice cube -); moulds [kitchen utensils]; mugs, 
not of precious metal; nail brushes; napkin holders, 
not of precious metal; napkin rings, not of precious 
metal; noodle machines [hand-operated]; nozzles for 
sprinkler hose; nozzles for watering cans; oil cruets, 
not of precious metal; opal glass; opaline glass; pads 
for cleaning; pails; pans (frying -); paper plates; 
pastry cutters; pepper mills, hand-operated; pepper 
pots, not of precious metal; percolators (coffee -), 
non-electric; perfume burners; perfume sprayers; 
perfume vaporizers; picnic baskets (fitted -) 
[including dishes]; pie servers; piggy banks, not of 
metal; pins of metal (cooking -); pipettes [wine-
tasters]; pitchers, not of precious metal; plate glass 
[raw material]; plates (paper -); plates to prevent 
milk boiling over; plungers for clearing blocked 
drains; polishing apparatus and machines, for household 
purposes, non-electric; polishing gloves; polishing 
leather; polishing materials [for making shiny] [except 
preparations, paper and stone]; porcelain ware; pot 
lids; pots; pots (flower -); pots, not of precious 
metal; pottery; powder compacts, not of precious metal; 
powder puffs; presses (garlic -) [kitchen utensils]; 
presses (trouser -); pressure cookers [autoclaves], 
non-electric; rags for cleaning; rat traps; 
refrigerating bottles; refuse bins; rolling pins 
[domestic]; roses for watering cans; salad bowls, not 
of precious metal; salt cellars, not of precious metal; 
salt shakers, not of precious metal; saucepan scourers 
of metal; saucepans (earthenware -); saucers, not of 
precious metal; scoops [tableware]; scouring pads; 
scrubbing brushes; services [ tableware], not of 
precious metal; shakers; shaving brush stands; shaving 
brushes; shirt stretchers; shoe brushes; shoe horns; 
shoe trees [stretchers]; sieves [household utensils]; 
sifters [household utensils]; siphons for carbonated 
water; skin (abrasive sponges for scrubbing the -); 
skins of chamois for cleaning; soap boxes; soap 
dispensers; soap holders; soup bowls, not of precious 
metal; spatulas [kitchen utensils]; spice sets; sponge 
holders; sponges for household purposes; spoons 
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(basting -), for kitchen use; spouts; sprinklers; 
sprinklers for watering flowers and plants; sprinkling 
devices; stands (flat-iron -); stands for shaving 
brushes; steel wool for cleaning; stew-pans; stoppers 
(glass -); strainers for household purposes; strainers, 
not of precious metal; stretchers for clothing; 
stretchers (glove -); sugar bowls, not of precious 
metal; syringes for watering flowers and plants; table 
plates, not of precious metal; tableware [other than 
knives, forks and spoons] not of precious metal; 
tankards, not of precious metal; tar-brushes, long 
handled; tart scoops; tea balls, not of precious metal; 
tea caddies, not of precious metal; tea infusers, not 
of precious metal; tea services, not of precious metal; 
tea strainers, not of precious metal; teapots, not of 
precious metal; terrariums (indoor -) [plant 
cultivation]; thermally insulated containers for food; 
tie presses; toilet brushes; toilet cases; toilet paper 
holders; toilet sponges; toilet utensils; toothbrushes; 
toothbrushes, electric; toothpick holders, not of 
precious metal; toothpicks; trash cans; trays for 
domestic purposes, not of precious metal; trays for 
domestic purposes, of paper; trivets [table utensils]; 
trouser presses; trouser stretchers; urns, not of 
precious metal; utensils for household purposes, not of 
precious metal; vacuum bottles; vanity cases (fitted -
); vases, not of precious metal; vegetable dishes; 
vessels of metal for making ices and iced drinks; 
vitreous silica fibers [fibres], not for textile use; 
waffle irons, non-electric; washing boards; washing 
floors (cloth for -); washtubs; watering cans; watering 
devices; wax-polishing (apparatus for -), non-electric; 
wax-polishing appliances, non-electric, for shoes; 
whisks, non-electric, for household purposes; wine 
tasters [siphons]; works of art, of porcelain, terra-
cotta or glass. 
 
Class 24 
Adhesive fabric for application by heat; bath linen 
[except clothing]; bed blankets; bed clothes; bed 
covers; bed covers of paper; bed linen; bedspreads; 
blankets (bed -); bolting cloth; brocades; buckram; 
bunting; calico; calico cloth (printed -); canvas for 
tapestry or embroidery; cheese cloth; chenille fabric; 
cheviots [cloth]; cloth; coasters [table linen]; cotton 
fabrics; coverings (furniture -) of textile; coverings 
of plastics for furniture; coverlets [bedspreads]; 
covers (fitted toilet lid -) [fabric]; covers for 
cushions; covers [loose] for furniture; crepe [fabric]; 
crepon; curtain holders of textile material; curtains 
of textile or plastic; cushions (covers for -); damask; 
diapered linen; dimity; door curtains; drugget; 
eiderdowns [down coverlets]; elastic woven material; 
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embroidery (traced cloth for -); esparto fabric; 
fabric; fabric for textile use; face towels of textile; 
felt; fiberglass fabrics, for textile use; fibreglass 
fabrics for textile use; filtering materials of 
textile; fitted toilet lid cover [fabric]; frieze 
[cloth]; furniture coverings of plastic; furniture 
coverings of textile; furniture (loose covers for -); 
fustian; glass-cloth [towels]; handkerchiefs of 
textile; hemp cloth; hemp fabric; household linen; jute 
fabric; knitted fabric; labels [cloth]; linen (bed -); 
linen cloth; linen (diapered -); linen (household -); 
make-up (napkins for removing -) [cloth]; marabouts 
[cloth]; mats (place -) [not of paper]; mattress 
covers; mitts (washing -); moleskin [fabric]; mosquito 
nets; napkins, of cloth, for removing make-up; napkins 
of textile (table -); net curtains; nets (mosquito -); 
non-woven textile fabrics; oilcloth [for use as 
tablecloths]; pillow shams; pillowcases; place mats 
[not of paper]; plastic material [substitute for 
fabrics]; quilts; ramie fabric; rayon fabric; rugs 
(travelling -) [lap robes]; runners (table -); sanitary 
flannel; serviettes of textile; shams (pillow -); 
sheets [textile]; shower curtains of textile or 
plastic; silk [cloth]; silk fabrics for printing 
patterns; table cloths [not of paper]; table linen [not 
of paper]; table mats [not of paper]; table napkins of 
textile; table runners; taffeta [cloth]; tapestry [wall 
hangings], of textile; tick [linen]; ticks [mattress 
covers]; tissues of textile for removing make-up; 
towels of textile; traced cloths for embroidery; 
travelling rugs [lap robes]; trellis [cloth]; tulle; 
upholstery fabrics; velvet; wall hangings of textile; 
washing mitts; woollen cloth; woollen fabric; zephyr 
[cloth]. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 3 
cloths impregnated with a detergent for cleaning. 
 
Class 14 
jewellery case [caskets], not of precious metal; 
jewelry cases [caskets], not of precious metal. 
 
Class 19 
duckboards, not of metal. 
 
Class 20 
Air cushions, not for medical purposes; air mattresses, 
not for medical purposes; air pillows, not for medical 
purposes; armchairs; bags (sleeping -) for camping; 
bakers' bread baskets; bamboo; bamboo curtains; 
barrels, not of metal; baskets, not of metal; bead 
curtains for decoration; bed fittings, not of metal; 
bedding [except linen]; beds; benches [furniture]; 
binding screws, not of metal, for cables; bins, not of 
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metal; bins of wood or plastic; bolsters; book rests 
[furniture]; bottle caps, not of metal; bottle 
closures, not of metal; bottle racks; bottles (corks 
for -); boxes (nesting -) for household pets; boxes of 
wood or plastic; bread baskets (bakers' -); broom 
handles, not of metal; brush mountings; cabinet work; 
cabinets (index -) [furniture]; cable clips, not of 
metal; cable or pipe clips of plastics; caps, not of 
metal (bottle -); caps, not of metal (sealing -); carts 
for computers [furniture]; cases of wood or plastic; 
casks, not of metal; casks (Taps for -) [not of metal]; 
chairs [seats]; chests for toys; chests, not of metal; 
chests of drawers; chimes (wind -) [decoration]; 
chopping blocks [tables]; clips (cable and pipe -) of 
plastics; closures (bottle -), not of metal; closures, 
not of metal, for containers; clothes hooks, not of 
metal; coat hangers; coathooks, not of metal; 
coatstands; containers (closures, not of metal, for -); 
containers, not of metal [storage, transport]; 
containers of plastic (packaging -); cork bands; corks; 
corks for bottles; costume stands; cots; counters 
[tables]; covers for clothing [wardrobe]; covers 
(garment -) [storage]; cradles; cupboards; curtain 
holders, not of textile material; curtain hooks; 
curtain rails; curtain rings; curtain rods; curtain 
rollers; curtain tie-backs; curtains (bamboo -); 
curtains (bead -) for decoration; cushions; cushions 
(pet -); deck chairs; decorations of plastic for 
foodstuffs; desks; desks [furniture]; dinner wagons 
[furniture]; dispensers (towel -), not of metal, fixed; 
display boards; display stands; divans; door fittings, 
not of metal; dressing tables; drinking straws; easy 
chairs; edgings of plastic for furniture; fans for 
personal use [non-electric]; filing cabinets; fittings, 
not of metal (bed -); fittings, not of metal (door -); 
fittings, not of metal (furniture -); fittings, not of 
metal (window -); flower-pot pedestals; flower-stands 
[furniture]; foodstuffs (decorations of plastic for -); 
footstools; frames (picture -); furniture; garment 
covers [storage]; glass (silvered -) [mirrors]; hampers 
[baskets]; hangers (coat -); hat stands; head-rests 
[furniture]; high chairs for babies; hinges, not of 
metal; hooks (curtain -); hooks, not of metal, for 
clothes rails; hoses (reels, not of metal, non-
mechanical, for flexible -); hoses (winding spools, not 
of metal, non-mechanical, for flexible -); house 
numbers, not of metal, non-luminous; household pets 
(nesting boxes for -); identity plates, not of metal; 
index cabinets [furniture]; indoor window blinds 
[shades] [furniture]; infant walkers; kennels for 
household pets; latches, not of metal; letter boxes, 
not of metal or masonry; lockers; locks, not of metal, 
for vehicles; locks [other than electric], not of 
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metal; magazine racks; massage tables; mats, removable, 
for sinks; mattress (straw -); mattresses; mattresses 
(spring -); meat chests, not of metal; medicine 
cabinets; mirror tiles; mirrors [looking glasses]; 
mobiles [decoration]; moldings for picture frames; 
mouldings for picture frames; nameplates, not of metal; 
nesting boxes; nesting boxes for household pets; 
newspaper display stands; numberplates, not of metal; 
office furniture; packaging containers of plastic; 
pedestals (flower-pot -); pet cushions; picture frame 
brackets; picture frames; picture frames (Moldings 
[mouldings] for -); pillows; pipe or cable clips of 
plastics; placards of wood or plastics; plaited straw 
[except matting]; plaits (straw -); plaques (decorative 
wall -) [furniture] not of textile; plate racks; 
plates, not of metal (registration -); playpens for 
babies; plugs [dowels] not of metal; plugs, not of 
metal; poles, not of metal; racks [furniture]; rails 
(curtain -); rattan; reeds [plaiting material]; reels, 
not of metal, non-mechanical, for flexible hoses; reels 
of wood for yarn, silk, cord; registration plates, not 
of metal; reservoirs, not of metal nor of masonry; 
rings (curtain -); rods (curtain -); rods (picture -) 
[frames]; rods (stair -); rollers (curtain -) screens 
[furniture]; sealing caps, not of metal; seats; seats 
of metal; settees; shelves for filing-cabinets 
[furniture]; shelves for storage; showcases 
[furniture]; sideboards; signboards of wood or 
plastics; silvered glass [mirrors]; sinks (removable 
mats or covers for -); sofas; spring mattresses; stair 
rods; stakes for plants or trees; stands (costume -); 
stools; stoppers for bottles, not of glass, metal or 
rubber; stoppers, not of metal; straw mattresses; 
straws for drinking; table tops; tables; tables of 
metal; tanks, not of metal nor of masonry; taps for 
casks [not of metal]; tea carts; tea trolleys; tiles 
(mirror -); tortoiseshell imitation; towel dispensers, 
fixed, not of metal; trays, not of metal; trestles 
[furniture]; trolleys [furniture]; umbrella stands; 
valves, not of metal, other than parts of machines; 
valves of plastic (water-pipe -); vats, not of metal; 
wagons (dinner -) [furniture]; walkers (infant -); wall 
plaques, not of textile (decorative -) [furniture]; 
wall plugs, not of metal; washstands  [furniture]; 
water beds, not for medical purposes; water-pipe valves 
of plastic; wickerwork; wind chimes [decoration]; 
winding spools, not of metal, non-mechanical, for 
flexible hoses; window fittings, not of metal; work 
benches; works of art, of wood, wax, plaster or 
plastic; woven timber blinds [furniture]; writing 
desks. 
 
Class 21 
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Abrasive pads for kitchen purposes; abrasive sponges 
for scrubbing the skin; aerosol dispensers, not for 
medical purposes; autoclaves [pressure cookers], non-
electric; baby baths [portable]; basins [bowls]; basins 
[receptacles]; baskets, for domestic use, not of 
precious metal; basting spoons, for kitchen use; baths 
(baby -) [portable]; beaters (carpet -) [not being 
machines]; beaters, non-electric; beer mugs; beverages 
(heat insulated containers for -); bins (dust -); 
blenders, non-electric, for household purposes; boards 
(ironing -); boot jacks; boot trees [stretchers]; 
bottle gourds; bottle openers; bottles; bottles 
(refrigerating -); bowls [basins]; bowls (glass -); 
boxes for sweetmeats, not of precious metal; boxes of 
glass; boxes of metal, for dispensing paper towels; 
boxes (soap -); bread baskets [domestic]; bread bins; 
bread boards; bristles (animal -) [brushware]; brooms; 
brush goods; brushes; brushes (dishwashing -); brushes, 
electric [except parts of machines]; brushes for 
cleaning tanks and containers; brushes for footwear; 
buckets; buckskin for cleaning; burners (perfume -); 
butter dishes; butter-dish covers; buttonhooks; 
cabarets [trays], not of precious metal; cake molds 
[moulds]; candy boxes, not of precious metal; carboys; 
carpet beaters [hand instruments]; carpet sweepers; 
cauldrons; ceramics for household purposes; chamber 
pots; chamois leather for cleaning; cheese-dish covers; 
China ornaments; chopsticks; cleaning instruments 
[hand-operated]; cleaning (rags [cloth] for -); 
cleaning tow; closures for pot lids; cloth for washing 
floors; clothes racks [for drying]; clothes-pegs; 
clothes-pins; clothing stretchers; cloths for cleaning; 
coasters, not of paper and other than table linen; 
cocktail stirrers; coffee filters, non-electric; coffee 
grinders, hand-operated; coffee percolators, non-
electric; coffee services, not  of precious metal; 
coffeepots, non-electric, not of precious metals; 
coldboxes (portable -), non-electric; combs; combs 
(electric -); combs for the hair (large-toothed -); 
confectioners' decorating bags [pastry bags]; 
containers for household or kitchen use [except in 
precious metal]; cookery molds [moulds]; cookie 
[biscuit] cutters; cookie jars; cooking pot sets; 
cooking pots; cooking skewers, of metal; cooking 
utensils, non-electric; coolers [ice pails]; coolers 
(portable -) (am.); corkscrews; cosmetic utensils; 
covers for dishes; cover, not of paper, for flower 
pots; crockery; cruet stands for oil and vinegar, not 
of precious metal; cruets, not of precious metal; crumb 
trays; crystal [glassware]; cups (egg -); cups (fruit -
); cups, not of precious metal; cups of paper or 
plastic; cutting boards for the kitchen; decanters; 
deep fryers, non-electric; demijohns; deodorising 
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apparatus for personal use; dish covers; dishes (butter 
-); dishes for soap; dishes, not of precious metal; 
dishwashing brushes; dispensers (soap -); domestic 
grinders, non-electric; drinking flasks for travellers; 
drinking glasses; drinking vessels; dustbins; dusters 
(furniture -); dusting apparatus, non-electric; dusting 
cloths [rags]; earthenware; egg cups, not of precious 
metal; enamelled glass; epergnes, not of precious 
metal; eyebrow brushes; fabrics (buckets made of woven 
-); feather-dusters; feeding bottles (heaters for -), 
non-electric; fiberglass other than for insulation or 
textile use; fiberglass thread, not for textile use; 
fibreglass other than for insulation or textile use; 
fibreglass thread, not for textile use; flasks for 
traveller (drinking-); flasks, not of precious metal; 
flat-iron stands; floss for dental purposes; flower 
pots; flower-pot covers, not of paper; fly catchers 
[traps or whisks]; fly swatters; footwear (brushes for 
-); fruit cups; fruit presses, non-electric, for 
household purposes; frying pans; funnels; furniture 
dusters; fused silica [semi-worked goods] other than 
for building; garbage cans; gardening gloves; garlic 
presses [kitchen utensils]; glass bowls; glass bulbs 
[receptacles]; glass caps; glass flasks [containers]; 
glass jars [carboys]; glass [receptacles]; glass 
stoppers; glassware (painted -); glove stretchers; 
gloves for household purposes; gloves ( gardening -); 
gloves (polishing -); goblets, not of precious metal; 
gourds (bottle -); graters [household utensils]; 
griddles [cooking utensils]; gridiron supports; grill 
supports; grills [cooking utensils]; heaters for 
feeding bottles, non-electric; heat-insulated 
containers; holders for flowers and plants [flower 
arranging]; horns (drinking -); hot pots [not 
electrically heated]; ice buckets; ice cube molds 
[moulds]; ice pails; indoor terrariums [plant 
cultivation]; insect traps; insulating flasks; ironing 
board covers [shaped]; ironing boards; isothermic bags; 
jacks (boot -); jars (glass -) [carboys]; jugs, not of 
precious metal; kettles, non-electric; kitchen 
containers, not of precious metal; kitchen mixers, non-
electric; kitchen utensils, not of precious metal; 
knife rests for the table; lamp-glass brushes; lazy 
susans; leather (polishing -); liqueur sets; lunch 
boxes; lye washtubs; majolica; make-up (appliances for 
removing -) [non-electric]; menu card holders; mills 
for domestic purposes, hand-operated; mixers, manual 
[cocktail shakers]; mixing machines, non-electric, for 
household purposes; mixing spoons [kitchen utensils]; 
molds (ice cube -); molds [kitchen utensils]; mops; 
moulds (ice cube -); moulds [kitchen utensils]; mugs, 
not of precious metal; nail brushes; napkin holders, 
not of precious metal; napkin rings, not of precious 
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metal; noodle machines [hand-operated]; nozzles for 
sprinkler hose; nozzles for watering cans; oil cruets, 
not of precious metal; opal glass; opaline glass; pads 
for cleaning; pails; pans (frying -); paper plates; 
pastry cutters; pepper mills, hand-operated; pepper 
pots, not of precious metal; percolators (coffee -), 
non-electric; perfume burners; perfume sprayers; 
perfume vaporizers; picnic baskets (fitted -) 
[including dishes]; pie servers; piggy banks, not of 
metal; pins of metal (cooking -); pipettes [wine-
tasters]; pitchers, not of precious metal; plate glass 
[raw material]; plates (paper -); plates to prevent 
milk boiling over; plungers for clearing blocked 
drains; polishing apparatus and machines, for household 
purposes, non-electric; polishing gloves; polishing 
leather; polishing materials [for making shiny] [except 
preparations, paper and stone]; porcelain ware; pot 
lids; pots; pots (flower -); pots, not of precious 
metal; pottery; powder compacts, not of precious metal; 
powder puffs; presses (garlic -) [kitchen utensils]; 
presses (trouser -); pressure cookers [autoclaves], 
non-electric; rags for cleaning; rat traps; 
refrigerating bottles; refuse bins; rolling pins 
[domestic]; roses for watering cans; salad bowls, not 
of precious metal; salt cellars, not of precious metal; 
salt shakers, not of precious metal; saucepan scourers 
of metal; saucepans (earthenware -); saucers, not of 
precious metal; scoops [tableware]; scouring pads; 
scrubbing brushes; services [ tableware], not of 
precious metal; shakers; shaving brush stands; shaving 
brushes; shirt stretchers; shoe brushes; shoe horns; 
shoe trees [stretchers]; sieves [household utensils]; 
sifters [household utensils]; siphons for carbonated 
water; skin (abrasive sponges for scrubbing the -); 
skins of chamois for cleaning; soap boxes; soap 
dispensers; soap holders; soup bowls, not of precious 
metal; spatulas [kitchen utensils]; spice sets; sponge 
holders; sponges for household purposes; spoons 
(basting -), for kitchen use; spouts; sprinklers; 
sprinklers for watering flowers and plants; sprinkling 
devices; stands (flat-iron -); stands for shaving 
brushes; steel wool for cleaning; stew-pans; stoppers 
(glass -); strainers for household purposes; strainers, 
not of precious metal; stretchers for clothing; 
stretchers (glove -); sugar bowls, not of precious 
metal; syringes for watering flowers and plants; table 
plates, not of precious metal; tableware [other than 
knives, forks and spoons] not of precious metal; 
tankards, not of precious metal; tar-brushes, long 
handled; tart scoops; tea balls, not of precious metal; 
tea caddies, not of precious metal; tea infusers, not 
of precious metal; tea services, not of precious metal; 
tea strainers, not of precious metal; teapots, not of 
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precious metal; terrariums (indoor -) [plant 
cultivation]; thermally insulated containers for food; 
tie presses; toilet brushes; toilet cases; toilet paper 
holders; toilet sponges; toilet utensils; toothbrushes; 
toothbrushes, electric; toothpick holders, not of 
precious metal; toothpicks; trash cans; trays for 
domestic purposes, not of precious metal; trays for 
domestic purposes, of paper; trivets [table utensils]; 
trouser presses; trouser stretchers; urns, not of 
precious metal; utensils for household purposes, not of 
precious metal; vacuum bottles; vanity cases (fitted -
); vases, not of precious metal; vegetable dishes; 
vessels of metal for making ices and iced drinks; 
vitreous silica fibers [fibres], not for textile use; 
waffle irons, non-electric; washing boards; washing 
floors (cloth for -); washtubs; watering cans; watering 
devices; wax-polishing (apparatus for -), non-electric; 
wax-polishing appliances, non-electric, for shoes; 
whisks, non-electric, for household purposes; wine 
tasters [siphons]; works of art, of porcelain, terra-
cotta or glass. 
 
Class 24 
Adhesive fabric for application by heat; bath linen 
[except clothing]; bed blankets; bed clothes; bed 
covers; bed covers of paper; bed linen; bedspreads; 
blankets (bed -); bolting cloth; brocades; buckram; 
bunting; calico; calico cloth (printed -); canvas for 
tapestry or embroidery; cheese cloth; chenille fabric; 
cheviots [cloth]; cloth; coasters [table linen]; cotton 
fabrics; coverings (furniture -) of textile; coverings 
of plastics for furniture; coverlets [bedspreads]; 
covers (fitted toilet lid -) [fabric]; covers for 
cushions; covers [loose] for furniture; crepe [fabric]; 
crepon; curtain holders of textile material; curtains 
of textile or plastic; cushions (covers for -); damask; 
diapered linen; dimity; door curtains; drugget; 
eiderdowns [down coverlets]; elastic woven material; 
embroidery (traced cloth for -); esparto fabric; 
fabric; fabric for textile use; face towels of textile; 
felt; fiberglass fabrics, for textile use; fibreglass 
fabrics for textile use; filtering materials of 
textile; fitted toilet lid cover [fabric]; frieze 
[cloth]; furniture coverings of plastic; furniture 
coverings of textile; furniture (loose covers for -); 
fustian; glass-cloth [towels]; handkerchiefs of 
textile; hemp cloth; hemp fabric; household linen; jute 
fabric; knitted fabric; labels [cloth]; linen (bed -); 
linen cloth; linen (diapered -); linen (household -); 
make-up (napkins for removing -) [cloth]; marabouts 
[cloth]; mats (place -) [not of paper]; mattress 
covers; mitts (washing -); moleskin [fabric]; mosquito 
nets; napkins, of cloth, for removing make-up; napkins 
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of textile (table -); net curtains; nets (mosquito -); 
non-woven textile fabrics; oilcloth [for use as 
tablecloths]; pillow shams; pillowcases; place mats 
[not of paper]; plastic material [substitute for 
fabrics]; quilts; ramie fabric; rayon fabric; rugs 
(travelling -) [lap robes]; runners (table -); sanitary 
flannel; serviettes of textile; shams (pillow -); 
sheets [textile]; shower curtains of textile or 
plastic; silk [cloth]; silk fabrics for printing 
patterns; table cloths [not of paper]; table linen [not 
of paper]; table mats [not of paper]; table napkins of 
textile; table runners; taffeta [cloth]; tapestry [wall 
hangings], of textile; tick [linen]; ticks [mattress 
covers]; tissues of textile for removing make-up; 
towels of textile; traced cloths for embroidery; 
travelling rugs [lap robes]; trellis [cloth]; tulle; 
upholstery fabrics; velvet; wall hangings of textile; 
washing mitts; woollen cloth; woollen fabric; zephyr 
[cloth]. 

   
   

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
301283580 

[540] 商標: 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述: 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, Address: 

AICA KOGYO KABUSHIKI KAISHA (AICA KOGYO CO., LTD.) 
2288, NISHIHORIE, KIYOSU-SHI, AICHI, JAPAN 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

China Patent Agent (H.K.) Ltd. 
22/F, Great Eagle Centre, 23 Harbour Road, Wanchai, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

1, 2, 9, 16, 17, 19, 20 

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

1, 2, 9, 16, 17, 19, 20 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 1 
Adhesives [not for stationery or household purposes]; 
adhesives for concrete structures; adhesives for 
ceramics, other than for stationery or household 
purposes; adhesives for tiles, other than for 
stationery or household purposes; adhesives for 
building materials; adhesives for building or 
construction; adhesives for industrial purposes; glue 
for industrial purposes; gluten (glue), other than for 
stationery or household purposes; glutinous tree-
grafting preparations; grafting mastic for trees; gum 
arabic for industrial purposes; adhesives for 
wallpaper; adhesives for wall tiles; adhesives for 
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billposting; gums [adhesives], other than for 
stationery and household purposes; starch pastes 
[adhesives], other than for stationery or household 
purposes; cements for pneumatic tires [tyres]; 
adhesives for footwear; cements for mending broken 
articles; unprocessed plastics [plastics in primary 
form]; chemical preparations; coating agents. 
 
Class 2 
Coatings [paints]; chemicalproof paints; fireproof 
paints; oil cement [putty]; waterproof paints; 
distempers [water paints]; primers; anti-fouling 
paints; lower hull paints; anticorrosive paints; 
synthetic resin paints; fluorescent paints; clear 
paints; acrylic silicon paints; silicone resin paints; 
paints for stucco coating; fluororesin paints; paints; 
polyurethane paints; lacquers; varnishes; sealers for 
furring; one-component paintings; synthetic resin 
emulsion paints; bactericidal paints; lightproof 
paints; damping paints; fireproof paints; heat 
resistant paints; electrodeposition paints; solar heat 
shielding paints; paints for metal; paint stripping 
preparations; corrosion resistant paints; water 
repellent paints; dyes; pigments; electromagnetic 
absorbing paints; anti-impairment paints; 
antireflective paints: anti-dazzle paints; anti-static 
paints. 
 
Class 9 
Printed circuits and circuit boards; inspecting 
apparatuses for printed circuit board and components 
thereof; testing and inspecting apparatuses for printed 
circuit board; inspecting apparatuses for printed board 
and components thereof; printed wiring boards; 
measuring apparatuses for electrical inspection of 
printed wiring board or component mounting board; 
printed wiring board-testing machines; printed wiring 
board-mounting substrates; circuit boards for printed 
wiring; multilayer printed wiring boards; electronic 
components-mounting printed wiring boards. 
 
Class 16 
Pastes and other adhesives for stationery or household 
purposes; gum arabic glue; seaweed glue [alginic acid 
glue extracted from brown algae]; Japanese glue 
[Kasugai-nori]; casein pastes; rubber cements; devils' 
tongue starch pastes for stationery or household use; 
gelatine glue; starch pastes; glue; pastes for 
handicraft [Banjaku-nori]; red algae gelatine glue 
[Funori]; plastic adhesives; latex glue; glueticks; 
tape-shaped glue and adhesives; liquid glue and 
adhesives for stationery or household purposes; 
adhesives composed chiefly of synthetic resin for 
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stationery or household purposes; gel adhesives for 
stationery or household purposes; synthetic glue 
composed chiefly of synthetic resin, gum, and the like 
for stationery or household purposes; adhesives for 
stationery or household purposes; starch pastes 
[adhesives] for stationery or household purposes; glue 
for stationery or household purposes; glue and 
adhesives for stationery or household purposes. 
 
Class 17 
Plastic semi-worked products [for use as material]; 
plastic sheets; laminated boards of plastics; plastic 
boards and plates; plastic films other than for 
packaging; soundproofing materials; acoustic boards; 
sound absorbing boards; electrical insulating 
materials; electrical insulating paints; 
electromagnetic interference shielding materials; 
electromagnetic wave absorbing materials; caulking 
agents; sealing agents. 
 
Class 19 
Plastic building materials; synthetic building 
materials; ceramic building materials, bricks, and 
refractory products; linoleum building materials; 
asphalt, and asphalt building or construction 
materials; rubber building or construction materials; 
plaster [for building purposes]; lime building or 
construction materials; building or construction 
materials of plaster; prefabricated building kits [not 
of metal]; cement and its products; building timber; 
building stone; building glass; joinery fittings [not 
of metal]; melamine resin impregnated decorative 
boards; melamine resin impregnated nonflammable 
decorative boards; phenol resin impregnated decorative 
boards; diallyl phthalate resin impregnated decorative 
boards; polyester resin impregnated decorative boards; 
decorative boards for building composed chiefly of 
synthetic resin; finishing coatings for building. 
 
Class 20 
Furniture; seats; shoe cabinets; furniture sets 
composed in combination of chest of drawers, dresser 
[dressing table], and storage unit for entrance hall; 
chests of drawers; furniture of aluminum; counters, 
dressing tables, kitchen workbench, and boards for 
cabinet; counters [tables]; integrated furniture 
system; dining tables; dining furniture sets composed 
in combination of dining table and chairs; tables; 
table tops; counters and cabinets for toilets; dressing 
tables; cabinets for furniture; panels for furniture; 
shelf boards for furniture; doors for furniture; desks; 
desk tops; furniture of metal; washstands [furniture]; 
washstand tops; knockdown cabinets; knockdown storage 
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racks; knockdown furniture; counters and cabinets for 
kitchen; shelf supports; display counters; display 
racks; display boards. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明: 
Proposed New Specification: 

Class 1 
Adhesives [not for stationery or household purposes]; 
adhesives for concrete structures; adhesives for 
ceramics, other than for stationery or household 
purposes; adhesives for tiles, other than for 
stationery or household purposes; adhesives for 
building materials; adhesives for building or 
construction; adhesives for industrial purposes; glue 
for industrial purposes; gluten (glue), other than for 
stationery or household purposes; glutinous tree-
grafting preparations; grafting mastic for trees; gum 
arabic for industrial purposes; adhesives for 
wallpaper; adhesives for wall tiles; adhesives for 
billposting; gums [adhesives], other than for 
stationery and household purposes; starch pastes 
[adhesives], other than for stationery or household 
purposes; cements for pneumatic tires [tyres]; 
adhesives for footwear; cements for mending broken 
articles; unprocessed plastics [plastics in primary 
form]; chemical preparations; coating agents; oil 
cement [putty]. 
 
Class 2 
Coatings [paints]; chemicalproof paints; fireproof 
paints; waterproof paints; distempers [water paints]; 
primers; anti-fouling paints; lower hull paints; 
anticorrosive paints; synthetic resin paints; 
fluorescent paints; clear paints; acrylic silicon 
paints; silicone resin paints; paints for stucco 
coating; fluororesin paints; paints; polyurethane 
paints; lacquers; varnishes; sealers for furring; one-
component paintings; synthetic resin emulsion paints; 
bactericidal paints; lightproof paints; damping paints; 
fireproof paints; heat resistant paints; 
electrodeposition paints; solar heat shielding paints; 
paints for metal; paint stripping preparations; 
corrosion resistant paints; water repellent paints; 
dyes; pigments; electromagnetic absorbing paints; anti-
impairment paints; antireflective paints: anti-dazzle 
paints; anti-static paints. 
 
Class 9 
Printed circuits and circuit boards; inspecting 
apparatuses for printed circuit board and components 
thereof; testing and inspecting apparatuses for printed 
circuit board; inspecting apparatuses for printed board 
and components thereof; printed wiring boards; 
measuring apparatuses for electrical inspection of 
printed wiring board or component mounting board; 
printed wiring board-testing machines; printed wiring 
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board-mounting substrates; circuit boards for printed 
wiring; multilayer printed wiring boards; electronic 
components-mounting printed wiring boards. 
 
Class 16 
Pastes and other adhesives for stationery or household 
purposes; gum arabic glue; seaweed glue [alginic acid 
glue extracted from brown algae]; Japanese glue 
[Kasugai-nori]; casein pastes; rubber cements; devils' 
tongue starch pastes for stationery or household use; 
gelatine glue; starch pastes; glue; pastes for 
handicraft [Banjaku-nori]; red algae gelatine glue 
[Funori]; plastic adhesives; latex glue; glueticks; 
tape-shaped glue and adhesives; liquid glue and 
adhesives for stationery or household purposes; 
adhesives composed chiefly of synthetic resin for 
stationery or household purposes; gel adhesives for 
stationery or household purposes; synthetic glue 
composed chiefly of synthetic resin, gum, and the like 
for stationery or household purposes; adhesives for 
stationery or household purposes; starch pastes 
[adhesives] for stationery or household purposes; glue 
for stationery or household purposes; glue and 
adhesives for stationery or household purposes. 
 
Class 17 
Plastic semi-worked products [for use as material]; 
plastic sheets; laminated boards of plastics; plastic 
boards and plates; plastic films other than for 
packaging; soundproofing materials; acoustic boards; 
sound absorbing boards; electrical insulating 
materials; electrical insulating paints; 
electromagnetic interference shielding materials; 
electromagnetic wave absorbing materials; caulking 
agents; sealing agents. 
 
Class 19 
Plastic building materials; synthetic building 
materials; ceramic building materials, bricks, and 
refractory products; linoleum building materials; 
asphalt, and asphalt building or construction 
materials; rubber building or construction materials; 
plaster [for building purposes]; lime building or 
construction materials; building or construction 
materials of plaster; prefabricated building kits [not 
of metal]; cement and its products; building timber; 
building stone; building glass; joinery fittings [not 
of metal]; melamine resin impregnated decorative 
boards; melamine resin impregnated nonflammable 
decorative boards; phenol resin impregnated decorative 
boards; diallyl phthalate resin impregnated decorative 
boards; polyester resin impregnated decorative boards; 
decorative boards for building composed chiefly of 
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synthetic resin; finishing coatings for building. 
 
Class 20 
Furniture; seats; shoe cabinets; furniture sets 
composed in combination of chest of drawers, dresser 
[dressing table], and storage unit for entrance hall; 
chests of drawers; furniture of aluminum; counters, 
dressing tables, kitchen workbench, and boards for 
cabinet; counters [tables]; integrated furniture 
system; dining tables; dining furniture sets composed 
in combination of dining table and chairs; tables; 
table tops; counters and cabinets for toilets; dressing 
tables; cabinets for furniture; panels for furniture; 
shelf boards for furniture; doors for furniture; desks; 
desk tops; furniture of metal; washstands [furniture]; 
washstand tops; knockdown cabinets; knockdown storage 
racks; knockdown furniture; counters and cabinets for 
kitchen; shelf supports; display counters; display 
racks; display boards. 

   
   

 


